BIBLIOGRAPHY OF BEHAVIORAL SCIENCE RESEARCH IN UNINTENTIONAL INJURY PREVENTION

Compiled and Edited by

David A. Sleet, PhD Krista Hopkins, MPH

Contributing Editor

Helen Harber Singer, MPH





Centers for Disease Control and Prevention
National Center for Injury Prevention and Control
Division of Unintentional Injury Prevention

Atlanta, Georgia

January 2004

The *Bibliography of Behavioral Science Research in Unintentional Injury Prevention* is a product of the National Center for Injury Prevention and Control of the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention

Julie L. Gerberding, MD, MPH, Director

National Center for Injury Prevention and Control Sue Binder, MD, Director

Division of Unintentional Injury PreventionChristine M. Branche, PhD, Director

Suggested Citation: Bibliography on Behavioral Science Research in Unintentional Injury Prevention [CD-ROM]. Sleet DA, Hopkins K, editors. National Center for Injury Prevention and Control, Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (producer). Atlanta, GA: CDC; 2004.

BIBLIOGRAPHY OF BEHAVIORAL SCIENCE RESEARCH IN UNINTENTIONAL INJURY PREVENTION

INTRODUCTION

This bibliography grew out of an initial meeting CDC sponsored on behavioral science and unintentional injury prevention in September 1998. From this meeting, CDC's Injury Center formed a Behavioral Science Working Group to bring together researchers and practitioners who have interest and experience in using behavioral science approaches in unintentional injury prevention. The working group is part of a general effort to take an interdisciplinary approach to injury prevention and to identify innovative strategies from the behavioral and social sciences. The work of this group has helped CDC to promote and facilitate new scientific approaches to injury prevention and to document important contributions not easily found or often cited in the injury literature.

Members of the working group are from universities and government agencies in the United States, Australia, Canada, and the United Kingdom. They actively conduct research in clinical, social, and pediatric psychology; preventive medicine; health education; health promotion; behavioral epidemiology; and health communications. This group is unique because of its members' academic diversity and history of addressing injury prevention from a behavioral and social science perspective.

The goals of the bibliography are to document the contributions of behavioral and social science research to unintentional injury prevention and control and to increase awareness about the impact and importance of behavioral science in the field of injury control. Ideally, this bibliography will help to stimulate injury researchers and behavioral scientists to work together to uncover new solutions to the injury problem. This bibliography can also serve as a useful starting point for students and researchers who are interested in conducting research related to behavioral science and injury control.

METHODS AND FORMAT

SEARCH STRATEGY

We conducted a literature search of English-language literature published from 1980 to 2001, with supplementary searches conducted through early 2003. We used several social/behavioral and medical literature databases, including Medline, PsycInfo, CINAHL, and Current Contents online databases. We focused our search on theory-based research in unintentional injury prevention that incorporated theoretical models such as PRECEDE, the Haddon matrix, the Health Belief Model, and Social Learning Theory. We used these and several additional theoretical models as our primary search topics, and cross-referenced each with target populations and types of injury (e.g., head injury, bicycle injury, motor vehicle crashes, drowning). We also completed searches on terms in each of the following research areas:

- · School-based research (e.g., school education, school safety)
- Education and training research (e.g., safety education, safety training, consumer education, counseling and brief interventions)
- Behavioral research (e.g., behavior modification, behavioral intention, behavioral safety, applied behavioral analysis, problem behavior)
- Social behavior research (e.g., diffusion of innovation, social norms and socialization, social facilitation)
- Organizational research (e.g., organizational development, organizational climate)
- Communications research (e.g., risk communication, risk perception, mass media, social marketing)
- Environmental psychology (e.g., ecological studies, human factors and ergonomics, hazard reduction, environmental health)
- Intervention research (e.g., development, implementation, evaluation and dissemination of interventions focused on behavior change)
- Non-traditional injury disciplines (e.g., environmental psychology, military medicine, simulation research, fire technology, regulatory controls, and child development)

To further expand our list of citations, we reviewed reference sections of key articles and texts and included any publications not identified through our literature search. This strategy proved especially useful for the non-traditional injury disciplines, which were less often represented in the public health literature databases.

CRITERIA AND PROCEDURES FOR SELECTING AND CATEGORIZING BIBLIOGRAPHY ENTRIES

Our search produced thousands of citations from hundreds of journals, reports, and publications. We reviewed the se citations and abstracts (when available) to select articles for inclusion in this bibliography. Keeping with the goals of our project, articles, reports, and other publications to be included had to address non-occupational injuries and involve the application of behavioral or social science principles or health education practices. Some exceptions were made for studies that addressed unintentional injury topics in occupational settings (e.g., on-the-job seat belt use, safety culture). Epidemiological research was kept to a minimum, and when single studies produced multiple publications, we selected one or two that we perceived to be the most relevant.

Once we agreed on the final list, we categorized citations in two different ways, as reflected in the bibliography format.

- (1) *Selected keywords*. Words that describe either the target population (e.g., children, adolescents) or the type of intervention (e.g., health communications, behavior modification).
- (2) *Broad subject headings*. Categories that encompass the major injury topics (e.g., motor vehicle, sports-related, poisoning), determinants of injury, review articles, and cross-cutting research that focuses on more than one of these areas. The headings that appear in this section are not mutually exclusive; thus, the same article may appear under more than one subject heading.

Members of the working group reviewed the draft bibliography and provided feedback on citations and categorizations. The members of the Working Group on Behavioral Sciences in Unintentional Injury Prevention are listed at the end of this introduction.

BIBLIOGRAPHY FORMAT

The document appears in two major sections:

- **Section I** lists references alphabetically by author and offers a one-page index of pertinent references by selected keywords.
- Section II is a listing of the references divided into broad subject headings.

ACKNOWLEDGMENTS

The following individuals* contributed to the search for literature in this bibliography, reviewed and revised entries, and/or participated as members[†] of the Working Group on Behavioral Science and Unintentional Injury Prevention.

Sandra Bonzo, MLIS, CDC, NCIPC, Office of Communication Resources

Krista Hopkins, MPH, CDC, NCIPC, Division of Unintentional Injury Prevention

Helen Harber Singer, MPH, contractor with CDC, NCIPC, Division of Unintentional Injury Prevention

Tamara Stewart, MPH, intern with CDC, NCIPC, Division of Unintentional Injury Prevention

Joanna Taliano, CDC, NCIPC, Office of Communication Resources

Suzanne Vrshek, intern with CDC, NCIPC, Division of Unintentional Injury Prevention

[†]John P. Allegrante, PhD, Columbia University

[†]Kenneth Beck, PhD, University of Maryland

[†]Christine M. Branche, PhD, CDC, NCIPC, Division of Unintentional Injury Prevention

[†]David DiLillo, PhD, University of Missouri, Columbia

[†]Andrea Gielen, ScD, Johns Hopkins University

[†]Peter Howat, Curtin University (Australia)

[†]Bruce Jones, MD, MPH, CDC, NCIPC, Division of Unintentional Injury Prevention

[†]Russell T. Jones, PhD, Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University

[†]Matthew Kreuter, PhD, St. Louis University

[†]Chris Lovato, PhD, Centre for Community Child Health Research (Canada)

[†]Jim McKnight, PhD, National Public Services Research Institute

[†]Angela Mickalide, PhD, National SAFE KIDS Campaign

[†]James Nichols, PhD, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration

[†]Sarah Olson, MS, CHES, CDC, NCIPC, Division of Unintentional Injury Prevention

[†]Lizette Peterson, PhD, University of Missouri, Columbia

[†]Richard Schieber, MD, PhD, CDC, NCIPC, Division of Unintentional Injury Prevention

[†]Bruce Simons-Morton, EdD, MPH, National Institutes of Health

[†]David Sleet, PhD, CDC, NCIPC, Division of Unintentional Injury Prevention

[†]Mark Stevenson, PhD, University of Western Australia (Australia)

[†]Nancy Thompson, PhD, Emory University

[†]Elizabeth Towner, PhD, University of Newcastle (United Kingdom)

^{*}Affiliations at the time of participation in this project.

[†]Members of the Working Group on Behavioral Science and Unintentional Injury Prevention.



BIBLIOGRAPHY OF BEHAVIORAL SCIENCE RESEARCH IN UNINTENTIONAL INJURY PREVENTION

CONTENTS

SECTION	PAGES
Introduction	
SECTION I. REFERENCES IN ALPHABETICAL ORDER	1–53
KEYWORD INDEX	54
SECTION II. REFERENCES BY SUBJECT HEADING	
BICYCLE INJURIES	55
BEHAVIORAL AND SOCIAL DETERMINANTS OF INJURY	59
CHILD OCCUPANT PROTECTION	63
CONSUMER PRODUCT SAFETY	65
CROSS-CUTTING TOPICS	66
DROWNING	70
FALLS	71
FIRE AND BURNS	72
IMPAIRED DRIVING	76
Injury Prevention Education and Counseling	80
MOTOR VEHICLE INJURIES	85
MOTORCYCLE SAFETY	94
OCCUPATIONAL INJURIES	95
PEDESTRIAN INJURIES	98
PLAYGROUND INJURIES	102
Poisoning	103
Reviews	104
SEAT BELTS	108
SPORTS INJURIES	113
SUN-RELATED INJURIES	114

SECTION I. REFERENCES IN ALPHABETICAL ORDER

- 1. Åberg L. Attitudes. In: Barjonet PE, editor. Traffic Psychology Today. Boston: Kluwer Academic Publishers; 2001.
- 2. Abreu N, Hutchins J, Matson J, Polizzi N, Seymour CJ. Effect of group versus home visit safety education and prevention strategies for falling in community-dwelling elderly persons. Home Health Care Management and Practice 1998:10(4):57–65.
- 3. Abularrage JJ, DeLuca AJ, Abularrage CJ. Effect of education and legislation on bicycle helmet use in a multiracial population. Archives of Pediatrics and Adolescent Medicine 1997;151(1):41–4.
- 4. Adams JGU. Risk homeostasis and the purpose of safety regulation. Ergonomics 1988;31:407–28.
- 5. Adler R, Nunn R, Northam E, Lebnan V, Ross R. Secondary prevention of childhood fire setting. Journal of the American Academy of Child and Adolescent Psychiatry 1994;33:1194–202.
- 6. Agran PF, Winn DG, Anerson CL, Del Valle CP. Family, social, and cultural factors in pedestrian injuries among Hispanic children. Injury Prevention 1998;4(3):188–93.
- 7. Ajzen I. From intention to actions: a theory of planned behavior. In: Kuhl J, Beckman J, editors. Action-control: from cognition to behavior. Heidelberg, Germany: Springer; 1985. p. 11–39.
- 8. Alavosius MP, Sulzer-Azaroff B. The effects of performance feedback on the safety of client lifting and transfer. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1986;19:261–7.
- 9. Albert WG, Simpson RI. Evaluating an educational program for the prevention of impaired driving among Grade 11 students. Journal of Drug Education 1985;15:57–71.
- 10. Allegrante JP, MacKenzie CR, Robbins L, Cornell CN. Hip fracture in older persons: does self-efficacy-based intervention have a role in rehabilitation? Arthritis Care and Research 1991;4:39–47.
- 11. Allegrante JP, Mortimer RG, O'Rourke TW. Social psychological factors in motorcycle safety helmet use: implications for public policy. Journal of Safety Research 1980;12:115–26.
- 12. Aminzadeh F, Edwards N. Factors associated with cane use among community dwelling older adults. Public Health Nursing 2000;17:474–83.
- 13. Ampofo-Boateng K, Thompson JA. Children's perception of safety and danger on the road. British Journal of Developmental Psychology 1991;82:487–505.
- 14. Ampofo-Boateng K, Thompson JA, Grieve R, Pitcairn T, Lee D, Demetre J. A developmental and training study of children's ability to find safe routes to cross the road. British Journal of Developmental Psychology 1992;83:189–202.
- 15. Antaki C, Morris PE, Flude BM. The effectiveness of the "Tufty Club" in road safety education. British Journal of Educational Psychology 1986;56:363–5.
- 16. Arneson SW, Triplett JL. Riding with Bucklebear: an automobile safety program for preschoolers. Journal of Pediatric Nursing 1990;5:115–22.
- 17. Arnett JJ. Developmental sources of crash risk in young drivers. Injury Prevention2002;8(Suppl II):ii7–23.

- 18. Arnett JJ. Reckless behavior in adolescence: a developmental perspective. Developmental Review 1992;12:339–73.
- 19. Arnett JJ. Risk behavior and role transitions during the twenties. Journal of Youth and Adolescence 1998;27:301–20.
- 20. Arnett JJ, Jensen LA. Socialization and risk behavior in two countries: Denmark and the United States. Youth and Society 1994;26:3–22.
- 21. Arnett JJ, Offer D, Fine MA. Reckless driving in adolescence: "state" and "trait" factors. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1997;29:57–63.
- 22. Arnold L, Quine L. Predicting helmet use among schoolboy cyclists: an application of the Health Belief Model. In: Rutter DR, Quine L, editors. Social psychology and health: European perspectives . Aldershot (England): Avebury/Ashgate Publishing; 1994. p. 10–30.
- 23. Arthur W, Doverspike DV. Predicting motor vehicle crash involvement from a personality measure and a driving knowledge test. Journal of Prevention and Intervention in the Community 2001;122(1):35–42.
- 24. Asher KN, Rivara FP, Felix D, Vance L, Dunne R. Water safety training as a potential means of reducing risk of young children's drowning. Injury Prevention 1995;1:228–33.
- 25. Assum T. Attitudes and road accident risk. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1997;29:153-9.
- 26. Atkin CK. Television socialization and risky driving by teenagers. Alcohol, Drugs and Driving 1989;5:1–11.
- 27. Atkin CK. Effects of televised alcohol messages on teenage drinking patterns. Journal of Adolescent Health Care 1990;11:10–24.
- 28. Autier P, Dore JF, Negrier S, et al. Sunscreen use and duration of sun exposure: a doubleblind, randomized trial. Journal of the National Cancer Institute 1999:91:1304–9.
- 29. Avolio AEC, Ramsey FL, Neuwelt EA. Evaluation of a program to prevent head and spinal cord injuries: a comparison between middle school and high school. Neurosurgery 1992;31:557–62.
- 30. Bablouzian L, Freedman ES, Wolski KE, Fried LE. Evaluation of a community-based childhood injury prevention program. Injury Prevention 1997;3:14–6.
- 31. Bagley C. The urban environment and child pedestrian and bicycle injuries: interaction of ecological and personality characteristics. Journal of Community and Applied Social Psychology 1994;2(4):281–9.
- 32. Bagley C. The urban setting of juvenile pedestrian injuries: a study of behavioural ecology and social disadvantage. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1992;24:673–8.
- 33. Bahr R, Lian O, Bahr IA. A twofold reduction in the incidence of acute ankle sprains in volleyball after the introduction of an injury prevention program: a prospective cohort study. Scandinavian Journal of Medicine & Science in Sports 1997;7:172–7.
- 34. Bandiera GW, Hillers TK, White F. Evaluating programs to prevent unintentional trauma in Canada: challenges and directions. Journal of Trauma-Injury Infection and Critical Care 1999;47:932–7.
- 35. Barone V, Greene B, Lutzker J. Home safety with families being treated for child abuse and neglect. Behavior Modification 1986:10(1):93–114.

- 36. Basch CE, DeCicco IM, Malfetti JL. A focus group study on decision processes of young drivers: reasons that may support a decision to drink and drive. Health Education Quarterly 1989;16(3):389–96.
- 37. Bass JL. Effectiveness of injury prevention counseling [comment]. Injury Prevention 1995;1:146.
- 38. Bass JL, Cristoffel KK, Widome M, et al. Childhood injury prevention counseling in primary care settings: a critical review of the literature. Pediatrics 1993;92(4):544–80.
- 39. Bass JL, Mehta KA. Developmentally-oriented safety surveys: reported parental and adolescent practices. Clinical Pediatrics 1980;19:350–6.
- 40. Bass JL, Mehta KA, Eppes BM. What school children need to learn about injury prevention. Public Health Reports 1989;104:385–8.
- 41. Bass JL, Mehta KA, Ostrovsky M, Halperin SF. Educating parents about injury prevention. Pediatric Clinics of North America 1985;32:233–42.
- 42. Baumert PW Jr, Henderson JM, Thompson NJ. Health risk behaviors of adolescent participants in organized sports. Journal of Adolescent Health 1998;22:460–5.
- 43. Bausell R. A national survey assessing pediatric preventive behaviors. Pediatric Nursing 1985;11:438–42.
- 44. Baxter JS, Manstead ASR, Stradling SG, Campbell KA, Reason JT, Parker D. Social facilitation and driver behaviour. British Journal of Psychology 1990;81:351–60.
- 45. Beck KH. A canonical correlation of fire protective behaviors and beliefs. Fire Technology 1989;25:41–50.
- 46. Beck KH. Driving while under the influence of alcohol: relationship to attitudes and beliefs in a college population. American Journal of Drug and Alcohol Abuse 1981;8(3):377–88.
- 47. Beck KH, Hartos J, Simons-Morton B. Teen driving risk: the promise of parental influence and public policy. Health Education and Behavior 2002;29(1):73–84.
- 48. Beck KH, Ko M, Scaffa ME. Parental monitoring, acceptance, and perceptions of teen alcohol misuse. American Journal of Health Behavior 1997;21(1):26–32.
- 49. Beck KH, Lockhart SJ. A model of parental involvement in adolescent drinking and driving. Journal of Youth and Adolescence 1992;21:35–51.
- 50. Beck KH, Shattuck T, Haynie D, Crump AD, Simons-Morton BG. Associations between parent awareness, monitoring, enforcement, and adolescent involvement with alcohol. Health Education Research 1999;14(6):765–76.
- 51. Beck KH, Shattuck T, Raleigh R. A comparison of teen perceptions and parental reports of influence on driving risk. American Journal of Health Behavior 2001;25(4):376–87.
- 52. Beck KH, Shattuck T, Raleigh R. Parental predictors of teen driving risk. American Journal of Health Behavior 2001;25(1):10–20.
- 53. Beck KH, Summons TG. The social context of drinking among high school drinking drivers. American Journal of Drug and Alcohol Abuse 1987;13:179–96.
- 54. Beck KH, Summons TG, Matthews MP. Monitoring parent concerns about teenage drinking and driving: a focus group interview approach. Journal of Alcohol and Drug Education 1991;37:46–57.

- 55. Beck KH, Thombs DL. Preventing adolescent DWI and RWID: safety education implications for parents. The Health Education Monograph Series 1996;14(3):4–10.
- 56. Begg DJ, Langley JD. Seat-belt use and related behaviors among young adults. Journal of Safety Research 2000;31(4):211–20.
- 57. Bell KE, Young KR, Salzberg CL, West RP. High school driver education using peer tutors, direct instruction, and precision teaching. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1991;24:45–51.
- 58. Ben-Ari O, Florian V, Mikulincer M. Does a threat appeal moderate reckless driving? A terror management theory perspective. Accident Analysis and Prevention 2000;32:1–10.
- 59. Benthorn L, Frantzich H. Fire alarm in a public building: how do people evaluate information and choose evacuation exit? In: Shields TJ, editor. Proceedings of the 1st International Symposium on Human Behavior in Fire: University of Ulster, Belfast; 1998: 213–22.
- 60. Berchem SP. A community campaign that increased helmet use among bicyclists. Transportation Research Record 1987;1141:43–5.
- 61. Berger L, Saunders S, Armitage K, Schauer L. Promoting the use of car safety devices for infants: an intensive health education approach. Pediatrics 1984;74(1):16–9.
- 62. Berke JH. An educational program to prevent disabling low back pain. New England Journal of Medicine 1997;337(26):19–24.
- 63. Bernardo LM. Parent-reported injury-associated behaviors and life events among injured, ill, and well preschool children. Journal of Pediatric Nursing 1996;11:100–10.
- 64. Bernstein L, McDonald EM, Radius SM. Promoting wellness through passenger protection legislation. American Journal of Health Behavior 1990:14:16–24.
- 65. Berry TD, Geller ES, Calef RS, Calef RA. Moderating effects of social assistance on verbal interventions to promote safety belt use: an analysis of weak plays. Environment & Behavior 1992;24:653–69.
- 66. Betz CL. Bicycle safety: opportunities for family education. Pediatric Nursing 1983;9:109–11.
- 67. Bickman L. The evaluation of prevention programs. Journal of Social Issues 1983;39:181–94.
- 68. Bierness DJ. Do we really drive as we live? The role of personality factors in road crashes. Alcohol, Drugs and Driving 1993;9:129–43.
- 69. Bierness DJ, Simpson HM. Predicting young driver crash involvement: the role of lifestyle factors. 35th Annual Proceedings of the Association for the Advancement of Automotive Medicine: Toronto, Canada. Des Plaines, Illinois; 1991: 12.
- 70. Bijur PE, Golding J, Kurzon M. Childhood accidents, family size, and birth order. Social Science and Medicine 1988;26:839–43.
- 71. Bijur PE, Kurzon M, Overpeck MD, Scheidt PC. Parental alcohol use, problem drinking, and children's injuries. JAMA 1992;267:3166–71.
- 72. Birkland P. International update: two successful Canadian programs teach teenagers trauma prevention. Journal of Emergency Nursing 1993;19:35–6.

- 73. Bjorgvinsson T. Health and safety habits as a function of the perceived value of the future. Dissertation Abstracts International: Section B: the Sciences & Engineering 1999;59(10-B):55–70.
- 74. Blomquist G. A utility maximization model of driver traffic safety behaviour. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1986;18:371–5.
- 75. Bochniak S, Lammers HB. Effect of numbers vs. pictures on perceived effectiveness of a public safety awareness advertisement. Perceptual and Motor Skills 1991;73:77–8.
- 76. Booth WL. Effects of police visibility on driver behaviour. The Police Chief 1983; January: 42–6.
- 77. Bouter LM, van Rijn OJL, Kok G. Importance of planned health education for burn injury prevention. Burns 1990;16(3):198–202.
- 78. Bower GH. Incentive programs for promoting safer driving. In: Koornstra MJ, Christensen J, editors. Enforcement and rewarding: strategies and effects. Proceedings of the OECD International Road Safety Symposium: Copenhagen, Denmark. Leidschendam, The Netherlands: SWOV Institute for Road Safety Research; 1991.
- 79. Bowman JA, Sanson-Fisher RW, Webb GR. Interventions in preschools to increase the use of safety restraints by preschool children. Pediatrics 1987;79(1):103.
- 80. Boyce TE, Geller ES. Attempts to increase vehicle safety-belt use among industry workers: what can we learn from our failures? Journal of Organizational Behavior Management 1999;19(3):27–44.
- 81. Boyce TE, Geller ES. A community-wide intervention to improve pedestrian safety—guidelines for institutionalizing large-scale behavior change. Environment and Behavior 2000;32:502–20.
- 82. Boyle GJ. Effects of viewing a road trauma film on emotional and motivational factors. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1984:16:383–6.
- 83. Bradbury K, Janicke DM, Riley AW, Finney JW. Predictors of unintentional injuries to school-age children seen in pediatric primary care. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1999;24(5):423–33.
- 84. Brannigan V, Smidts C, Kilpatrick A. Human behavior and risk based fire regulation. Proceedings of the 2nd International Symposium on Human Behavior in Fire: MIT, Cambridge, MA. London: Interscience Communications Limited; 2001: 411–8.
- 85. Briem V, Bengtsson H. Cognition and character traits as determinants of young children's behaviour in traffic situations. International Journal of Behavioral Development 2000;24:492–505.
- 86. Brink SG, Simons-Morton BG. Evaluation of a hospital-based car safety seat education and loan program for low-income mothers: the car seat connection. Health Education Quarterly 1989;16:45–56.
- 87. Britt J, Silver I, Rivara FP. Bicycle helmet promotion among low-income preschool children. Injury Prevention 1998;4:280–3.
- 88. Broadstock M, Borland R, Hill D. Knowledge, attitudes and reported behaviours relevant to sun protection and suntanning in adolescents. Psychology & Health 1996;11:527–39.
- 89. Brown ID, Groeger JA. Risk perception and decision making during the transition between novice and experienced driver status. Ergonomics 1988;31(4):585–97.
- 90. Brown J. Bicycle helmet promotion. Pediatrics 1992;89:684–5.

- 91. Brown RA. Conventional education and controlled drinking education courses with convicted drunken drivers. Behavior Therapy 1980;11:632–42.
- 92. Budd RJ, North D, Spencer C. Understanding seat-belt use: a test of bentler and Speckart's extension of the 'theory of reasoned action'. European Journal of Social Psychology 1984;14:69–78.
- 93. Buller DB, Borland R, Burgoon M. Impact of behavioral intention on effectiveness of message features: evidence from the Family Sun Safety Project. Human Communication Research 1998;24(3):433–53.
- 94. Buller DB, Burgoon M, Hall JR, et al. Using language intensity to increase the success of a family intervention to protect children from ultraviolet radiation: predictions from language expectancy theory. Preventive Medicine 2000;30(2):103–14.
- 95. Burns R, Sullivan P. Perceptions of danger, risk taking, and outcomes in a remote community. Environment and Behavior 2000;32(1):32–71.
- 96. Canter D, editor. Fires and Human Behavior, 2nd Edition. London: David Fulton; 1990.
- 97. Cardenas MP, Simons-Morton BG. The effect of anticipatory guidance on mother's self-efficacy and behavioral intentions to prevent burns caused by hot tap water. Patient Education and Counseling 1993:21:117–23.
- 98. Carlin JB, Taylor P, Nolan T. School-based bicycle safety education and bicycle injuries in children: a case-control study. Injury Prevention 1998;4:22–7.
- 99. Carson J, Powell P. The Learn Not to Burn Preschool Program evaluation in West Virginia. Quincy (MA): Center for High-Risk Outreach, NFPA; 1995.
- 100. Castle CM, Skinner TC, Hampson SE. Young women and suntanning: an evaluation of a health education leaflet. Psychology and Health 1999;14:517–27.
- 101. Cataldo MF, Finney JW, Richman GS, et al. Behavior of injured and uninjured children and their parents in a simulated hazardous setting. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1992;17:73–80.
- 102. Celuch K, Lust J, Showers L. A test of a model of consumers' responses to product manual safety information. Journal of Applied Social Psychology 1998;28:377–94.
- 103. Chang A, Dillman AS, Leonard E, English P. Teaching car passenger safety to preschool children. Pediatrics 1985;76:425–8.
- 104. Chesham DJ, Rutter DR, Quine L. Motorcycling safety research: a review of the social and behavioral literature. Social Science Medicine 1993;37(3):419–29.
- 105. Christie N. Social, economic and environmental factors in child pedestrian accidents: a research review. Crowthorne (UK): Transport Research Laboratory; 1995.
- 106. Christoffel KK, Donovan M, Schofer J, Wills K, Lavigne JV. Psychosocial factors in childhood pedestrian injury: a matched case control study. Pediatrics 1996;97(1):33–42.
- 107. Christoffel KK, Schofer JL. Evaluation of a systematic approach for identifying injury scenarios: Kids'n'Cars Team. Injury Prevention 1996;2:221–7.
- 108. Christophersen ER. Improving compliance in childhood injury control. In: Krasnegor NA, Epstein LH, et al., editors. Developmental aspects of health compliance behavior. Hillsdale (NJ): Lawrence Erlbaum Associates; 1993. p. 219–31.

- 109. Christophersen ER. Injury control. American Psychologist 1989;44:237–41.
- 110. Christophersen ER. Preventing injuries to children: a behavioral approach to child passenger safety. In: Matarazzo JD, Weiss SM, Herd JA, Miller NE, Weiss SM, editors. Behavioral health: a handbook of health enhancement and disease prevention. Toronto: John Wiley & Sons; 1984. p. 990–1002.
- 111. Christophersen ER, Gyulay J. Parental compliance with car seat usage: a positive approach with long-term follow-up. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1981;6:301–12.
- 112. Clamp M, Kendrick D. A randomized controlled trial of general practitioner safety advice for families with children under 5 years. British Medical Journal 1998;316:1576–9.
- 113. Clark AW, Powell RJ. Changing drivers' attitudes through peer group decision. Human Relations 1984;37(2):155–62.
- 114. Clayton AB. Attitudes towards drinking and driving: their role in the effectiveness of countermeasures. Alcohol, Drugs, and Driving 1986;2:1–8.
- 115. Cobb BK, Cairns BD, Miles MS, Cairns RB. A longitudinal study of the role of sociodemographic factors and childhood aggression on adolescent injury and "close calls." Journal of Adolescent Health 1995;17:381–8.
- 116. Coffman SP. Parent education for drowning prevention. Journal of Pediatric Health Care 1991;5(3):141–6.
- 117. Coggan C, Disley B, Patterson P. Community based intervention on adolescent risk taking: using research for community action. Injury Prevention 1998;4:58–62.
- 118. Cohen LR, Runyan CW, Bowling JM. Social determinants of pediatric residents' injury prevention counseling. Archives of Pediatrics & Adolescent Medicine 1998;152:169–75.
- 119. Cohen L, Runyan C. Barriers to pediatric injury prevention counseling. Injury Prevention 1999;5:36-40.
- 120. Coleman P, Munro J, Nicholl J, Harper R, Kent G, Wild D. The effectiveness of interventions to prevent accidental injury to young persons ages 15–24 years: a review of the evidence. University of Sheffield: Medical Care Research Unit; 1996.
- 121. Colletti RB. A statewide hospital-based program to improve child passenger safety. Health Education Quarterly 1984;11:207–13.
- 122. Colley L. Different backgrounds, different information needs: home safety awareness among parents of preschool children. Professional Nurse 1994;9:832–6.
- 123. Comini R. Industry efforts to educate the public on safety. Annals of the New York Academy of Sciences 1994;720:289–98.
- 124. Committee on Sports Medicine and Fitness and Committee on Injury and Poison Prevention. Swimming programs for infants and toddlers. Pediatrics 2000;105:868–70.
- 125. Condie C, Rivara F, Bergman A. Strategies of a successful campaign to promote the use of equestrian helmets. Public Health Reports 1993;108(1):121–6.
- 126. Conner M, Norman P, editors. Predicting health behaviour. Buckingham, England: Open University Press; 1996.
- 127. Cook S, Peterson L, DiLillo D. Fear and exhilaration in response to risk: an extension of a model of injury risk in a real-world context. Behavior Therapy 1999;30:5–15.

- 128. Cooper J, Widness J, O'Shea J. Pilot evaluation of instructing parents of newborns about poison prevention strategies. American Journal of Diseases of Children 1988;142:627–9.
- 129. Cope JG, Grossnickle WF, Geller ES. An evaluation of three corporate strategies for safety belt use promotion. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1986;18:243–51.
- 130. Cope JG, Johnson AW, Grossnickle WF. Behaviour engineering proposals: three effects on drivers and passengers of a mandatory use law for safety belts. Perceptual and Motor Skills 1990;71:291–8.
- 131. Coppens NM, Koziara DM. Children's perceptions concerning school injuries. Journal of School Nursing 1997;13(3):14–9.
- 132. Coppens NM, Mandeville McCabe B. Promoting children's use of bicycle helmets. Journal of Pediatric Health Care 1995;9:51–8.
- 133. Corey MA. A behavioral solution to the drunk driving dilemma. Journal of Substance Abuse Treatment 1987;4:37–40.
- 134. Coron J, McLaughlin G, Dormon SM. Factors influencing use of bicycle helmets among undergraduate students. Journal of American College Health 1996;44:294–7.
- 135. Corrarino JE, Walsh PJ, Boyle ML, Anselmo D. The Cool Kids Coalition: a community effort to reduce scald burn risk in children. American Journal of Maternal Child Nursing 2000;25(1):10–7.
- 136. Cote TR, Sacks JJ, Lambert-Huber DA, et al. Bicycle helmet use among Maryland children: effect of legislation and education. Pediatrics 1992;89:1216–20.
- 137. Cousins LS. The effects of public education on subjective probability of arrest for impaired driving: a field study. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1980;12:131–41.
- 138. Crandall RW, Graham JD. Automobile safety regulation and offsetting driver behaviour: some new empirical estimates. Economic Review 1984;74:328–31.
- 139. Cross D, Hall M, Howat P. Using theory to guide practice in children's pedestrian safety education. American Journal of Health Education 2003;34 suppl:42–47.
- 140. Cross D, Stevenson M, Hall M, et al. Child pedestrian injury prevention project: student results. Preventive Medicine 2000;30(3):179–87.
- 141. Cross RT, Pitkethly A. Concept modification approach to pedestrian safety: a strategy for modifying young children's existing conceptual framework of speed. Research in Science & Technological Education 1991;9(1):93–106.
- 142. Cushman R, Down J, MacMillan N, Waclawik H. Helmet promotion in the emergency room following a bicycle injury: a randomized trial. Pediatrics 1991;88:43–7.
- 143. Cushman R, James W, Waclawik H. Physician promoting of bicycle helmets for children: a randomized trial. American Journal of Public Health 1991;81:1044–8.
- 144. Cvetkovich G, Earle TC. Decision making and risk taking of young drivers: conceptual distinctions and issues. Alcohol, Drugs and Driving 1988;4:9–19.
- 145. D'Argenio P, Cafaro L, Santonastasi F, Taggi F, Binkin N. Capodanno Senza Danno: The effects of an intervention program on fireworks injuries in Naples. American Journal of Public Health 1996;86:84–6.

- 146. Daltroy LH, Iversen MD, Larson MG, et al. Teaching and social support: effects on knowledge, attitudes, and behaviors to prevent low back injuries in industry. Health Education Quarterly 1993;20:43–62.
- 147. Daltroy LH, Iverson MD, Larson MG, et al. A controlled trial of an educational program to prevent low back injuries. New England Journal of Medicine 1997;337:322–8.
- 148. Damron F. Safety education priorities for achieving optimum wellness. American Journal of Health Behavior 1985;9:26–9.
- 149. Dannenberg AL, Gielen AC, Beilenson PL, Wilson MH, Joffe A. Bicycle helmet laws and educational campaigns: an evaluation of strategies to increase children's helmet use. American Journal of Public Health 1993:83:667–74.
- 150. Davidson LL. Hyperactivity, antisocial behavior, and childhood injury. Journal of Developmental and Behavioral Pediatrics 1987;8:335–40.
- 151. Davies S, Haines H, Norris B, Wilson JR. Safety pictograms: are they getting the message across? Applied Ergonomics 1998;29(1):15–23.
- 152. Day LM, Ozanne-Smith J, Cassell E, Li L. Evaluation of the Latrobe Valley Better Health Injury Prevention Program. Injury Prevention 2001;7:66–9.
- 153. Dearing B, Caston RJ, Babin J. The impact of a hospital-based educational program on adolescent attitudes toward drinking and driving. Journal of Drug Education 1991;21:349–59.
- 154. Decina LE, Temple MG, Dorer HS. Increasing child safety-seat use and proper use among toddlers [brief communications and research notes]. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1994;26:667–73.
- 155. Deery HA, Day LM, Fildes BN. An impact evaluation of a falls prevention program among older people. Accident Analysis & Prevention 2000;32:427–33.
- 156. Deery HA, Fildes BN. Young novice driver subtypes: relationship to high-risk behavior, traffic accident record, and simulator driving performance. Human Factors 1999;41:628–43.
- 157. DeJoy DM, Searcy CA, Murphy LR, Gershon RRM. Behavior-diagnostic analysis of compliance with universal precautions among nurses. Journal of Occupational Health Psychology 2000;5:127–41.
- 158. Demetre J, Lee D, Grieve R, Pitcairn T, Ampofo-Boateng K, Thomson J. Young children's learning on road-crossing simulations. British Journal of Psychology 1992;83:189–202.
- 159. Demetre JD, Lee DN, Pitcairn TK, Grieve R, Thomson JA, Ampofo-Boateng K. Errors in young children's decisions about traffic gaps: experiments with roadside simulations. British Journal of Psychology 1992;83:189–202.
- 160. Dershewitz RA, Paichel W. Effectiveness of a health education program in a lower socio economic population: replication of an Ipecac guidance study. Clinical Pediatrics 1984;23:686–8.
- 161. Dershewitz RA, Posner MK, Paichel W. The effectiveness of health education on home use of Ipecac. Clinical Pediatrics 1983;22:268–70.
- 162. deTurck MA, Chih IH, Hsu YP. Three studies testing the effects of role models on product users' safety behavior. Human Factors 1999;41:397–412.
- 163. Detweiler JB, Bedell BT, Salovey P, Pronin E, Rothman AJ. Message framing and sunscreen use: gain-framed messages motivate beachgoers. Health Psychology 1999;18:189–96.

- 164. Díaz EM. Theory of planning behavior and pedestrians' intentions to violate traffic regulations. Transportation Research 2002;5F(3):169–76.
- 165. Diew Wong Y, Nicholson A. Driver behaviour at horizontal curves: risk compensation and the margin of safety. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1992;24:425–36.
- 166. DiGuiseppi C, Higgins J. Systematic review of controlled trials of interventions to promote smoke alarms. Archives of Disease in Childhood 2000;82:341–8.
- 167. DiLillo D, Peterson L, Farmer J. Injury and poisoning. In: Boll TJ, Johnson SB, Perry NW, et al., editors. Handbook of Clinical health Psychology, Vol. 1: Medical Disorders and Behavioral Applications. Washington (DC): American Psychological Association; 2002.
- 168. DiLillo D, Potts R, Himes S. Predictors of children's risk appraisals. Journal of Applied Developmental Psychology 1998;19:415–27.
- 169. Dixey R. Improvements in child pedestrian safety: have they been gained at the expense of other health goals? Health Education Journal 1998;57:60–9.
- 170. Donovan DT, Singh SN. Sun-safety behavior among elementary school children: the role of knowledge, social norms, and parental involvement. Psychological Reports 1999;84(3 Pt 1):831–6.
- 171. Donovan DM, Marlatt GA, Salzberg PM. Drinking behaviour, personality factors and high-risk driving: a review and theoretical foundation. Journal of Studies on Alcohol 1983;44:395–428.
- 172. Donovan RJ, Jalleh G, Henley N. Discussion paper series: effective road safety advertising. Nedlands (Western Australia): University of Western Australia Graduate School of Management; 1997–1998.
- 173. Doswell T, Jarvis S, Towner E. Reducing childhood accidents: the effectiveness of health promotion interventions. An annotated bibliography. Newcastle (England): Northern and Yorkshire Regional Health Authority; 1994.
- 174. Doswell T, Towner EML, Simpson G, Jarvis SN. Preventing childhood unintentional injuries—what works? A literature review. Injury Prevention 1996;2:140–9.
- 175. Downing CS, Murray G, Durrow C. Effects of a road safety booklet for a preschool traffic club. Crowthorne (UK): Department of Transport TRRL; 1981.
- 176. Drucker AD. Egocentrism and invincibility in adolescent male automobile drivers: an applied perspective. Dissertation Abstracts International: Section B: the Sciences & Engineering 2000;61(1-B):562.
- 177. Drummond AE, Triggs TJ; Driving as skilled performance: a perspective for improving young driver safety. Melbourne (Australia): Monash University Accident Research Center; 1991.
- 178. Duncan J, Williams P, Brown J. Components of driving skill: experience does not mean expertise. Ergonomics 1991;34:919–37.
- 179. Dunn KA, Cline DM, Grant T, et al. Injury prevention instruction in the emergency department. Annals of Emergency Medicine 1993;22:1280–5.
- 180. Dunne R, Asher K, Rivara F. Behavior and parental expectations of child pedestrians. Pediatrics 1992;89:486–90.
- 181. Dunton S, Perkins DD, Zopf KJ. The impact of worksite-based health risk appraisal programs on observed safety belt use. Health Education Research 1990;5:207–16.

- 182. Dussault C. The apple of social marketing. The Safety Network 1993;9:3–4.
- 183. Dussault C. Beyond 90%: a profile of non-users of seat belts and the marketing of seat belt use in Quebec. In: Wilkins K, Anderson L, editors. Proceedings of the International Conference on Air Bags and Seat Belts: Evaluation and Implications for Public Policy: Montreal, Quebec. Chronic Diseases in Canada 1993; 14: S33–7.
- 184. Dussault C. Effectiveness of a selective traffic enforcement program combined with incentives for seat belt use in Quebec. Health Education Research 1990;5:217–23.
- 185. Earls F. The era of health promotion for children and adolescents—a cross-sectional survey of strategies and new knowledge [editorial]. American Journal of Public Health 1998;88:869–71.
- 186. Eckelt K, Fannon M, Blades B, Munster A. A successful burn prevention program in elementary schools. Journal of Burn Care and Rehabilitation 1985;6:509.
- 187. Eddy JM, Marotto DA, Beltz SM. Analysis of the effectiveness of a safety belt incentive program at Cigna Corporation. American Journal of Health Promotion 1988; Winter: 31–8.
- 188. Edmondson A. Psychological safety and learning behavior in work teams. Administrative Science Quarterly 1999;44:350–83.
- 189. Ehiri JE, Watt GCM. The role of health visitors in the prevention of home accidents involving children: time for a rethink? Health Bulletin 1995;53:20–5.
- 190. Ehrlich PF, Longhi J, Vaughan R, Rockwell S. Correlation between parental perception and actual childhood patterns of bicycle helmet use and riding practices: implications for designing injury prevention strategies. Journal of Pediatric Surgery 2001;36:763–6.
- 191. Eichel JD, Goldman L. Safety makes sense: a program to prevent unintentional injuries in New York City public schools. Journal of School Health 2001;71:180–3.
- 192. Eichelberger MR, Gotschall CS, Feely HB, Harstad P, Bowman LM. Parental attitudes and knowledge of child safety: national survey. American Journal of Diseases of Children 1990;144:714–20.
- 193. Ekman R, Schelp L, Welander G, Svanstrom L. Can a combination of local, regional and national information substantially increase bicycle-helmet wearing and reduce injuries—experiences from Sweden. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1997;29:321–8.
- 194. Elander J, West R, French D. Behavioral correlates of individual differences in road-traffic crash risk: an examination of methods and findings. Psychological Bulletin 1993;113:279–94.
- 195. Elkan R, Kendrick D, Hewitt M, Robinson J, Dewey M, Blair M, Tolley K, Williams D, Brummell K. The effectiveness of domicillary visiting: a systematic review of the literature and meta-analysis. Health Technology Assessment 2000; 4 (13).
- 196. Eriksen MP, Gielen AC. The application of health education principles to automobile child restraint programs. Health Education Quarterly 1983;10:30–55.
- 197. Evans GW, Johansson G. Urban bus driving: an international arena for the study of occupational health psychology. Journal of Occupational Health Psychology 1998;3(2):99–108.
- 198. Evans L. An attempt to categorize the main determinants of traffic safety. Health Education Research 1990;5:111–24.

- 199. Evans L, Wasielewski P, Von Buseck CR. Compulsory seat belt usage and driver risk-taking behaviour. Human Factors 1982;24(1):41–8.
- 200. Everett SA, Price JH, Bergin DA, Groves BW. Personal goals as motivators: predicting bicycle helmet use in university students. Journal of Safety Research 1996;27:43–53.
- 201. Everett SA, Shults RA, Barrios LC, Sacks JJ, Lowry R, Oeltmann J. Trends and subgroup differences in transportation-related injury ris k and safety behaviors among high school students, 1991–1997. Journal of Adolescent Health 2001;28:228–34.
- 202. Fallat ME, Rengers SJ. The effect of education and safety devices on scald burn prevention. Journal of Trauma 1993;34(1):560–4.
- 203. Fanello S, Frampas-Chotard V, Roquelaure Y, et al. Evaluation of an educational low back pain prevention program for hospital employees. Revue Du Rhumatisme, (English Edition) 1999;66(12):711–6.
- 204. Farley C, Haddad S, Brown B. The effects of a 4-year program promoting bicycle helmet use among children in Quebec. American Journal of Public Health 1996;86:46–51.
- 205. Farley C, Otis J, Benoit M. Evaluation of a four-year bicycle helmet promotion campaign in Quebec aimed at children ages 8 to 12: impact on attitudes, norms and behaviours. Canadian Journal of Public Health 1997;88:62–6.
- 206. Farmer GL. Disciplinary practices and perceptions of school safety. Journal of Social Service Research 1999;26(1):1–38.
- 207. Federal Advisory Panel on Health Promotion Strategies for High-Risk Youth. Designing health promotion approaches to high-risk adolescents through formative research with youth and parents. Public Health Reports 1993:108:68–77.
- 208. Feldman MA, Case L. Teaching child-care and safety skills to parents with intellectual disabilities through self-leaming. Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability 1999;24(1):27–44.
- 209. Fellner DJ, Sulzer-Azaroff B. Increasing industrial safety practices and conditions through posted feedback. Journal of Safety Research 1984;15:7–21.
- 210. Fennel R, Ogletree RJ. Health education and injury prevention: working together. American Journal of Health Education 2003;34 suppl:5.
- 211. Ferguson B, Blampied NM. Unenlightened: an unsuccessful attempt to promote the use of cycle lights at night. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1991;23:561–71.
- 212. Fergusson DM, Horwood LJ, Beautrais AL, Shannon FT. A controlled field trial of poisoning prevention methods. Pediatrics 1982;69:515–20.
- 213. Ferrari JR, Baldwin CH. Promoting safety belt use in shopping carts: "Buckle -up your baby." Environment and Behavior 1989;21:603–19.
- 214. Finney JW. Pediatric injury control: adding pieces to the puzzle. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1995;20(1):1–3.
- 215. Finney JW, Cataldo MF. Child and parent behavior and unintentional home injuries. In: Johnson JH, Johnson SB, editors. Advances in child health psychology. Gainesville (FL): University of Florida Press; 1991. p. 108–14.

- 216. Finney JW, Christopherson ER, Friman PC, et al. Society of Pediatric Psychology Task Force Report: pediatric psychology and injury control. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1993;18:499–526.
- 217. Finnoff JT, Laskowski ER, Altman KL, Diehl NN. Barriers to bicycle helmet use. Pediatrics 2001;108:16–22.
- 218. Firth DE. Pedestrian behaviour. In: Chapman AJ, Wade FM, Foot HC, editors. Pedestrian accidents. Chichester (UK): John Wiley & Sons; 1982. p. 41–69.
- 219. Fishbein M. Developing effective behavior change interventions: some lessons learned from behavioral research. In: Backer TE, Susan DL, Soucy G, editors. Reviewing the behavioral science knowledge base on technology transfer, Monograph #155. Rockville (MD): National Institute on Drug Abuse; 1995. p. 246–61.
- 220. Fishbein M, Triandis HC, Kanfer FH, et al. Factors influencing behavior and behavior change. In: Baum A, Tevenson TA, Singer JE, editors. Handbook of Health Psychology. Mahwah (NJ): Lawrence Erlbaum Associates; 2001.
- 221. Flynn J, Solvic P, Mertz CK. Gender, race, and perception of environmental health risks. Risk Analysis 1994;14:1101–8.
- 222. Foss RD. Evaluation of a community-wide incentive program to promote safety restraint use. American Journal of Public Health 1989;79:304–6.
- 223. Foss RD. Psychosocial factors in child safety restraint use. Journal of Applied Social Psychology 1985;15:269–84.
- 224. Foss RD. Sociocultural perspective on child occupant protection. Pediatrics 1987;80:886–93.
- 225. Fox DK, Hopkins BL, Anger WK. The long-term effects of a token economy on safety performance in openpit mining. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1987;20:215–24.
- 226. Frank RG, Bouman DE, Cain K, Watts C. A preliminary study of a traumatic injury prevention program. Psychology and Health 1992;6:129–40.
- 227. Frank RG, Bouman DE, Cain K, Watts C. Primary prevention of catastrophic injury. American Psychologist 1992;47:1045–9.
- 228. Frederick K, Bixby E, Orzel MN, Stewart-Brown S, Willett K. An evaluation of the effectiveness of the Injury Minimization Programme for Schools (IMPS). Injury Prevention 2000;6:92–5.
- 229. Friedland ML. Regulating traffic safety: a legal perspective. In: Rothe JP, editor. Challenging the Old Order: Towards new directions in traffic safety theory. New Brunswick (NJ): Transaction Publishers; 1990. p. 95–106.
- 230. Friedland ML, Trebilock M, Roach K. Regulating Traffic Safety. Toronto: University of Toronto Press; 1990.
- 231. Fuller R. A conceptualization of driving behaviour as threat avoidance. Ergonomics 1984;27:1139–55.
- 232. Fuller R. Psychological aspects of learning to drive. In: Rothengatter JA, de Bruin R, editors. Road User Behaviour: Theory and Research. Assen: Van Gorcum; 1988.
- 233. Fuller R, Santos JA, editors. Human Factors for Highway Safety. New York: Pergamon Press; 2002.
- 234. Fuller SK. Evaluating fire protection investment decisions for homeowners. Socio-Economic Planning Sciences 1991;25:143–54.

- 235. Gable S, Peterson L. School-age children's attributions about their own naturally occurring minor injuries: a process analysis. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1998;23:323–32.
- 236. Gallagher EM, Brunt H. Head over heels: Impact of a health promotion program to reduce falls in the elderly. Canadian Journal on Aging 1996;15(1):84–96.
- 237. Gamache S, Porth D, Diment, E. The development of an education program effective in reducing the fire deaths of preschool children. Proceedings of the 2nd International Symposium on Human Behavior in Fire: MIT, Cambridge, MA. London: Interscience Communications Limited; 2001: 309–20.
- 238. Garbarino J. Preventing childhood injury: developmental and mental health issues. American Journal of Orthopsychiatry 1988;58(1):25–45.
- 239. Gardner MM, Buchner DM, Robertson MC, Campbell AJ. Practical implementation of an exercise-based falls prevention programme. Age & Ageing 2001;30:77–83.
- 240. Garling A, Garling T. Mothers' anticipation and prevention of unintentional injury to young children in the home. Pediatric Psychology 1995;201:23–36.
- 241. Garling T, Garling A. Parents' protection of children from dangers. In: Valsiner J, editor. Children's development within socioculturally structured environments. Norwood (NJ): Ablex; 1988. p. 60–83.
- 242. Garrett Hendrickson S, Becker H. Impact of a theory-based intervention to increase bicycle helmet use in low income children. Injury Prevention 1998;4:126–31.
- 243. Gebhardt WA. Effectiveness of training to prevent job-related back pain: a meta-analysis. British Journal of Clinical Psychology 1994;33:571–4.
- 244. Geddis D, Pettengell R. Parent education: its effect on the way children are transported in cars. New Zealand Medical Journal 1982:95:314.
- 245. Geller ES. Applications of behavior analysis to prevent injuries from vehicle crashes. Concord (MA): Cambridge Center for Behavioral Studies; 1998.
- 246. Geller ES. A behavioral science approach to transportation safety. Bulletin of the New York Academy of Medicine 1988;64:632–61.
- 247. Geller ES. A delayed reward strategy for large-scale motivation of safety belt use: a test of long-term impact. Accident Analysis & Prevention 1984;16:457–63.
- 248. Geller ES. Increasing road safety behaviors. In: Glenwick DS, Jason LA, editors. Promoting health and mental health in children, youth, and families. vol. 27. New York: Springer Publishing Co; 1993:149–77.
- 249. Geller ES. Intervening to increase children's use of safety belts. Alcohol, Drugs & Driving 1989;5:37–59.
- 250. Geller ES. Preventing injuries and deaths from vehicle crashes: encouraging belts and discouraging booze. In: Edwards J, Tindale RS, Heath L, Posavac EJ, editors. Social influence processes and prevention. Social psychological applications to social issues, vol. 1. New York: Plenum Press; 1990. p. 249–77.
- 251. Geller ES. Rewarding safety belt usage at an industrial setting: tests of treatment generality and response maintenance. Journal of Applied Behaviour Analysis 1983;16:189–202.
- 252. Geller ES. Teaching behavior-based safety through fiction: a review of "Who Killed My Daddy?" A behavioral safety fable. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1999;32:241–3.

- 253. Geller ES. The Psychology of Safety. Boca Raton (FL): CRC Press; 1998.
- 254. Geller ES, Berry TD, Ludwig TD, et al. A conceptual framework for developing and evaluating behavior change interventions for injury control. Health Education Research 1990;5:125–37.
- 255. Geller ES, Bruff CD, Nimmer JG. "Flash for life": community-based prompting for safety belt pro motion. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1985;18:309–14.
- 256. Geller ES, Davis L, Spicer K. Industry-based incentives for promoting seat belt use: differential impact on white-collar versus blue-collar employees. Journal of Organizational Behaviour Management 1983;5:17–29.
- 257. Geller ES, Elder J, Hovell M, Sleet D. Behavioral approaches to drinking-driving interventions. In: Ward W, Lewis FM, editors. Advances in Health Education and Promotion. London (UK): Jessica Kingsley Press; 1991. p. 45–68.
- 258. Geller ES, Hahn HA. Promoting safety belt use at industrial sites: an effective program for blue collar employees. Professional Psychology—Research & Practice 1984;15:553–64.
- 259. Geller ES, Johnson RP, Pelton SL. Community-based interventions for encouraging safety belt use. American Journal of Community Psychology 1982;10:183–95.
- 260. Geller ES, Kalsher MJ, Rudd JR, Lehman GR. Promoting safety belt use on a university campus: an integration of commitment and incentive strategies. Journal of Applied Social Psychology 1989;19:3–19.
- 261. Geller ES, Lehman GR. The buckle-up promise card: a versatile intervention for large-scale behavior change. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1991;24:91–4.
- 262. Geller ES, Lehman GR. Drinking-driving interventions strategies: a person-situation-behavior fra mework. In: Laurence MD, Zimring FE, Snortum JR, editors. Social control of the drinking driver. Studies in crime and justice. Chicago: University of Chicago Press; 1988. p. 297–320.
- 263. Geller ES, Ludwig, TD. A behaviour change taxonomy for improving road safety. In: Koornstra MJ, Christensen, J, editors. Enforcement and rewarding: strategies and effects. Proceedings of the OECD International Road Safety Symposium: Copenhagen, Denmark. Leidschendam, The Netherlands: SWOV Institute for Road Safety Research; 1991: 41–5.
- 264. Geller ES, Paterson L, Talbott E. A behavioral analysis of incentive prompts for motivating seat belt use. Journal of Applied Behaviour Analysis 1982;15:403–15.
- 265. Geller ES, Rudd JR, Kalsher MJ, et al. Employer-based programs to motivate safety belt use: a review of short-term and long-term effects. Journal of Safety Research 1987;18:1–17.
- 266. Gemming MG, Runyan CW, Hunter WW, Campbell BJ. A community health education approach to occupant protection. Health Education Quarterly 1984;11:147–58.
- 267. Gielen AC. Health education and injury control: integrating approaches. Health Education Quarterly 1992;19:203–18.
- 268. Gielen AC, editor. Injury and domestic violence prevention. Patient Education and Counseling [special issue] 2002:46:161–232.
- 269. Gielen AC, Collins B. Community-based interventions for injury prevention. Family and Community Health 1993;15(4):1–11.

- 270. Gielen AC, Dannenberg A, Ashburn N, Kou J. Teaching safety: evaluation of a children's village in Maryland. Injury Prevention 1996;2:26–31.
- 271. Gielen AC, Eriksen MP, Daltroy LH, Rost K. Factors associated with the use of child restraint devices. Health Education Quarterly 1984;11:195–206.
- 272. Gielen AC, Girasek DC. Integrating perspectives on the prevention of unitintentional injuries. In: Schneiderman N, Speers M, Silva J, Tomes H, Gentry J, editors. Integrating behavioral sciences and social sciences with public health. Washington (DC): American Psychological Association; 2001. p. 203–30.
- 273. Gielen AC, Joffe A, Dannenberg AL, Wilson MEH, Beilenson PL, DeBoer M. Psychosocial factors associated with the use of bicycle helmets among children in counties with and without helmet use laws. Journal of Pediatrics 1994;124:204–10.
- 274. Gielen AC, McDonald EM, Forrest CB, Jarvilchuk J, Wissow L. Injury prevention counseling in an urban pediatric clinic: analysis of audiotaped visits. Archives of Pediatric and Adolescent Medicine 1997;151:146–51.
- 275. Gielen AC, McDonald EM, Wilson ME, et al. Effects of improved access to safety counseling, products, and home visits on parents' safety practices: results of a randomized trial. Archives of Pediatrics and Adolescent Medicine 2002; 156: 33–40.
- 276. Gielen AC, Radius S. Project KISS (Kids In Safety Belts): educational approaches and evaluation measures. Health Education 1984;15:43–7.
- 277. Gielen AC, Sleet D. Application of behavior-change theories and methods to injury prevention. Epidemiologic Reviews 2003;25:65–76.
- 278. Gielen AC, Wilson MEH, Faden R, Wissow L, Harvilchuck JK. In-home injury prevention practices for infants and toddlers: the role of parental beliefs, barriers, and housing quality. Health Education Quarterly 1995;22(1):85–95.
- 279. Gielen AC, Wilson MEH, McDonald EM, et al. Randomized trial of enhanced anticipatory guidance for injury prevention. Archives of Pediatrics & Adolescent Medicine 2001; 155:42–9.
- 280. Giesbrecht N, Dick R. Societal norms and risk-taking behaviour: inter-cultural comparisons of casualties and alcohol consumption. Addiction 1993;88:867–76.
- 281. Giffen WJ, Haro E, Lehto MR, Papastavrou JD. Use and misuse of smoke detectors in residential areas. Perceptual and Motor Skills 1996;82:1211–22.
- 282. Gilchrist J. Preventing dog bites in children: randomised controlled trial of an educational intervention. Journal of Pediatrics 2001;138:1512–3.
- 283. Gillespie LD, Gillespie WJ, Cumming R, Lamb SE, Rowe BH. Interventions for preventing falls in the elderly (Cochrane Review). In: The Cochrane Library, Issue 3, Oxford (UK); 2000.
- 284. Girasek DC. Public beliefs about the preventability of unintentional injury deaths. Accident Analysis and Prevention 2001;33:455–65.
- 285. Glik D, Kronenfeld J, Jackson K. Predictors of risk perceptions of childhood injury among parents of preschoolers. Health Education Quarterly 1991;18:285–301.
- 286. Glik DC, Kronenfeld JJ, Jackson K. Safety behaviors among parents of preschoolers. Health Values 1993;17(1):18–27.

- 287. Glindemann KE, Geller ES, Clarke SW, Chevaillier CR, Pettinger CB. A community-based feedback process for disseminating pedestrian BAC levels. Journal of Prevention & Intervention in the Community [Special issue] 1998;17(1):55–65.
- 288. Goebel JB, Copps TJ, Sulayman RF. Infant car seat usage: effectiveness of a postpartum educational program. Journal of Obstetric, Gynecologic, and Neonatal Nursing 1984; Jan/Feb:33–6.
- 289. Goodrow B. The motorcycle helmet controversy: a test of health values. American Journal of Health Behavior 1982;6:19–22.
- 290. Goodson JG, Buller C, Goodson WH. Prenatal child safety education. Obstetrics & Gynecology. 1985;65:312–5.
- 291. Graitcer PL, Kellermann AL, Christoffel T. A review of educational and legislative strategies to promote bicycle helmets. Injury Prevention 1995;1:122–9.
- 292. Grant BA. Effectiveness of feedback and education in an employment based seat belt program. Health and Education Research 1990;5:197–205.
- 293. Grant E, Turney E, Bartlett M, Winbon C, Peterson HD. Evaluation of a burn prevention program in a public school system. Journal of Burn Care and Rehabilitation 1992;13:703–7.
- 294. Greaves P, Glik DC, Kronenfeld JJ, Jackson K. Determinants of controllable in-home child safety hazards. Health Education Research 1994;9:307–15.
- 295. Green J. Risk and the construction of social identity: children's talk about accidents. Sociology of Health and Illness 1997;19:457–79.
- 296. Green J. Some problems in the development of a sociology of accidents. In: Scott S, Williams G, Platt S, Thomas H, editors. Private risks and public dangers. Aldershot (UK): Avebury Press; 1992.
- 297. Green J, Hart L. Children's views of accident risks and prevention: a qualitative study. Injury Prevention 1998;4:14–21.
- 298. Green LW, Kreuter MW. Health promotion as a public health strategy for the 1990s. Annual Review of Public Health 1990;11:319–34.
- 299. Greenberg LW, Coleman AB. A prenatal and postpartum safety education program: influence on parental use of infant car restraints. Journal of Developmental and Behavioral Pediatrics 1982;3:32–4.
- 300. Gregersen NP. Systematic cooperation between driving schools and parents in driver education: an experiment. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1994;26:453–61.
- 301. Grossman D, Johnston B. Behavioral approaches to injury control: participant's notebook and workshop materials. Seattle (WA): Harborview Injury Prevention and Research Center; 2003.
- 302. Guidotti TL, Ford L, Wheeler M. The Fort McMurray Demonstration Project in Social Marketing: theory, design, and evaluation. American Journal of Preventive Medicine 2000;18:163–9.
- 303. Hagenzieker MP. Enforcement or incentives? Promoting safety belt use among military personnel in the Netherlands. Journal of Applied Behaviour Analysis 1991;24:23–30.
- 304. Hagenzieker MP, Bijleveld FD, Davidse RJ. Effects of incentive programs to stimulate safety belt use: a meta-analysis. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1997;29(6):759–77.

- 305. Hakamies-Blomquist L. Compensation in older drivers as reflected in their fatal accidents. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1994;26:107–12.
- 306. Hakim AA, Petrovich H, Burchfiel CM, et al. Effects of walking on mortality among non-smoking retired men. New England Journal of Medicine 1998;338:94–9.
- 307. Hale AR. Modifying individual road user behaviour. In: Koornstra MJ, Christensen J, editors. Enforcement and rewarding: strategies and effects. Proceedings of the OECD International Road Safety Symposium: Copenhagen, Denmark. Leidschendam, The Netherlands: SWOV Institute for Road Safety Research; 1991.
- 308. Hale AR, Glendon AI. Individual behavior in the control of danger, vol. 2. New York: Elsevier; 1987
- 309. Hall-Long BA, Schell K, Corrigan V. Youth safety education and injury prevention program. Pediatric Nursing 2001;27(2):141–8.
- 310. Halperin SF, Bass JL, Metha KA. Knoweldge of accident prevention among parents of young children in nine Massachusetts towns. Public Health Reports 1998;6:548–52.
- 311. Halpern-Felsher BL, Millstein SG, Ellen J, et al. The role of behavioral experience in judging risks. Health Psychology 2001;20:120–6.
- 312. Haney A, Zeh D, Krob MJ. Fire prevention for teenage mothers enrolled in high school. Journal of Burn Care & Rehabilitation 1988;9:648–9.
- 313. Haney L, Anderson M. Behavior based safety. a different way of looking at an old problem. American Association of Occupational Health Nurses Journal 1999;47(9):424–32.
- 314. Hanson M, Mackay S, Atkinson L, Staley S, Pignatiello A. Fire setting during the preschool period: assessment and intervention issues. Canadian Journal of Psychiatry 1995;40:299–303.
- 315. Hapgood R, Kendrick D, Marsh P. Do self reported safety behaviours predict childhood unintentional injuries? Injury Prevention 2001;7:14–7.
- 316. Harden J, Backett-Milburn K, Scott S, Jackson S. Scary faces, scary places: children's perception of risk and safety. Health Education Journal 2000;59:12–22.
- 317. Harre N. Risk evaluation, driving, and adolescents: a typology. Developmental Review 2000;20:206–26.
- 318. Harre N, Brandt T. The effectiveness of a year 10 traffic safety programme. New Zealand Journal of Educational Studies 2000;35(1):79–83.
- 319. Harrell WA. The impact of shopping cart restraints and adult supervision on near injuries to children in grocery stores. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1994;26:493–500.
- 320. Hartos JL, Eitel P, Haynie DL, Simons-Morton BG. Can I take the car? Relations among parenting practices and adolescent problem driving practices. Journal of Adolescent Research 2000;15:352–67.
- 321. Hartos JL, Eitel P, Simons-Morton BG. Do parent-imposed delayed licensure and restricted driving reduce risky driving behaviors among newly-licensed teens? Prevention Science 2001;2(2):113–22.
- 322. Hartos JL, Eitel P, Simons-Morton BG. Parenting practices and adolescent risky driving: a three-month prospective study. Health Education and Behavior 2002;29(2):194–206.
- 323. Hartos JL, Simons-Morton BG. Acceptability of the CHECKPOINTS parent-teen driving agreement: pilot test. American Journal of Preventive Medicine 2001;21:138–41.

- 324. Haskins JB. The role of mass media in alcohol and highway safety campaigns. Journal of Studies on Alcohol 1985;10 Suppl:184–91.
- 325. Hatakka M, Keskinen E, Gergersen NP, Glad A, Hernetkoski K. From control of the vehicle to personal self-control; broadening the perspectives to driver education. Transportation Research 2002;5F(3):201–16.
- 326. Hauer E, Ahlin FJ, Bowser JS. Speed enforcement and speed choice. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1982;14:267–78.
- 327. Haynes RS, Pine RC, Fitch HG. Reducing accident rates with organizational behaviour modification. Academy of Management Journal 1982;25:407–16.
- 328. Haynie DL, Beck KH, Crump AD, Shattuck T, Simons-Morton B. Parenting strategies regarding teen behavior: parent and teen perceptions. American Journal of Health Behavior 1999;23:403–14.
- 329. Hazard RG, Reid S, Haugh LD, McFarlane G. A controlled trial of an educational pamphlet to prevent disability after occupational low back injury. Spine 2000;25:1419–23.
- 330. Hazinski MF, Eddy VA, Morris JAJ. Children's traffic safety program: influence of early elementary school safety education on family seat belt use. Journal of Trauma 1995;39:1063–8.
- 331. Health Education Authority. Health promotion in childhood and young adolescence for the prevention of unintentional injuries. Health Promotion Effectiveness Reviews 1996;2.
- 332. Heather N. Interpreting the evidence on brief interventions for excessive drinkers: the need for caution. Alcohol and Alcoholism 1995;30:287–96.
- 333. Heck A, Collins J, Peterson L. Decreasing children's risk taking on the playground. Journal of Applied Behaviour Analysis 2001;34:349–52.
- 334. Heinle JA, Jensen RW, Lewis RW, Kealey GP. An effective method of educating junior high-aged children in fire and burn safety without disruption of the school curriculum. Journal of Burn Care and Rehabilitation 1995;16:91–5.
- 335. Hemingway MA, Smith CS. Organizational climate and occupational stressors as predictors of withdrawal behaviours and injuries in nurses. Journal of Occupational & Organizational Psychology 1999;72:285–99.
- 336. Hendricks CM, Reichert A. Parents' self-reported behaviors related to health and safety of very young children. Journal of School Health 1996;66:247–51.
- 337. Hendrickson SG, Becker H. Impact of a theory based intervention to increase bicycle helmet use in low income children. Injury Prevention 1998;4:126–31.
- 338. Hernandez ACR, Rabow J. Passive and assertive student interventions in public and private drunken driving situations. Journal of Studies on Alcohol 1987;48:269–71.
- 339. Higham S. Education is the key (Motorcycle Safety Course). Driver 1980;14:8–9.
- 340. Hillhouse JJ, Turrisi R. Examination of the efficacy of an appearance-focused intervention to reduce UV exposure. Journal of Behavioral Medicine 2002;25:395–409.
- 341. Hillman H, Jones RT, Farmer L. The acquisition and maintenance of fire emergency skills. Effects of rationale and behavioral practice. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1986;11:247–58.
- 342. Hillman M. Children, transport and the quality of life. London: Policy Studies Institute; 1993.

- 343. Hillman M, Adams J, Whitelegg J. One false move: a study of children's independent mobility. London: Policy Studies Institute; 1990.
- 344. Hodnett ED, Roberts I. Home based social support for socially disadvantaged mothers. Cochrane Database of Systematic Reviews 1998; 2.
- 345. Hofmann DA, Morgeson FP. Safety-related behavior as a social exchange: the role of perceived organizational support and leader-member exchange. Journal of Applied Psychology 1999;84:286–96.
- 346. Holder HD, Gruenewald PJ, Ponicki WR, et al. Effect of community-based interventions on high-risk drinking and alcohol-related injuries. JAMA 2000;284:2341–7.
- 347. Holder HD, Saltz RF, Grube JW, et al. A community prevention trial to reduce alcohol-impaired accidental injury and death: overview. Addiction 1997;92(suppl 2):155–71.
- 348. Holmes GA, Jones RT. Fire evacuation skills: cognitive-behavioral versus computer-mediated instruction. Fire Technology 1996;32:51–64.
- 349. Homel R, Carseldine D, Kearns I. Drink-driving countermeasures in Australia. Alcohol, Drugs and Driving 1988;4:113–44.
- 350. Hornbrook MC, Stevens VJ, Wingfield DJ. Seniors' program for injury control and education. Journal of the American Geriatrics Society 1993;41:309–14.
- 351. Hornbrook MC, Stevens VJ, Wingfield DJ, Hollis JF, Greenlick MR, Ory MG. Preventing falls among community-dwelling older persons: results from a randomized trial. The Gerontologist 1994;34(1):16–23.
- 352. Howarth CI. Interactions between drivers and pedestrians: some new approaches to safety. In: Evans L, Schwing RC, editors. Human behavior and traffic safety. New York: Plenum Press; 1995. p.177–88.
- 353. Howarth CI. The relationship between objective risk, subjective risk and behaviour. Ergonomics 1988;31:527–35.
- 354. Howarth CI, Lightburn A. How drivers respond to pedestrians and vice versa. In: Osborn DJ, Levis JA, editors. Human factors in transport research, vol. 2. London: Academic Press; 1980.
- 355. Howat P, Jones S, Hall M, Cross D, Stevenson M. The PRECEDE-PROCEED model: application to planning a child pedestrian injury prevention program. Injury Prevention 1997;3:282–7.
- 356. Howat P, Robinson S, Binns C, Palmer S, Landauer A. Educational biofeedback driving simulator as a drink-driving prevention strategy. Journal of Alcohol and Drug Education 1991;37:7–14.
- 357. Hsu F. A study of occupants' behavior in industrial/commercial fire incidents—case study. Proceedings of the 2nd International Symposium on Human Behavior in Fire: MIT, Cambridge, MA. London: Interscience Communications Limited; 2001: 471–5.
- 358. Huguenin RD. The concept of risk and behaviour models in traffic psychology. Ergonomics 1988;31:557–69.
- 359. Hunn BP, Dingus TA. Interactivity, information, and compliance cost in a consumer product warning scenario. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1992;24:497–505.
- 360. Hunt DK, Lowenstein SR, Badgett RG, Marine WM, Garrett CJ, Steiner JF. Detection of injury-prone behaviors among internal medicine patients. Journal of General Internal Medicine 1992;7:573–82.

- 361. Hunter WW, Stutts JC. Use of economic incentives to modify safety belt use behaviour. The 26th Annual Proceedings of the American Association for Automotive Medicine: Ottawa, Canada. Des Plaines, IL: American Association for Automotive Medicine; 1984: 249–65.
- 362. Hurst PM. Can anyone reward safe driving? Accident Analysis and Prevention 1980;12:217–20.
- 363. Hutson M. Health education: community health, exercise and injury risk. Nursing Times 1983;79:22-5.
- 364. Ilgen DR. Health issues at work: opportunities for industrial/organizational psychology. American Psychologist 1990;45:273–83.
- 365. Institute of Medicine, Committee on Health and Behavior. Health and behavior: the interplay of biological, behavioral and societal influences. Washington (DC): National Academy Press; 2001.
- 366. Irwin CE Jr. Adolescent development and driving: does driving differ from other health damaging behaviors. In: Simpson H, editor. New to the road: reducing the risks for young motorists. Los Angeles: Youth Enhancement Service; 1996. p. 51–70.
- 367. Irwin CE Jr, Cataldo MF, Matheny AP Jr, Peterson L. Health consequences of behaviors: injury as a model. Pediatrics 1992;90:798–807.
- 368. Jackson KM, Aiken LS. A psychosocial model of sun protection and sunbathing in young women: the impact of health beliefs, attitudes, norms, and self-efficacy for sun protection. Health Psychology 2000;19:469–78.
- 369. Jaffe B, Tamir D. Bicycle helmets in Israel: observed change in usage following a nationwide campaign. Israel Journal of Medicine Science 1996;32(2):135–7.
- 370. Jan MM, Hasanain FH, Al-Dabbagh AA. Infant and child safety practices of parents. Saudi Medical Journal 2000;21(12):1142–6.
- 371. Janssen W. Seat-belt wearing and driving behavior: an instrumented-vehicle study. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1994;26:249–61.
- 372. Janssen WH, Tenkink E. Risk homeostasis theory and its critics: time for an agreement. Ergonomics 1988:31:429–33.
- 373. Jaquess DL, Finney JW. Previous injuries and behavior problems predict children's injuries. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1994;19:79–89.
- 374. Jarvis S, Towner E, Dowswell T. Reducing childhood accidents. The effectiveness of health promotion interventions. A review of research methodologies. Newcastle (UK): Northern and Yorkshire Regional Health Authority; 1994.
- 375. Jeffs D, Booth D, Calvert D. Local injury information, community participation and injury reduction. Australian Journal of Public Health 1993;17(4):365–72.
- 376. Jelalian E, Spirito A, Rasile D, Vinnick L, Rohrbeck C, Arrigan M. Risk taking, reported injury, and perception of future injury among adolescents. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1997;22:513–31.
- 377. Jessor R. Road safety and health behavior: some lessons for research and intervention. Health Education Research 1989;5:281–3.
- 378. Jlrgensen U, Fredensborg T, Haraszuk JP, Crone KL. Reduction of injuries in downhill skiing by use of an instructional ski video: a prospective randomised intervention study. Knee Surgery, Sports Traumatology, Arthroscopy 1998;6:194–200.

- 379. Job R. The application of learning theory to driving confidence: the effect of age and the impact of random breath testing. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1990;22:97–107.
- 380. Johnson FR, Luken RA. Radon risk information and voluntary protection: evidence from a natural experiment. Risk Analysis 1987;7:97–107.
- 381. Johnson RP, Geller ES. Contingent versus noncontingent rewards for promoting seat belt usage. Journal of Community Psychology 1984;12:113–22.
- 382. Johnston BD, Grossman DC, Connell FA, Koepsell TD. High-risk periods for childhood injury among siblings. Pediatrics 2000;105:562–8.
- 383. Johnston BD, Rivara FP, Droesch RM, et al. Behavior change counseling in the emergency department to reduce injury risk: a randomized, controlled trial. Pediatrics 2002;110:267–74.
- 384. Johnston IR. Traffic safety education: panacea, prophylactic or placebo? World Journal of Surgery 1992;16:374–8.
- 385. Jonah BA. Preventing road accident casualties: integrating two solutions. Health Education Quarterly 1990:5:109–10.
- 386. Jonah BA, Dawson NE, Bragg BWE. Are formally trained motorcyclists safer? Accident Analysis and Prevention 1982;14(4):247–55.
- 387. Jones CS, King W, Poteet-Johnson D, Wang MQ. Prevention of bicycle-related injuries in childhood: role of the caregiver. Southern Medical Journal 1993;86:859–64.
- 388. Jones CS, Macrina D. Using the PRECEDE model to design and implement a bicycle helmet campaign. Wellness Perspectives: Research, Theory and Practice 1993;9:68–75.
- 389. Jones F, Abraham C, Harris P, Schulz J, Chrispin C. From knowledge to action regulation: modeling the cognitive prerequisites of sun screen use in Australian and UK samples. Psychology and Health 2001;16:191–206.
- 390. Jones F, Harris P, Chrispin C. Catching the sun: An investigation of sun-exposure and skin protective behavior. Psychology Health & Medicine 2000;5:131–41.
- 391. Jones L, Davis A, Eyers T. Young people, transport and risk: comparing access and independent mobility in urban, suburban and rural environments. Health Education Journal 2000;59:315–28.
- 392. Jones MH. Measuring pedestrian behavior. Transportation Research Record 743. Transportation Research Board: Washington (DC), National Research Council; 1980.
- 393. Jones RC. Injury control and engineering education. Bulletin of the New York Academy of Medicine 1988;64:838–45.
- 394. Jones RT, Haney JI. A primary preventive approach to the acquisition and maintenance of fire emergency responding: comparison of external and self-instruction strategies. Journal of Community Psychology 1984;12:180–91.
- 395. Jones RT, Kazdin AE. Teaching children how and when to make emergency telephone calls. Behavior Therapy 1980;11:509–21.
- 396. Jones RT, Kazdin AE, Haney JI. A follow-up to training emergency skills. Behavior Therapy 1982;12:716–22.

- 397. Jones RT, Kazdin AE, Haney JI. Social validation and training of emergency fire safety skills for potential injury prevention and life saving. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1981;14:249–60.
- 398. Jones RT, Ollendick TH, McLaughlin KJ, et al. Elaborative and behavioral rehearsal in the acquisition of fire emergency skills and the reduction of fear of fire. Behavior Therapy 1989;20:93–101.
- 399. Jones RT, Ribbe DP. Child, adolescent, and adult victims of residential fire: psychosocial consequences. Behavior Modification 1991;15:560–80.
- 400. Jones RT, Ribbe DP, Cunningham P. Psychosocial correlates of fire disaster among children and adolescents. Journal of Traumatic Stress 1994;7:117–22.
- 401. Jones RT, Van Hasselt VB, Sisson LA. Emergency fire safety skills: a study with blind adolescents. Behavior Modification 1984;8:59–78.
- 402. Jones RT, Zaharopoulos V, Tarnoski R. Behavioral aspects of pediatric burn injuries. New York: Plenum Press; 1994.
- 403. Jones SL, Jones PK, Katz J. Compliance in acute and chronic patients receiving a Health Belief Model intervention in the emergency department. Social Science and Medicine 1991; 32:1183–9.
- 404. Jordan EA, Duggan AK, Hardy JB. Injuries in children of adolescent mothers: home safety education associated with decreased injury risk. Pediatrics 1993;91:481–7.
- 405. Jørgensen F. Measuring car drivers' skills —an economist's view. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1993;25:555–9.
- 406. Joshi MS, Beckett K, Macfarlane A. Cycle helmet wearing in teenagers—do health beliefs influence behaviour? Archives of Disease in Childhood 1994;71:536–9.
- 407. Joslin PD. Road safety legislation—persuasion as an alternative to enforcement. Pediatrics 1991;79:818–24.
- 408. Kalsher MJ, Geller ES, Clarke SW, Lehman GR. Safety belt promotion on a naval base: a comparison of incentives vs. disincentives. Journal of Safety Research 1989;20:103–13.
- 409. Kaplan JL, Wright MJ, Lazarus L, et al. Use of an unmanned police car to reduce traffic speed. Journal of Trauma—Injury Infection & Critical Care 2000;49(1):43–6.
- 410. Karan BS, Kopelman RE. The effects of objective feedback on vehicular and industrial accidents: a field experiment using outcome feedback. Journal of Organizational Behaviour Management 1986;8:45–56.
- 411. Katz RC, Jernigans S. Brief report: an empirically derived educational program for detecting and preventing skin cancer. Journal of Behavioral Medicine 1991;14:421–8.
- 412. Keall MD, Povey LJ, Frith WJ. The relative effectiveness of a hidden versus a visible speed camera programme. Accident Analysis and Prevention 2001;33:277–84.
- 413. Kelly B, Sein C, McCarthy P. Safety education in a pediatric primary care setting. Pediatrics 1987;79:818–24.
- 414. Kelsey SL, Janke M, Peck RC, Ratz M. License extensions for clean-record drivers: a 4-year follow-up. Journal of Safety Research 1985;16:149–67.
- 415. Kendrick D, Elkan R, Hewitt M, Dewey M, Blair M, Robinson J, Williams D, Brummell K. Does home visiting improve parenting and the quality of the home environment? A systematic review and meta analysis. Archives of Disease in Childhood 2000; 82: 443–51.

- 416. Kendrick D, Hapgood R, Marsh P. Do only safe families request home safety checks? International Journal of Health Promotion and Education 2000;38 (4):134–7.
- 417. Kendrick D, Marsh P. Inequalities in receipt of injury prevention in primary care. Health Education Journal 2000; 59:150–6.
- 418. Kendrick D, Marsh P. Parents and first aid: I know what to do but I'm not very confident. Health Education Journal 1999;58:39–47.
- 419. Kennedy CM, Rodriquez DA. Risk taking in young Hispanic children. Journal of Pediatric Health Care 1999;13(3 Part 1):126–35.
- 420. Kidd P, Scharf T, Veazie M. Linking stress and injury in the farming environment: a secondary analysis of qualitative data. Health Education Quarterly 1996;23:224–37.
- 421. Kim AN, Rivara FP, Koepsell TD. Does sharing the cost of a bicycle helmet help promote helmet use? Injury Prevention 1997;3:38–42.
- 422. Kinnane JM, Garrison HG, Coben JH, Alonso-Serra HM. Injury prevention: is there a role for out-of-hospital emergency medical services? [review]. Academic Emergency Medicine 1997;4:306–12.
- 423. Kirsch I. Response expectancy theory and application: a decennial review. Applied and preventive Psychology 1997;6:69–79.
- 424. Kit zman H, Olds DL, Henderson CR Jr, et al. Effect of prenatal and infancy home visitation by nurses on pregnancy outcomes, childhood injuries, and repeated childbearing. A randomized controlled trial. JAMA 1997;278:644–52.
- 425. Kivikink R, Schell B, Steinke G. A study of perceived drinking-driving behaviour changes following media campaigns and police spot checks in two Canadian cities. Canadian Journal of Criminology 1986;28(3):263–78.
- 426. Kizer KW, Trent RB. Safety belts and public health: the role of medical practitioners. Western Journal of Medicine 1991:154:303–6.
- 427. Klassen TP. The effectiveness of injury control interventions [thesis]. Hamilton, Ontario (Canada): McMaster University; 1995.
- 428. Klassen TP, MacKay JM, Moher D, Walker A, Jones AL. Community-based injury prevention interventions. Future of Children 2000;10(1):83–110.
- 429. Klein D. Societal influences on childhood accidents. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1980;12:275–81.
- 430. Knudson-Cooper M. What are the research priorities in the behavioral areas for burn patients? Journal of Trauma 1984;24:S197–202.
- 431. Kok G, Bouter LM. On the importance of planned health education. Prevention of ski injury as an example [review]. American Journal of Sports Medicine 1990;18:600–5.
- 432. Kolko DJ. Efficacy of cognitive-behavioral treatment and fire safety education for children who set fires: initial and follow-up outcomes. Journal of Child Psychology, Psychiatry & Allied Disciplines 2001;42:359–69.
- 433. Komaki J, Heinzmann AT, Lawson L. Effect of training and feedback: component analysis of a behavioral safety program. Journal of Applied Psychology 1980;65:261–70.

- 434. Kooler JM, Bruvold WH. Evaluation of an educational intervention upon knowledge, attitudes, and behavior concerning drinking/drugged driving. Journal of Drug Education 1992;22(1):87–100.
- 435. Krause TR, Hidley JH, Hodson SJ. Behavior-based safety process. New York: Van Nostrand Reinhold; 1990.
- 436. Krause TR, Seymour KJ, Sloat KCM. Long-term evaluation of a behavior-based method for improving safety performance: a meta-analysis of 73 interrupted time-series replications. Safety Science 1999;32:1–18.
- 437. Krenzelok EP. The use of poison prevention and education strategies to enhance the awareness of the poison information center and to prevent accidental pediatric poisonings. Journal of Toxicology—Clinical Toxicology 1995;33:663–7.
- 438. Kreuter MW, Strecher VJ. Do tailored behavior change messages enhance the effectiveness of health risk appraisal? Results from randomized trial. Health Education Research. 1996;11(1):97–105.
- 439. Kroj G. Programs to improve driving behaviour in the Federal Republic of Germany. Journal of Traffic Medicine 1989;17(1):17–25.
- 440. Kronenfeld JJ, Glik D. Perceived risk and its applicability to medical sociological research. Research in the Sociology of Health Care 1991;9:303–30.
- 441. Kronenfeld JJ, Glik DC, Jackson K, Perceived risk of childhood injury among parents of preschoolers: social class differences. Journal of Free Inquiry and Creative Sociology 1992;20(2):139–48.
- 442. Kronenfeld JJ, Glik D, Kirby J. Home fire safety and related behaviors among parents of preschoolers. Children's Environments Quarterly 1991;8:31–40.
- 443. Kronenfeld JJ, Reiser M, Glik DC, Alatorre C, Jackson K. Measuring safety behaviors of parents of young children: impact of cognitive, stress, and background factors. Health, an Interdisciplinary Journal 1997;1(2):205–25.
- 444. Kunreuther H. Incentives for improving driving behavior ex ante/ex post considerations. In: Evans L, Schwing RC, editors. Human behavior & traffic safety. New York: Plenum Press; 1985. p. 365–78.
- 445. Kuthy S, Grap MJ, Penn L, Henderson V. After the party's over: evaluation of a drinking and driving prevention program. Journal of Neuroscience Nursing 1995;27:273–7.
- 446. Lam LT. Factors associated with parental safe road behaviour as a pedestrian with young children in metropolitan New South Wales (Australia). Accident Analysis and Prevention 2001;33:203–10.
- 447. Langley J. Injury control: psychosocial considerations [review]. Journal of Child Psychology, Psychiatry & Allied Disciplines 1984;25:349–56.
- 448. Langley JD, Silva PA, Williams SM. Absence of psychosocial bias in the underreporting of unintentional childhood injuries. Journal of Epidemiology and Community Health 1998;42:76–82.
- 449. Langley JD, Silva PA, Williams SM. Psychosocial factors in unintended childhood injuries. Journal of Safety Research 1987;18:73–89.
- 450. Lavery B, Siegel AW. Adolescent risk-taking: analysis of problem behaviors in problem children. Journal of Experimental Child Psychology 1993;55:277–94.
- 451. Lawson D, Sleet DA, Amoni M. Priorities for motor vehicle occupant protection among children and youth. Health Education 1984;15(5):27–9.

- 452. Lee AJ, Mann NP, Takriti R. A hospital led promotion campaign aimed to increase bicycle helmet wearing among children aged 11–15 living in West Berkshire 1992–98. Injury Prevention 2000;6:151–3.
- 453. Lee DN, Young DS, McLaughlin CM. A roadside simulation of road crossing for children. Ergonomics 1984;27:1271–81.
- 454. Leganger A, Kraft P, Roysamb E. Perceived self-efficacy in health behaviour research: conceptualization, measurement and correlates. Psychology & Health 2000;15(1):51–69.
- 455. Lehman GR, Geller ES. Educational strategies to increase children's use of safety belts: are extrinsic rewards necessary? Health Education Research 1990;5:187–96.
- 456. Lehman GR, Geller ES. Participative education for children: an effective approach to increase safety belt use. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1990;23:219–25.
- 457. Lehto MR. A proposed conceptual model of human behavior and its implications for design of warnings. Perceptual and Motor Skills 1991;73:595–611.
- 458. Lehto MR, Foley JP. Risk-taking, warning lables, training, and regulation: are they associated with the use of helmets by all-terrain vehicle riders? Journal of Safety Research 1991;24:191–200.
- 459. Leiss W. Traffic safety and the media environment. In: Rothe JP, editor. Challenging the old order: toward new directions in traffic safety theory. New Brunswick (NJ): Transaction Publishers; 1990. p. 149–64.
- 460. Leslie JC. Behavioural safety: extending the principles of applied behavioural analysis to safety in fires in public buildings. Proceedings of the 2nd International Symposium on Human Behavior in Fire: MIT, Cambridge, MA. London: Interscience Communications Limited; 2001: 1–9.
- 461. Levene S. Is there more to parental supervision than political incorrectness? Injury Prevention 1996;2:10–1.
- 462. Lewis B, Kaplan S, Weinberg K. Do children retain what they are taught? Journal of Burn Care and Rehabilitation 1994;15(3):298–302.
- 463. Li FZ, Harmer P, McAuley E, et al. An evaluation of the effects of Tai Chi exercise on physical function among older persons: a randomized controlled trial. Annals of Behavioral Medicine 2001;23:139–46.
- 464. Liberato CP, Eriacho B, Schmiesing J, Krump M. Safesmart Safety Seat Intervention Project: a successful program for the medically-indigent. Patient Education and Counseling 1989;13:161–70.
- 465. Liller K, Craig J, Crane N, McDermott R. Evaluation of a poison prevention lesson for kindergarten and third grade students. Injury Prevention 1998;4:218–21.
- 466. Liller KD, Kent EB, Knowles A, McDermott RJ. Promoting use of bicycle helmets among children: a school and community-based effort. Journal of Health Education 1995;26:173–7.
- 467. Liller K, Sleet DA, editors. Special issue on injury prevention. American Journal of Health Behavior 2004;28 (1 Suppl):S1–S71.
- 468. Liller KD, Smorynski A, McDermott RJ, Crane NB, Weibley RE. The MORE HEALTH bicycle safety project. Journal of School Health 1995;65:87–90.
- 469. Limbourg M, Gerber D. A parent training program for the road safety education of preschool children. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1981;13:255–67.

- 470. Loder RT, Warschausky S, Schwartz EM, Hensinger RN, Greenfield ML. The psychosocial characteristics of children with fractures. Journal of Pediatric Orthopaedics 1995;15:41–6.
- 471. Logan P, Leadbetter S, Gibson RE, et al. Evaluation of a bicycle helmet giveaway program in Texas, 1995. Pediatrics 1998;101:578–82.
- 472. Lombard D, Neubauer TE, Canfield D, Winett RA. Behavioral community intervention to reduce the risk of skin cancer. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1991;24:677–86.
- 473. Longabaugh R, Minugh PA, Nirenberg TD, Clifford PR, Becker B, Woolard R. Injury as a motivator to reduce drinking. Academic Emergency Medicine 1995;2:817–25.
- 474. Lourens PF, Van der Molen HH, Oude Egberink HJH. Drivers and children: a matter of education? Journal of Safety Research 1991;22:105–12.
- 475. Lovato C, Shoveller J, Mills C. Canadian national workshop on measurement of sun-related behaviours [workshop report]. Chronic Diseases in Canada 1999;20(2):96–100.
- 476. Lowe JB, Borland R, Stanton WR, Baade P, White V, Balanda KP. Sun-safe behaviour among secondary school students in Australia. Health Education Research 200:15:271–81.
- 477. Lowenstein SR, Koziol-McLain J, Satterfield G, Orleans M. Facts versus values: why legislators vote against injury control laws. Journal of Trauma 1993;35:786–93.
- 478. Ludwig TD, Geller ES. Assigned versus participative goal setting and response generalization: managing injury control among professional pizza deliverers. Journal of Applied Psychology 1997;82:253–61.
- 479. Ludwig TD, Geller ES. Behavior change among agents of a community safety program: pizza deliverers advocate community safety belt use. Journal of Organizational Behavior Management 1999;19(2):3–24.
- 480. Ludwig TD, Geller ES. Improving the driving practices of pizza deliverers: response generalization and moderating effects of driving history. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1991;24:31–44.
- 481. Ludwig TD, Geller ES, Mawhinney TC, editors. Intervening to improve the safety of occupational driving: a behavior change model and review of empirical evidence. Journal of Organizational Behavior Management 2000:19:1–124.
- 482. Lund AK, Williams AF. A review of the literature evaluation of the defensive driving course. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1985;17:449–60.
- 483. Lund AK, Williams AF, Zador P. High school driver education: further evaluation of the DeKalb County study. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1986;18:349–57.
- 484. Luria JW, Smith GA, Chapman JI. An evaluation of a safety education program for kindergarten and elementary school children. Archives of Pediatrics and Adolescent Medicine 2000;154:227–31.
- 485. Lustig JL, Ozer EM, Adams SH, et al. Improving the delivery of adolescent clinical preventive services through skills-based training. Pediatrics 2001;107:1100–7.
- 486. Macarthur C, Parkin PC, Sidky M, Wallace W. Evaluation of a bicycle skills training program for young children: a randomized controlled trial. Injury Prevention 1998;4:116–21.
- 487. Macknin M, Gustafson CGJ, Barich D. Office education by pediatricians to increase seat belt use. American Journal of Diseases of Children 1987;141:1305.

- 488. Macknin ML, Mendendorp SV. Association between bicycle helmet legislation, bicycle safety education, and use of bicycle helmets in children. Archives of Pediatric and Adolescent Medicine 1994;148:255–9.
- 489. Malenfant F, Van Houten R. Increasing the percentage of drivers yielding to pedestrians in three Canadian cities with a multifaceted safety program. Health Education Research 1989;5:275–9.
- 490. Malenfant L, Van Houten R, Hall RV, Cahoon G. The use of public posting, prompting, and police enforcement procedures to increase driver yielding and pedestrian signalling at marked crosswalks. Journal of Police Science and Administration 1985;13:295–302.
- 491. Malfetti JL. Traffic Safety Communication Rating Scale (TSCRS) with guidelines for preparing and testing a safety message. Falls Church (VA): AAA Foundation for Traffic Safety; 1986.
- 492. Mallonee S, Istre GR, Rosenberg ML, et al. A randomized trial of a consultation service to reduce falls in nursing homes. JAMA 1996;278:557–62.
- 493. Mann RE, Vingilis ER, Leigh G, Anglin L, Blefgen H. School-based programmes for the prevention of drinking and driving: issues and results. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1986;18:325–37.
- 494. Maroney S, Dewar R. Alternatives to enforcement in modifying the speeding behaviour of drivers. Washington (DC): Transportation Research Board, National Research Council; 1987.
- 495. Marsh P, Kendrick D. Injury prevention training is it effective? Health Education Research 1998;13(1):47-56.
- 496. Martin GL, Newman IM. Women as motivators in the use of safety belts. American Journal of Health Behavior 1990;14:37–47.
- 497. Mason JM Jr, Patten ML, Micsky RJ, Tarries JP, Brydia RE. Further promotion of safe driving strategies. Volume I: Executive summary. Draft final report. Harrisburg (PA): Pennsylvania Department of Transportation; 1991.
- 498. Matheny AP. Psychological characteristics of childhood accidents. Journal of Social Issues 1987;43:45–60.
- 499. Mathews RM, Dix M. Behavior change in the funny papers: feedback to cartoonists on safety belt use [comment]. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1992;25:769–75.
- 500. Matthews JR, Friman PC, Barone VJ, Ross LV, Christophersen ER. Decreasing dangerous infant behaviors through parent instruction. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1987;20:165–9.
- 501. Mayer JP, Anderson C, Gabriel K, Soweid R. A randomized trial of an intervention to prevent lawnmower injuries in children. Patient Education & Counseling 1998;34:239–46.
- 502. Mayhew DR, Simpson HM. The safety value of driver education and trainer. Injury Prevention 2002;8(Suppl II):ii3–8.
- 503. Mayhew MS. Strategies for promoting safety and preventing injury. Nursing Clinics of North America 1991:26:885–93.
- 504. McAfee RB, Winn AR. The use of incentives/feedback to enhance work place safety: a critique of the literature. Journal of Safety Research 1989;20:7–19.
- 505. McCabe M, Moore H. Is National Fire Safety Week a waste of time? Fire Prevention 1990;232(12).

- 506. McCartt AT, Leaf WA, Farmer CM, Ferguson SA, Williams AF. Effects of Florida's graduated licensing program on the behaviors and attitudes of teenagers. Journal of Safety Research 2001;32:119–31.
- 507. McClendon BT, Prentice-Dunn S. Reducing skin cancer risk: an intervention based on protection motivation theory. Journal of Health Psychology 2001; 6:321–8.
- 508. McClintock T. Dishabituation and stimulus equivalence could make all emergency fire exits familiar. Journal of Applied Fire Science 2000;9:125–34.
- 509. McClintock T, Shields TJ, Reinherdt-Rutland AH, Leslie JC. A behavioural solution to the learned irrelevance of emergency exit signage. Proceedings of the 2nd International Symposium on Human Behavior in Fire: MIT, Cambridge, MA. London: Interscience Communications Limited; 2001: 23–33.
- 510. McDavid JC, Lohrmann BA, Lohrmann G. Does motorcycle training reduce accidents? Evidence from a longitudinal quasi-experimental study. Journal of Safety Research 1989;20(2):61–72.
- 511. McEvoy M. Increasing bicycle helmet use among school-age children. Nurse-Practitioner: American Journal of Primary Health Care 1996;21(4):14,16,170.
- 512. McEvoy M, Montana B, Panettieri MJ. A nursing intervention to ensure a safe playground environment. Journal of Pediatric Health Care 1996;10:209–16.
- 513. McFarland PH, Stanton AL. Preparation of children for emergency medical care: a primary prevention approach. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1991;16:489–504.
- 514. McKnight AJ. Intervention with alcohol-impaired drivers by peers, parents and purveyors of alcohol. Health Education Research 1990;5:225–36.
- 515. McKnight AJ. Server intervention to reduce alcohol involved traffic crashes. Alcohol Health and Research World 1996;20:227–9.
- 516. McKnight AJ, Edwards R. An experimental evaluation of driver license manuals and written tests. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1982;14:187–92.
- 517. McKnight AJ, McKnight AS. The effects of motorcycle helmets on seeing and hearing. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1995;27: 493–501.
- 518. McKnight AJ, McKnight AS. Multivariate analysis of age related driver ability and performance deficits. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1999;31:445–54.
- 519. McKnight AJ, McPherson K. Evaluation of peer intervention training for high school alcohol safety education. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1986;18:339–47.
- 520. McKnight AJ, Voas RB. Prevention of alcohol-related road crashes. In: Heather N, Peters TJ, Stockwell T. International handbook of alcohol dependence and problems. West Sussex (England): John Wiley and Sons; 2001. p. 741–70.
- 521. McLennan JD, Kotelchuck M. Parental prevention practices for young children in the context of maternal depression. Pediatrics 2000;105:1090–5.
- 522. McLoughlin E, Vince CJ, Lee AM, Crawford JD. Project Burn Prevention: outcome and implications. American Journal of Public Health 1982;72:241–7.

- 523. McMillen DL, Pang MG, Wells-Parker E, Anderson BJ. Behavior and personality traits among DUI arrestees, nonarrested impaired drivers, and nonimpaired drivers. The International Journal of the Addictions 1991;26:227–35.
- 524. McQuiston TH, Coleman P, Wallerstein NB, Marcus AC, Morawetz JS, Ortlieb DW. Hazardous waste worker education: long term effects. Journal of Occupational Medicine 1994;36:1310–23.
- 525. Meacham B. Factors affecting the perception of risk and their impact on human behavior in fire. Proceedings of the 2nd International Symposium on Human Behavior in Fire: MIT, Cambridge, MA. London: Interscience Communications Limited; 2001:35–6.
- 526. Meier SE, Brigham TA, Gilbert BJ. Analyzing methods for increasing designated driving. Journal of Prevention & Intervention in the Community [Special issue] 1998;17(1):1–14.
- 527. Meier SE, Brigham RA, Handel G. Effects of feedback on legally intoxicated drivers. Journal of Studies on Alcohol 1984;45:528–33.
- 528. Mercer GW. The relationships among driving while impaired charges, police drinking-driving roadcheck activity, media coverage, and alcohol-related casualty traffic accidents. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1985;17:467–74.
- 529. Mercy JA, Sleet DA, Doll LS. Applying a developmental approach to injury prevention. American Journal of Health Education 2003;34 suppl:6–12.
- 530. Merrill BA. A global look at compliance in health/safety and rehabilitation. Journal of Orthopedic and Sports Physical Therapy 1994;19:242–8.
- 531. Miara C, Gallagher S, Bush D, Dewey R. Developing an effective tool for teaching teens about workplace safety. American Journal of Health Education 2003;34 suppl:30–34.
- 532. Michon JA. Traffic education for young pedestrians: an introduction. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1981;13:163–7.
- 533. Mickalide A. Evaluation of the SAFE KIDS bicycle helmet campaign: grassroots efforts increase helmet sales and use. Childhood Injury Prevention Quarterly 1991;2(3):10–3.
- 534. Mickalide A, Validzic A. Smoke alarm maintenance in low-income families. American Journal of Public Health 1999;89:1584–5.
- 535. Miller DR, Geller AC, Wood MC, Lew RA, Koh HK. The Falmouth Safe Skin Project: evaluation of a community program to promote sun protection in youth. Health Education & Behavior 1999;26:369–84.
- 536. Miller PA, Binns HJ, Christoffel KK. Children's bicycle helmet attitudes and use: association with parental rules. Archives of Pediatrics and Adolescent Medicine 1996;150:1259–64.
- 537. Miller R, Reisinger K, Blatter M, Wucher F. Pediatric counseling and subsequent use of smoke detectors. American Journal of Public Health 1982;74:392–3.
- 538. Miltenberger RG, Thiesse-Duffy E. Evaluation of home-based programs for teaching personal safety skills to children. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1988;21:81–7.
- 539. Minchom PE, Sibert JR, Newcombe RG, Bowley MA. Does health education prevent childhood accidents? Postgraduate Medical Journal 1984;60:260–2.

- 540. Moore DW, Adair V. Effects of a school-based education programme on safety helmet usage by 11- to 13-year-old cyclists. Educational Psychology 1990;10:73–8.
- 541. Mori L, Peterson L. Training preschoolers in home safety skills to prevent inadvertent injury. Journal of Clinical Child Psychology 1986;15:106–14.
- 542. Morris BAP, Trimble NE. Promotion of bicycle helmet use among schoolchildren: a randomized clinical trial. Canadian Journal of Public Health 1991;82:92–4.
- 543. Morrison MI, Herath K, Chase C. Puppets for prevention: "Playing Safe is Playing Smart." Journal of Burn Care and Rehabilitation 1988;9:650–1.
- 544. Morrongiello BA. Children's perspectives on injury and close-call experiences: sex differences in injury-outcome processes. Journal of Pedatric Psychology 1997;22:499–512.
- 545. Morrongiello BA, Bradley MD. Sibling power: influence of older siblings' persuasive appeals on younger siblings' judgements about ris k taking behaviours. Injury Prevention 1997;3:23–8.
- 546. Morrongiello BA, Dawber T. Parental influences on toddlers' injury-risk behaviors: are sons and daughters socialized differently? Journal of Applied Developmental Psychology 1999;20:227–51.
- 547. Morrongiello BA, Hillier L, Bass M. 'What I said' versus 'what you heard': a comparison of physicians' and parents' reporting of anticipatory guidance on child safety issues. Injury Prevention 1995;1:223–7.
- 548. Morrongiello BA, Midgett C, Shields R. Don't run with scissors: young children's knowledge of home safety rules. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 2001;26:105–15.
- 549. Morrongiello BA, Miron J, Reutz R. Prevention of paediatric acquired brain injury: an interactive, elementary-school program. Canadian Journal of Public Health 1998;89(6):391–6.
- 550. Morrongiello BA, Rennie H. Why do boys engage in more risk taking than girls? The role of attributions, beliefs, and risk appraisals. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1998;32:33–43.
- 551. Morrow R. A school-based program to increase seat belt use. Journal of Family Practice 1989;29:517–20.
- 552. Mortimer RG. A further evaluation of the motorcycle rider course. Journal of Safety Research 1988;19:187–96.
- 553. Mortimer RG, Goldstein K, Armstrong RW, Macrina D. Effects of incentives and enforcement on the use of seat belts by drivers. Journal of Safety Research 1990;21:25–37.
- 554. Mosher JF. Server intervention: a new approach for preventing drinking driving. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1983;15:483–97.
- 555. Moyano Díaz E. Evaluation of traffic violation behaviors and the causal attribution of accidents in Chile. Environment and Behavior 1997;29:264–82.
- 556. Mulilis JP, Lippa RA. Behvioural change in earthquake preparedness due to negative threat appeals: a test of protection motivation theory. Journal of Applied Social Psychology 1990;20:619–38.
- 557. Mullan C, Smithson RC. Community Childhood Accident Prevention Project. Using home visitors to promote child safety in deprived areas. Cooperation and working together. Belfast: 2000.
- 558. Mulligan J, Law C, Speller V. Interventions to control injury in children and young people: a literature review. London: Wessex Institute of Public Health Medicine; 1995.

- 559. Mulligan-Smith D, Puranik S, Coffman S. Parental perception of injury prevention practices in a multicultural metropolitan area. Pediatric Emergency Care 1998;14(1):10–4.
- 560. Munro J, Coleman P, Nicholi J, Harper R, Kent G, Wild D. Can we prevent accidental injury to adolescents? A systematic review of the evidence. Injury Prevention 1995;1:249–55.
- 561. Murdoch PA, Wilde GJS. Reward and punis hment in driver control. Toronto (Canada): Ontario Ministry of Transportation and Communications; 1980.
- 562. Murgraff V, White D, Phillips K. An application of protection motivation theory to riskier single-occasion drinking. Psychology and Health 1999;14:339–50.
- 563. Murphy DJ, Kiernan NE, Chapman LJ. An occupational health and safety intervention research agenda for production agriculture: does safety education work? American Journal of Industrial Medicine 1996;29:392–6.
- 564. Myint Thein M, Lee J. Road safety education for schoolchildren. World Health Forum 1993;14:407.
- 565. Nakayama DK, Pasieka KB, Gardner MJ. How bicycle-related injuries change bicycling practices in children. American Journal of Diseases of Children 1990;144:928–9.
- 566. Nansel TR. Weaver N. Donlin M. Jacobsen H. Kreuter MW. Simons-Morton B. Baby, Be Safe: the effect of tailored communications for pediatric injury prevention provided in a primary care setting. Patient Education & Counseling 2002;46(3):175–90.
- 567. Natalier K. Motorcyclists' interpretations of risk and hazard. Journal of Sociology 2001;37(1):65-80.
- 568. National Research Council Committee on Risk Perception and Communication. Improving risk communication. Washington (DC): National Academy Press; 1989.
- 569. Nelson DE. Validity of self reported data on injury prevention behavior: lessons from observational and self reported surveys of safety belt use in the US. Injury Prevention 1996;2:67–9.
- 570. Nelson GD, Moffit PB. Safety belt promotion: theory and practice. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1988;20:27–38.
- 571. Nentwig CG. Effectiveness of the back school. A review of the results of evidence-based evaluation [German]. Orthopade 1999;28:958–65.
- 572. Newman IM, Anderson CS, Farrell KA. Role rehearsal and efficacy: two 15-month evaluations of a ninth-grade alcohol education program. Journal of Drug Education 1992;22:55–67.
- 573. NHS Centre for Reviews and Dissemination. Brief interventions and alcohol use. Effective Health Care 1993:7.
- 574. NHS Centre for Reviews and Dissemination. Preventing falls and unintentional injuries in older people. Effective Health Care 1996;2:4.
- 575. NHS Centre for Reviews and Dissemination. Unintentional injuries in young people. Effective Health Care 1996;2:5.
- 576. Nichols J. DWI education and other treatment programs in the U.S.: their potential and their effectiveness. 11th International Conference on Alcohol, Drugs, and Traffic Safety. Chicago: National Safety Council; 1989.
- 577. Nichols J. Effectiveness and efficiency of safety belt and child restraint usage programs: a review. Washington (DC): National Highway Traffic Safety Administration; 1982.

- 578. Nichols JL. Changing public behavior for better health: is education enough? American Journal of Preventive Medicine 1994;10:19–22.
- 579. Nichols J, Ellingstad V, Reis R. The effectiveness of education and treatment programs for drinking drivers: a decade of evaluation. In: Goldberg L, editor. Alcohol, drugs, and traffic safety, vol. III. Stockholm (Sweden): Almqvist, Wiksell International; 1980.
- 580. Nielsen E, Sheppard MA. Television as a patient education tool: a review of its effectiveness. Patient Education and Counseling 1988;11:3–16.
- 581. Niemcryk SJ, Jenkins CD, Rose RM, Hurst MW. The prospective impact of psychosocial variables on rates of illness and injury in professional employees. Journal of Occupational Medicine 1987;29:645–52.
- 582. Nimmer JG, Geller ES. Motivating safety belt use at a community hospital: an effective integration of incentive and commitment strategies. American Journal of Community Psychology 1988;16:381–94.
- 583. Nishioka N, Ieda S, Takahashi H. An experimental study on the safety behavior of children in a dashing-out situation: effects of verbal instructions and traffic conditions on safety behavior. IATSS Research 1991;15(1):39.
- 584. O'Campo P, Rao RP, Gielen AC, Royalty W, Wilson M. Injury-producing events among children in low-income communities: the role of community characteristics. Journal of Urban Health 2000;77(1):34–49.
- 585. Oakley A, Fullerton D. Review of effectiveness of health promotion interventions to prevent accidents in the elderly. London (UK): Health Education Authority; 1995.
- 586. OECD. Behavioural adaptations to changes in the road transport system. Paris: Road Transport Research; 1990.
- 587. OECD . Effectiveness of Road safety education programmes . Paris: Road Transport Research; 1986.
- 588. Olds DL, Henderson CR, Kitzman H. Does prenatal and infancy nurse home visitation have enduring effects on qualities of prenatal caregiving and child health at 25 to 50 months of life? Pediatrics 1994;93:89–98.
- 589. Oppe S. The concept of risk: a decision theoretic approach. Ergonomics 1988;31:435–40.
- 590. Osborne SC, Garrettson LK. Perception of toxicity and dose by 3- and 4-year old children. American Journal of Diseases of Children 1985;139:790–2.
- 591. Østvik E, Elvik R. The effects of speed enforcement on individual road user behaviour and accidents. In: Koornstra MJ, Christensen J, editors. Enforcemtn and Rewarding: Strategies and Effects. Leidschendam (The Netherlands): Institute for Road Safety Research; 1991.
- 592. Otani H, Leonard SD, Ashford VL, Bushroe M, Reeder G. Age differences in perception of risk. Perceptual & Motor Skills 1992;74:587–94.
- 593. Otis J, Lesage D, Godin G, Brown B, Farley C, Lambert J. Predicting and reinforcing children's intentions to wear protective helmets while bicycling. Public Health Reports 1992;107:283–9.
- 594. Ozkaya A. A qualitative approach to children of developing countries from human behaviour in fire aspect. Proceedings of the 2nd International Symposium on Human Behavior in Fire: MIT, Cambridge, MA. London: Interscience Communications Limited; 2001: 531–8.

- 595. Paffenbarger RS, Hyde RT, Wing AL, Lee IM, Jung DL, Kampert JB. The association between changes in physical activity level and other lifestyle characteristics with mortality among men. New England Journal of Medicine 1993;328:538–45.
- 596. Page RM, Follett TK, Scanlan A, Hammermeister J, Friesen R. Perceived barrier, risk perception, and social norm attitudes about wearing helmets among college students. American Journal of Health Behavior 1996;20:33–40.
- 597. Pagoto S, McChargue D, Fuqua RW. Effects of a multicomponent intervention on motivation and sun protection behaviors among Midwestern beachgoers. Health Psychology 2003; 22(4):429–33.
- 598. Palmisano PA. Targeted intervention in the control of accidental drug overdoses by children. Public Health Reports 1981;96:151–6.
- 599. Parker D. The relationship between speeding attitudes and speeding behaiour. In: Grayson GB, editor. Behavioural Research in Road Safety VII. Crowthorne (UK): Transportation Research Library; 1997.
- 600. Parker D, Manstead ASR. Driver behaviour. In: Semin GR, Fiedler K, editors. Applied Social Psychology. London: Sage Publication; 1996.
- 601. Parker D, Manstead ASR, Stradling SG, Reason JT, Baxter JS. Intention to commit driving violations: an application of the theory of planned behaviour. Journal of Applied Psychology 1992;77:94–101.
- 602. Parkin PC, Hu X, Spence LJ, Kranz KE, Shortt LG, Wesson DE. Evaluation of a subsidy program to increase bicycle helmet use by children of low-income families. Pediatrics 1995;96:283–7.
- 603. Parkin PC, Spence LJ, Hu X, Kranz KE, Shortt LG, Wesson DE. Evaluation of a promotional strategy to increase bicycle helmet use by children. Pediatrics 1993;91:772–7.
- 604. Pasto L, Baker AG. Evaluation of a brief intervention for increasing seat belt use on a college campus. Behavior Modification 2001;25:471–86.
- 605. Paul CL, Sanson-Fisher RW, Redman S, Carter S. Preventing accidental injury to young children in the home using volunteers. Health Promotion International 1994;9:241–9.
- 606. Pawson R, Myhill A. Learning lessons: enhancing evaluation through research review. Crowthorne (UK): Transportation Research Laboratory; 2001.
- 607. Pearn J. Advocacy for safety education. The doctor's role. Medical Journal of Australia 1984;140:537–9.
- 608. Pelletier AR, Quinlan KP, Sacks JJ, Van Gilder TJ, Gilchrist J, Ahluwalia HK. Injury prevention practices as depicted in G-rated and PG-rated movies. Archives of Pediatrics & Adolescent Medicine 2000;154:283–6.
- 609. Pendergrast RA, Ashworth CS, DuRant RH, Litaker M. Correlates of children's bicycle helmet use and short-term failure of school-level interventions. Pediatrics 1992;90:354–8.
- 610. Peters RH. Strategies for encouraging self-protective employee behaviour. Journal of Safety Research 1991;22(2):53–70.
- 611. Peterson L. Latchkey children's preparation for self-care: overestimated, underrehearsed, and unsafe. Journal of Clinical Psychology 1989;18:36–43.
- 612. Peterson L. Preventing the leading killer of children: the role of the school psychologist in injury prevention. School Psychology Review 1988;17:593–600.

- 613. Peterson L. The "safe at home" game: training comprehensive prevention skills in latchkey children. Behavior Modification 1984;8:474–94.
- 614. Peterson L, Bartelstone J, Kern T, Gillies R. Parents' socialization of children's injury prevention: description and some initial parameters. Child Development 1995;66:224–35.
- 615. Peterson L, Brazeal T, Oliver K, Bull CA. Gender and developmental patterns of affect, belief, and behavior in simulated injury events. Journal of Applied Developmental Psychology 1997;9:531–46.
- 616. Peterson L, Brown D. Integrating child injury and abuse/neglect research: common histories, etiologies, and solutions. Psychological Bulletin 1994;116:293–315.
- 617. Peterson L, Brown D, Bartelstone J, Kern T. Methodological considerations in participant event monitoring of low baserate events in health psychology: children's injuries as a model. Health Psychology 1996;15:1–7.
- 618. Peterson L, Cook SC, Little T, Schick B. "Mom lets me go there": the role of environment and supervision in children's minor injuries. Children's Environments Quarterly 1991;8:15–23.
- 619. Peterson L, Crowson J, Saldana L, Holdridge S. Of needles and skinned knees: children's coping with medical procedures and minor injuries for self and other. Health Psychology 1999;18:197–200.
- 620. Peterson L, Ewigman B, Kivlahan C. Judgments regarding appropriate child supervision to prevent injury: the role of environmental risk and child age. Child Development 1993;64:934–50.
- 621. Peterson L, Farmer J, Kashani JH. Parental injury prevention endeavors: a function of health beliefs? Health Psychology 1990;9:177–91.
- 622. Peterson L, Farmer J, Mori L. Process analysis of injury situations: a complement to epidemiological methods. Journal of Social Issues 1987;43:33–44.
- 623. Peterson L, Gillies R, Cook SC, Schick B., Little T. Developmental patterns of expected consequences for simulated bicycle injury events. Health Psychology 1994;13:218–23.
- 624. Peterson L, Harbeck C, Moreno A. Measures of children's injuries: self-reported versus maternal-reported events with temporally proximal versus delayed reporting. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1993;18:133–47.
- 625. Peterson L, Moreno A, Harbeck-Weber C. "And then it started bleeding": children's and mothers' perceptions and recollections of daily injury events. Journal of Clinical Child Psychology 1993;22:345–54.
- 626. Peterson L, Mori L. Prevention of child injury: an overview of targets, methods, and tactics for psychologists. Journal of Consulting and Clinical Psychology 1985;53:586–95.
- 627. Peterson L, Mori L, Scissors C. "Mom or Dad says I shouldn't": supervised and unsupervised children's knowledge of their parents' rules for home safety. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1986;11:177–88.
- 628. Peterson L, Mori L, Selby V, Rosen BN. Community interventions in children's injury prevention: differing costs and differing benefits. Journal of Community Psychology 1988;16:188–204.
- 629. Peterson L, Oliver K. Prevention of injuries and disease. In: Roberts MC, editor. Handbook of pediatric psychology, 2nd edition. New York: Gilford Press; 1995. p. 185–99.
- 630. Peterson L, Oliver KK, Brazeal TJ, Bull CA. A developmental exploration of expectations for and beliefs about preventing bicycle collision injuries. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1995;20:13–22.

- 631. Peterson L, Roberts MC. Complacency, misdirection, and effective prevention of children's injuries. American Psychologist 1992;47:1040–4.
- 632. Peterson L, Saldana L. Accelerating children's risk for injury: mother's decisions regarding common safety rules. Journal of Behavioral Medicine 1996;19:317–31.
- 633. Peterson L, Schick B. Empirically derived injury prevention rules. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1993:26:451–60.
- 634. Peterson L, Stern BL. Family processes and child injury risk for injury [review]. Behaviour Research and Therapy 1997;35:179–90.
- 635. Peterson L, Thiele C. Home safety at school. Child and Family Behavior Therapy 1988;10(1):1-8.
- 636. Peterson L, Tremblay G. Importance of developmental theory and investigation to research in clinical child psychology. Journal of Clinical Child Psychology 1999;28:448–56.
- 637. Peterson NM, Bullard-Cawthorne L, Hale LJ. Community-based injury prevention programs: toward a safer Wisconsin. World Medical Journal 2000;99:22–6.
- 638. Pless IB, Arsenault L. The role of health education in the prevention of injuries to children. Journal of Social Issues 1987;43(2):87–103.
- 639. Pless IB, Peckham CS, Power C. Predicting traffic injuries in childhood: a cohort analysis. Journal of Pediatrics 1989;115:932–8.
- 640. Pless IB, Taylor HG, Arsenault L. The relationship between vigilance deficits and traffic injuries involving children. Pediatrics 1995;95:219–24.
- 641. Ploeg J, Black ME, Hutchison BG, Walter SD, Scott EA, Chambers LW. Personal, home and community safety promotion with community-dwelling elderly persons: response to a public health nurse intervention. Canadian Journal of Public Health 1994;85(3):188-91.
- 642. Plument JM. Relationship between children's overestimation of their physical abilities and accident proneness. Developmental Psychology 1995;31:866–76.
- 643. Poche C, Brouwer R, Swearingen M. Teaching self-protection to young children. Journal of Applied Behaviour Analysis 1981;14:169–76.
- 644. Poche C, Yoder P, Miltenberger R. Teaching self-protection to children using television techniques. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1988;21:253–61.
- 645. Polacsek M, Rogers EM, Woodall WG, Delaney H, Wheeler D, Rao N. MADD victim impact panels and stages-of-change in drunk-driving prevention. Journal of Studies on Alcohol 2001;62:344–50.
- 646. Porter BE. Predicting active and effective agents for safety: test of the actively caring approach. Journal of Safety Research 1998;29:223–33.
- 647. Potts R, Doppler M, Hernandez M. Effects of television content on physical ris k-taking in children. Journal of Experimental Child Psychology 1994;58:321–31.
- 648. Potts R, Martinez IG, Dedmon A. Childhood risk taking and injury: self-report and informant measures. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1995;20:5–12.

- 649. Potts R, Runyan D, Zerger A, Marchetti K. A content analysis of safety behaviors of television characters: implications for children's safety and injury. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1996;21:517–28.
- 650. Potts R, Swisher L. Effects of televised safety models on children's risk taking and hazard identification. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1998;23:157–63.
- 651. Potvin L, Champagne F, Laberge-Nadeau C. Mandatory driver training and road safety: the Quebec experience. American Journal of Public Health 1988;78:1206–9.
- 652. Preston B. Child cyclist accidents and cycling proficiency training. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1980;12:31–40.
- 653. Preusser DF, Blomberg RD. Development and validation of a road safety public education process. In: Rothengatter, JA, DeBruin RA, editors. Road user behavior: theory and research. Assen (The Netherlands): Van Gorcum; 1988. p. 117–34.
- 654. Preusser DF, Blomberg RD. Reducing child pedestrian accidents through public education. Journal of Safety Research 1984;15(2):47–56.
- 655. Preusser DF, Lund AK. And keep on looking: a film to reduce pedestrian crashes among 9 to 12 year olds. Journal of Safety Research 1988;19:177–85.
- 656. Pulkkinen L. Behavioral precursors to accidents and resulting physical impairment. Child Development 1995;66:1660–79.
- 657. Quan L, Bennett E, Cummings P, Henderson P, Del Beccaro MA. Do parents value drowning prevention information at discharge from the emergency department? Annals of Emergency Medicine 2001;37:382–5.
- 658. Quan L, Gomez A. Swimming pool safety: an effective submersion prevention program. Journal of Environmental Health 1990;52:344–6.
- 659. Quine L, Rutter DR, Arnold L. Persuading school-age cyclists to use safety helments: effectivness of an intervention based on the theory of planned behaviour. British Journal of Health Psychology 2001;6:327–45.
- 660. Race K. Evaluating pedestrian safety education materials for children ages five to nine. Journal of School Health 1988;58:277.
- 661. Racicot BM, Wogalter MS. Effects of a video warning sign and social modeling on behavioral compliance. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1995;27:57–64.
- 662. Radius SM, McDonald EM, Bernstein L. Influencing car safety seat use: prenatal and postnatal predictors. American Journal of Health Behavior 1991;15:29–38.
- 663. Ragnarsson RS, Bjorgvinsson T. Effects of public posting on driving speed in Icelandic traffic. Journal of Applied Behaviour Analysis 1991;24:53–8.
- 664. Rajalin S, Summala H. What surviving drivers learn from fatal road accident. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1997:29:277–83.
- 665. Ramsey A, Simpson E, Rivara FP. Booster seat use and reasons for nonuse. Pediatrics 2000;106(2):E20.
- 666. Ramsey SE, Gogineni A, Nirenberg TD, et al. Alcohol expectancies as a mediator of the relationship between injury and readiness to change drinking behavior. Psychology of Addictive Behaviors 2000;14:185–91.
- 667. Randall J, Jones RT. Teaching children fire safety skills. Fire Technology 1993;29:268–80.

- 668. Ranney TA. Models of driving behavior: a review of their evolution. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1994;26:733–50.
- 669. Ray W, Taylor JA, Meador KG, et al. A randomized trial of a consultation service to reduce falls in nursing homes. JAMA 1997;278:557–62.
- 670. Reissinger KS, Williams AF, Wells JK, John CE, Roberts TR, Podgainy HJ. Effect of pediatricians' counseling on infant restraint use. Pediatrics 1981;67:201–6.
- 671. Renaud L, Stolovitch H. Simulation gaming: an effective strategy for creating appropriate traffic-safety behaviors in five-year-old children. Simulation and Games 1988;19:328–45.
- 672. Renaud L, Suissa S. Evaluation of the efficacy of simulation games in traffic safety education of kindergarten children. American Journal of Public Health 1989;79:307–9.
- 673. Ressler WH, Toledo E. Kasdah B'Rosh Tov: a description and evaluation of the Israeli bicycle helmet campaign. Health Education and Behavior 1998;25:354–70.
- 674. Ribbe D, Jones RT, McCarthy DM. Use of videotaped peer modeling in the acquisition of emergency coping skills: active versus passive strategies. Fire Technology 1995;31:212–23.
- 675. Richards JS, Hendricks C, Roberts M. Prevention of spinal cord injury: an elementary education approach. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1991;16:595–609.
- 676. Riley A, Harris S, Ensminger M, et al. Behavior and injury in urban and rural adolescents. Injury Prevention 1996;2:266–73.
- 677. Ritvo E, Shanok SS, Lewis DO. Firesetting and non-firesetting delinquents. A comparison of neuropsychiatric, psychoeducational, experiential, and behavioral characteristics. Child Psychiatry & Human Development 1983;13:259–67.
- 678. Ritzel DO, Klein K, Gast J, Sarvela PD. Cross cultural child injury prevention awareness. Injury Prevention 1996;2:44–6.
- 679. Rivara FP, Booth C, Bergman A, Rogers L, Weiss J. Prevention of pedestrian injuries to children: effectiveness of a school training program. Pediatrics 1991;88:770–5.
- 680. Rivara FP, Thompson DC, Patterson MQ, Thompson RS. Prevention of bicycle-related injuries: helmets, education, and legislation [review]. Annual Review of Public Health 1998;19:293–318.
- 681. Roberto AJ, Meyer G, Johnson AJ, Atkin CK. Using the extended parallel process model to prevent firearm injury and death: field experiment results of a video-based intervention. Journal of Communication 2000;50:157–75.
- 682. Roberts DF. The impact of media portrayals of risky driving on adolescents: some speculations. Alcohol, Drugs and Driving 1989;5:13–20.
- 683. Roberts DS, Geller ES. A statewide intervention to increase safety belt use: adding to the impact of a belt use law. American Journal of Health Promotion 1994;8:172–4.
- 684. Roberts GW, Banspach SW, Peacock N. Behavioral scientists at the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention: evolving and integrated roles. American Psychologist 1997;52:143–6.
- 685. Roberts H. Qualitative research methods in interventions in injury. Archives of Disease in Childhood 1997;76:487–9.

- 686. Roberts H, Smith S, Bryce C. Children at risk? Safety as a social value. Buckingham (UK): Open University Press; 1995.
- 687. Roberts H, Smith S, Bryce C. Prevention is better. Sociology of Health and Illness 1993;15:447-63.
- 688. Roberts H, Smith SJ, Lloyd M, et al. Safety as a social value: a community approach. In: British Sociological Association, editor. Private risks and public dangers. London (UK): Ashgate Publishing Group; 1992.
- 689. Roberts I. Adult accompaniment and the risk of pedestrian injury on the school home journey. Injury Prevention 1995;1:242–4.
- 690. Roberts I, Kramer M, Suissa S. Does home visiting prevent childhood injury? A systematic review of randomized controlled trials. British Medical Journal 1996;312:29–33.
- 691. Roberts MC. Public health and health psychology: two cats of Kilkinny. Professional Psychology 1987;18:145–9.
- 692. Roberts MC, Alexander K, Knapp LG. Motivating children to use safety belts: a program combining rewards and "flash for life." Journal of Community Psychology 1990;18:110–9.
- 693. Roberts MC, Broadbent MH. Increasing preschoolers' use of car safety devices: an effective program for day care staff. Children's Health Care 1989;18:157–62.
- 694. Roberts MC, Fanurik D. Rewarding elementary school children for their use of safety belts. Health Psychology 1986;5:185–96.
- 695. Roberts MC, Fanurik D, Layfield DA. Behavioral approaches to prevention of childhood injuries. Journal of Social Issues 1987;43:105–18.
- 696. Roberts MC, Fanurik D, Wilson DR. A community program to reward children's use of seat belts. Journal of Community Psychology 1988;16:395–407.
- 697. Roberts MC, Layfield DA. Promoting child passenger safety: a comparison of two positive methods. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1987;12:257–71.
- 698. Roberts MC, Turner DS. Preventing death and injury in childhood: a synthesis of child safety seat efforts. Health Education Quarterly 1984;11:181–93.
- 699. Roberts MC, Turner DS. Rewarding parents for their children's use of safety seats. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1986;11:25–36.
- 700. Roberts MC, Warren JS. Television, children's health and safety behavior, and pediatric psychology. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1998;23:165–8.
- 701. Robertson LS. Behavior and injury prevention: whose behavior? In: Matarazzo JD, Weiss SM, Herd JA, et al., editors. Behavioral Health: A Handbook of Health Enhancement and Disease Prevention. New York: John Wiley and Sons, Inc.; 1984. p. 980–9.
- 702. Robertson LS. Crash involvement of teenaged drivers when driver education is eliminated from high school. American Journal of Public Health 1980;70:599–603.
- 703. Robertson LS. Insurance incentives and seat belt use. American Journal of Public Health 1984;74:1157–8.
- 704. Robitaille Y, Legault J, Abbey H, Pless IB. Evaluation of an infant car seat program in a low-income community. American Journal of Diseases of Children 1990;144(1):74–8.

- 705. Rock SM. Risk compensation and the Illinois seat belt use law. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1993;25:537–44.
- 706. Rogers LW, Bergman AB, Rivara FP. Promoting bicycle helmets to children: a campaign that worked. Journal of Musculoskeletal Medicine 1991;8:64–77.
- 707. Rogers RW. Cognitive and physiological processes in fear appeals and attitude change: a revised theory of protection motivation. In: Cacioppo JT, Petty RE, editors. Social psychophysiology: a sourcebook. New York: Guilford Press; 1983. p. 153–74.
- 708. Rogers RW, Rogers JS, Bailey JS, Runkle W, Moore B. Promoting safety belt use among state employees: the effects of prompting and a stimulus control intervention. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1988;21:263–9.
- 709. Romanov K, Hatakka M, Keskinen E, et al. Self-reported hostility and suicidal acts, accidents, and deaths: a prospective study of 21,443 adults aged 25 to 59. Psychosomatic Medicine 1994;56:328–36.
- 710. Roque GM, Roberts MC. A replication of the use of public posting in traffic speed control. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1989;22:325–30.
- 711. Rosen BN, Peterson L. Gender differences in children's outdoor play injuries: a review and an integration. Clinical Psychology Review 1990;10:275–94.
- 712. Roseveare CA, Brown JM, Barclay McIntosh JM, Chalmers DJ. An intervention to reduce playground equipment hazards. Injury Prevention 1999;5:124–8.
- 713. Rossi JS, Blais LM, Redding CA, Weinstock MA. Preventing skin cancer through behavior change: implications for intervention. Dermatoepidemiology 1995;13:613–22.
- 714. Rothengatter JA. The effects of police surveillance and law enforcement on driver behaviour. Current Psychological Reviews 1982;2:349–58.
- 715. Rothengatter T. A behavioral approach to improving traffic safety behavior of young children. Ergonomics 1984:27:147–60.
- 716. Rothengatter T. The influence of instructional variables on the effectiveness of traffic education. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1981;13:241–53.
- 717. Rothengatter T. Risk and the absence of pleasure: a motivational approach to modeling road user behaviour. Ergonomics 1985;31:599–607.
- 718. Rothengatter T, Vaya EC. Traffic & transport psychology: theory and application. New York: Elsevier Science; 1997.
- 719. Rourke LL. Bicycle helmet use among school children: impact of a community education program and a cycling fatality. Canadian Family Physician 1994;40:1116–24.
- 720. Rouzier P, Alto WA. Evolution of a successful community bicycle helmet campaign. Journal of the American Board of Family Practice 1995;8:283–7.
- 721. Ruch-Ross HS, O'Connor KG. Bicycle helmet counseling by pediatricians: a random national survey. American Journal of Public Health 1993;83:728–30.
- 722. Rudd JR, Geller ES. A university-based incentive program to increase safety belt use: toward cost-effective institutionalization. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1985;18:215–26.

- 723. Runyan CW. Progress and potential in injury control. American Journal of Public Health 1993;83:637–9.
- 724. Runyan CW, Runyan DK. How can physicians get kids to wear bicycle helmets? A prototypic challenge in injury prevention. American Journal of Public Health 1991;81:972–3.
- 725. Russ NW, Geller ES. Training bar personnel to prevent drunken driving: a field evaluation. American Journal of Public Health 1987;77:952–4.
- 726. Russ NW, Geller ES, Leland LS. Blood-alcohol level feedback: a failure to deter impaired driving. Psychology of Addictive Behaviors 1988;2:124–30.
- 727. Sadan N, Raz A, Wolach B. Impact of community educational programmes on foreign body aspiration in Israel. European Journal of Pediatrics 1995;154:859–62.
- 728. Saldana L, Peterson L. Preventing injury in children: the need for parental involvement. In: Watson TS, Gresham FM, editors. Handbook of child behavior therapy. Issues in clinical child psychology. New York: Plenum Press; 1998. p.221–38.
- 729. Sandman PM, Weinstein ND. Predictors of home radon testing and implications for testing promotion programs. Health Education Quarterly 1993;20:471–87.
- 730. Sass TR, Zimmerman PR. Motorcycle helmet laws and motorcyclist fatalities. Journal of Regulatory Economics 2000;18:195–215.
- 731. Saunders S, Pine J. Seat belt education program—a model for public health settings. Health Education Quarterly 1986;13:243–7.
- 732. Sayed T, Brown G, Navin F. Simulation of traffic conflicts at unsignalized intersections with TSC-Sim. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1994;26:593–607.
- 733. Schagen I. Crossing at junctions: experimental application of a road safety module for primary schools. In: DeBruin RS, editor. Traffic Research Centre annual report. Groningen (The Netherlands): University of Groningen; 1985.
- 734. Scheidt PC. Behavioral research toward prevention of childhood injury. Report of a workshop sponsored by the National Institute of Child Health and Human Development, Sept 3–5, 1986. American Journal of Diseases of Children 1988;142:612–7.
- 735. Schelp ER, Welander G, Svanstrom L. Can a combination of local, regional and national information substantially increase bicycle-helmet wearing and reduce injuries? Experiences from Sweden. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1997;29:321–8.
- 736. Schieber RA, Thompson NJ. Developmental risk factors for childhood pedestrian injuries. Injury Prevention 1996;2:228–36.
- 737. Schieber RA, Vegega ME. Education versus environmental countermeasures: is it really an either-or proposition? American Journal of Health Education 2003;34 suppl:54–56.
- 738. Schlep L. Community intervention and changes in accident pattern in a rural Swedish municipality. Health Promotion 1987;2:109–25.
- 739. Schlep L. The role of organizations in community participation—prevention of accidental injuries in a rural Swedish municipality. Social Science and Medicine 1988;26:1087–93.

- 740. Schneider ML, Ituarte P, Stokols D. Evaluation of a community bicycle helmet promotion campaign: what works and why. American Journal of Health Promotion 1993;7:281–7.
- 741. Schneider W. Influencing individual and group safety values and norms. In: Koornstra MJ, Christensen J, editors. Enforcement and rewarding: strategies and effects. Proceedings of the OECD International Road Safety Symposium: Copenhagen, Denmark. Leidschendam, The Netherlands: SWOV Institute for Road Safety Research; 1991.
- 742. Schneiderman N, Speers MA, Silva JM, et al., editors. Integrating behavioral and social sciences with public health. Washington (DC): American Psychological Association; 2001.
- 743. Schnell L, Tanz R. The effect of providing Ipecac to families seeking poison-related services. Pediatric Emergency Care 1993;9(1):36–9.
- 744. Schwartz R, editor. Focal point issue: injury prevention and control. Health Promotion Practice 2003;4:85–196.
- 745. Schwebel DC, Binder SC, McDermott J, Plumert JM. Is there a link between children's motor abilities and unintentional injuries? Journal of Safety Research 2003;34:135–41.
- 746. Seijts GH, Kok G, Bouter LM, Klip HAJ. Barriers to wearing bicycle safety helmets in the Netherlands. Archives of Pediatric and Adolescent Medicine 1995;149:174–80.
- 747. Sellstrom E, Bremberg S. Perceived social norms as crucial determinants of mothers' injury preventive behaviour. Acta Paediatrica 1996;85:702–7.
- 748. Sellstrom E, Bremberg S, Garling A, Hornquist JO. Risk of childhood injury: predictors of mothers' perceptions. Scandinavian Journal of Public Health 2000;28:188–93.
- 749. Sen A. Do stricter penalties deter drinking and driving? An empirical investigation of Canadian impaired driving laws. Canadian Journal of Economics 2001;34(1):149–64.
- 750. Sewell KH, Gaines SK. A developmental approach to childhood safety education. Pediatric Nursing 1993:19:464–6.
- 751. Shani E, Rosenberg L. Are we making an impact? A review of a burn prevention program in Israeli schools [review]. Journal of Burn Care and Rehabilitation 1998;19:82–6.
- 752. Sheehy NP. Accidents and the social environment. In: Chapman AJ, Wade FM, Foot HC, editors. Pedestrian accidents. Chichester (UK): John Wiley & Sons; 1982. p. 205–35.
- 753. Sheehy NP, Chapman AJ. Accidents, perceptions of danger, and the social context: a conceptual analysis. Journal of Community Psychology 1986;14:307–14.
- 754. Shields J. Have we become so accustomed to being passive that we've forgotten how to be active? Injury Prevention 1997;3:243–6.
- 755. Shofer JL, Christoffel KK, Donovan M, Lavigne JV, Tanz RR, Wills KE. Child pedestrian injury taxonomy based on visibility and action. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1995;27:317–33.
- 756. Shope JT, Elliott MR, Raghunathan TE, Waller PF. Long-term follow-up of a high school alcohol misuse prevention program's effect on students' subsequent driving. Alcoholism: Clinical & Experimental Research 2001:25:403–10.

- 757. Shoveller JA, Lovato CY, Peters L, Rivers. J.K. Canadian National Survey on Sun Exposure & Protective Behaviours: outdoor workers. Canadian Journal of Public Health 2000;91(1):34–5.
- 758. Shreve WS. Trauma prevention: an evaluation tool for youth and alcohol trama-prevention programs. Journal of Trauma Nursing 1998;5:12–6.
- 759. Sibert JR. Accidents to children: the doctor's role. Education or environmental change? Archives of Disease in Childhood 1991:66:890–3.
- 760. Siero S, Boon M, Kok G, Siero F. Modification of driving behavior in a large transport organization: a field experiment. Journal of Applied Psychology 1989;74:417–23.
- 761. Sime J. Affiliative behavior during escape to building exits. Journal of Environmental Psychology 1983;3:21–41.
- 762. Simons-Morton BG, Brink S, Bates D. Effectiveness and cost effectiveness of persuasive communications and incentives in increasing safety belt use. Health Education Quarterly 1987;14:167–79.
- 763. Simons-Morton BG, Brink SG, Simons-Morton DG, et al. An ecological approach to the prevention of injuries due to drinking and driving. Health Education Quarterly 1989;16:397–411.
- 764. Simons-Morton BG, Hartos JL, Leaf WA. Promoting parental management of teen driving. Injury Prevention 2002; 8(Suppl II):ii24–31.
- 765. Simons-Morton BG, Snider S. Evaluation of a local designated driver and responsible server program to prevent drinking and driving. Journal of Drug Education 1997;27:321–33.
- 766. Simons-Morton BG, Mullen PD, Mains DA, Tabak ER, Green LW. Characteristics of controlled studies of patient education and counseling for preventive health behaviors. Patient Education and Counseling 1992;19:175–204.
- 767. Simpson H, editor. New to the road: reducing the risks for young motorists. Los Angeles: Youth Enhancement Service, UCLA School of Medicine; 1996.
- 768. Simpson HM. Community-based approaches to highway safety. Health promotion and drinking-driving. Part 3. Drug and Alcohol Dependence 1987;20(1):27–37.
- 769. Simpson HM. Human-related risk factors in traffic crashes: research needs and opportunities. Journal of Studies on Alcohol 1985;10 Suppl:32–9.
- 770. Simpson HM, Mayhew DR. The promotion of motorcycle safety: training, education, and awareness. Health Education Research 1990;5:257–64.
- 771. Singh A, Spear M. Road safety education in schools and colleges. Summary report. London (UK): Transport and Road Research Laboratory; 1989.
- 772. Single E. Server intervention: a new approach to the prevention of impaired driving. Health Education Research 1990;5:237–45.
- 773. Sleet DA. Health education approaches to motor vehicle injury prevention. Public Heath Reports 1987;102:606–8.
- 774. Sleet DA, editor. Occupant protection and health promotion [theme issue]. Health Education Quarterly 1984;11:109–220.

- 775. Sleet DA. Reducing motor vehicle trauma through health promotion programming. Health Education Quarterly 1984;11:113–25.
- 776. Sleet DA, Bryn S, editors. Injury prevention for children and youth. American Journal of Health Education 2003;34 suppl:1–65.
- 777. Sleet DA, Geller ES. Incentives for safety belt use. Do they work? Health Education Focal Points. Atlanta: Center for Health Promotion and Education, Centers for Disease Control; 1986. p. 1–3.
- 778. Sleet DA, Gielen A. Injury prevention. In: Arnold J, Gorin S, editors. Health promotion handbook. St Louis: Mosby; 1998. p. 247–75.
- 779. Sleet DA, Hammond WR, Jones RT, Thomas N, Whitt B. Using psychology for injury and violence prevention in the community. In: Rozensky RH, Johnson NG, Goodheart CD, Hammond WR (Editors). Psychology builds a healthy world: opportunities for research and practice. Washington (DC): American Psychological Association; 2003. p. 185–216.
- 780. Sleet DA, Hollenbach K, Hovell M. Applying behavioral principles to motor vehicle occupant protection. Education and Treatment of Children 1986;9:320–33.
- 781. Sleet DA, Lonero L. Behavioral strategies for reducing traffic crashes. In: Breslow L, editor. Encyclopedia of public health. New York: McMillan Publishing; 2002. p. 105–7.
- 782. Sleet DA, Wagenaar A, Waller PE, editors. Drinking, driving and health promotion [theme issue]. Health Education Quarterly 1989;16:329–33.
- 783. Slovic P, Fischhoff B, Lichtenstein S. Behavioral decision theory perspectives on protective behavior. In: Weinstein ND, editor. Taking care: understanding and encouraging self-protective behavior. New York: Cambridge University Press; 1987. p. 14–41.
- 784. Smedley BD, Syme SL, editors. Promoting health: intervention strategies from social and behavioral research. Washington (DC): National Academy Press; 2000.
- 785. Smith DL. The Dekalb Driver Education Project—the same mistakes: improper criteria. Journal of Traffic Safety Education 1983;30:2.
- 786. Smith PB, Johnson TC, McClelland KA. Preventive health and safety education in public hospitals: implementing a child restraint car seat lend-lease program for indigent patients. Patient Education and Counseling 1985;7:311–6.
- 787. Smith R, Smoll F. Behavioral research and intervention in youth sports. Behavior Therapy 1991;22:329-44.
- 788. Smith T. Guide to finding pediatric injury prevention public education materials. Journal of Emergency Nursing 1997;23:248–50.
- 789. Snider DE, Satcher D. Behavioral and social sciences at the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention: critical disciplines for public health. American Psychologist 1997;52:140–2.
- 790. Snortum JR. Deterrrence of alcohol-impaired driving: an effect in search of a cause. In: Laurence MD, Snortum JR, Zomring FE, editors. Social control of the drinking driver. Chicago: University of Chicago Press; 1988.
- 791. Soames Job RF. The application of learning theory to driving confidence: the effect of age and the impact of random breath testing. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1990;22:97–107.

- 792. Solis GR. Evaluation of a children's safety fair. Pediatric Nursing 1991;17:255–8.
- 793. Sowden A, Pehl L, Eastwood A, Glenny A. Preventing falls and subsequent injury in older people. Effective Health Care 1996;2(4):1–16.
- 794. Sowers-Hoag KM, Thyer BA, Bailey JS. Promoting automobile safety belt use in young children. Journal of Applied Behavioral Science 1987;20:133–8.
- 795. Sparks G, Craven MA, Worth C. Understanding differences between high and low childhood accident rate areas: the importance of qualitative data. Journal of Public Health Medicine 1994;16:439–46.
- 796. Sparks H. Social challenges 2 safety. In: The Evidence of health promotion effectiveness: shaping public health in a new Europe. Report for the European Commision by the International Union for Health Promotion and Education. Part two: evidence book. Brussels: ECSC-EC-EAEC; 2000. p. 91–7.
- 797. Speltz ML, Gonzales N, Sulzbacher S, Quan L. Assessment of injury risk in young children: a preliminary study of the injury behavior checklist. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1990;15:373–83.
- 798. Spielberger CD, Frank RG. Injury control. A promising field for psychologists. American Psychologist 1992;47:1029–30.
- 799. Stasson M, Fishbein M. The relation between perceived risk and preventive action: a within-subject analysis of perceived driving risk and intentions to wear seatbelts. Journal of Applied Social Psychology 1990;20:1541–57.
- 800. Steen DM, Peay MY, Owen N. Predicting Australian adolescents' intentions to minimize sun exposure. Psychology and Health 1998;13:111–9.
- 801. Stern BL, Peterson L. Linking wrongdoing and consequence: a developmental analysis of children's punishment orientation. Journal of Genetic Psychology 1999;160:205–24.
- 802. Stevenson M, Jones S, Cross D, et al. The child pedestrian injury prevention project. Health Promotion Journal of Australia 1996;6:32–6.
- 803. Stevenson M, Sleet DA. Which prevention strategies for child pedestrian injuries? A review of the literature. International Quarterly Community Health Education 1996–1997;16:207–17.
- 804. Stevenson MR, Iredell H, Howat P, Cross D, Hall M. Measuring community/environmental interventions: the child pedestrian injury prevention project. Injury Prevention 1999;5:26–30.
- 805. Stevenson T, Lennie J. Empowering school students in developing strategies to increase bicycle helmet wearing. Health Education Research: Theory and Practice 1992;7:555–66.
- 806. Stokols D. Establishing and maintaining healthy environments: toward a social ecology of health promotion. American Psychologist 1992;47:6–22.
- 807. Stradling SG, Parker D, Lajunen T, Meadows ML, Xie CQ. Normal behaviour and traffic safety: violations, errors, lapses and crashes. Proceedings of the 4th Annual Conference on Transportation, Traffic Safety and Health: Tokyo, Japan; 1998.
- 808. Streff FM. Crash avoidance: new opportunities for behavior analysis. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1991;24:77–9.
- 809. Streff FM, Geller ES. Strategies for motivating safety belt use: the application of applied behavior analysis. Health Education Research 1986;1:47–59.

- 810. Studenski S, Duncan PW, Chandler J, et al. Predicting falls: the role of mobility and nonphysical factors. Journal of the American Geriatrics Society 1994;42:297–302.
- 811. Stuy M, Green M, Doll N. Child care centers: a community resource for injury prevention. Journal of Developmental and Behavioral Pediatrics 1993;14:224–29.
- 812. Summala H. Risk control is not risk adjustment: the zero-risk theory of driver behaviour and its implications. Ergonomics 1988;31:491–506.
- 813. Sundelin C, Rasmussen F, Berfenstam R, Troedsson K. Information through television: does it promote child safety? Injury Prevention 1996;2:36–40.
- 814. Svanstrom L. Building safe communities: a safety promotion movement entering 2000. In: Norheim L, Waller M, editors. Best practices: quality and effectiveness of health promotion. 4th European IUHPE Conference: Helsinki, Finland. Helsinki: Finnish Centre for Health Promotion; 2000: 102–12.
- 815. Svenson-Garling A, Garling T, Valsiner J. Parents' knowledge of children's competence, perceptions of risk, and causes of child accidents, and residential satisfaction. In: Garling T, Valsiner J, editors. Children within environments: towards a psychology of accident prevention. New York: Plenum; 1985. p. 65–89.
- 816. Swaddiwudhipong W, Boonmak C, Nguntra P, Mahasakpan P. Effect of motorcycle rider education on changes in risk behaviours and motorcycle-related injuries in rural Thailand. Tropical Medicine & International Health 1998;3:767–70.
- 817. Tellnes G. An evaluation of an injury prevention campaign in general practice in Norway. Family Practice 1985;2(2):91–3.
- 818. Tenn L, Dewis ME. An evaluation of a Canadian peer-driven injury prevention programme for high-risk adolescents. Journal of Advanced Nursing 1996;23:329–37.
- 819. Teplica D. An image-based campaign to prevent burn injuries. Annals of the New York Academy of Sciences 1994;720:281–8.
- 820. Tertinger DA, Greene BF, Lutzker JR. Home safety: development and validation of one component of an ecobehavioral treatment program for abused and neglected children. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1984;17:159–74.
- 821. Thackray RM, Duker RL. Child pedestrian supervision guidance. Washington (DC): U.S. Department of Transportation, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration; 1983.
- 822. Thomas KA, Hassanein RS, Christophersen ER. Evaluation of group well-child care for improving burn prevention practices in the home. Pediatrics 1984;74:879–82.
- 823. Thompson J, Fraser E, Howarth C. Driver behaviour in the presence of child and adult pedestrians. Ergonomics 1985;28:1469.
- 824. Thompson NJ, McClintock HO. Demonstrating your program's worth: a primer on evaluation for programs to prevent unintentional injury. Atlanta: Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, National Center for Injury Prevention and Control; 1998.
- 825. Thompson NJ, Morris RD. Predicting injury risk in adolescent football players: the importance of psychological variables. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1994;19:414–29.
- 826. Thompson NJ, Sleet DA, Sacks, J. Increasing the use of bicycle helmets: lessons from behavioral science. Patient Education and Counseling 2002; 46:191–7.

- 827. Thompson R, Summers S, Rampey-Dobbs R, Mani MM, Hiebert JH, Schneider S. The effect of instruction on burn prevention in eighth grade students in preparation for babysitting. Journal of Burn Care and Rehabilitation 1992;13:482–6.
- 828. Thomson JA, Ampofo-Boateng K, Pitcairn T, Grieve R, Lee D, Demetre J. Behavioural group training of children to find safe routes to cross the road. British Journal of Educational Psychology 1992;62:173.
- 829. Thomson JA, Ampofo-Boateng K, Lee DN, Grieve R, Pitcairn TK, Demetre JD. The effectiveness of parents in promoting the development of road crossing skills in young children. British Journal of Educational Psychology 1998;68:475–91.
- 830. Thuen F, Rise J. Young adolescents' intention to use seat belts: the role of attitudinal and normative beliefs. Health Education Research1994:9:215–23.
- 831. Thyer BA, Geller ES. Behavior analysis in the promotion of safety belt use: a review. In: Hersen M, Eisler RM, Miller PM, editors. Progress in behavior modification, vol. 26. Newbury Park (CA): Sage Publications; 1990. p. 150–72.
- 832. Thyer BA, Geller ES. The "buckle-up" dashboard sticker: an effective environmental intervention for safety belt promotion. Environment & Behavior 1987;19:484–94.
- 833. Thyer BA, Geller ES, Williams M, Purcell E. Community-based "flashing" to increase safety belt use. Journal of Experimental Education 1987;55:155–9.
- 834. Tietge NS, Bender SJ, Scutchfield FD. Influence of teaching techniques on infant car seat use. Patient Education & Counseling 1994;9:167–75.
- 835. Towner E, Carter Y, Hayes M. Implementation of injury prevention for children and young people. Injury Prevention 1998;4 Suppl:S26–33.
- 836. Towner E, Dowswell T, Jarvis S. Updating the evidence. A systematic review of what works in preventing childhood unintentional injuries. Part I. Injury Prevention 2001;7:161–4.
- 837. Towner E, Dowswell T, Mackereth C, Jarvis S. What works in preventing unintentional injuries in children and young adolescents? An updated systematic review. London: Health Development Agency; 2001.
- 838. Towner EML. The role of health education in childhood injury prevention [review]. Injury Prevention 1995:1:53–8.
- 839. Towner EML, Dowswell T, Jarvis S. Reducing childhood accidents. The effectiveness of health promotion interventions: a literature review. London: Health Education Authority; 1993.
- 840. Towner EML, Dowswell T, Simpson G, Jarvis S. Health promotion in childhood and young adolescence for the prevention of unintentional injuries [series on health promotion effectiveness reviews]. London: Health Education Authority; 1996.
- 841. Towner EML, Jarvis SN. Unintentional injury prevention. In: David TJ, editor. Recent advances in pediatrics. London: Churchill Livingstone; 1996.
- 842. Towner EML, Simpson G, Jarvis S. Preventing unintentional injuries in children and youth. Effective Health Care 1996;2(5):1–16.
- 843. Towner P, Marvel MK. A school-based intervention to increase the use of bicycle helmets. Family Medicine 1992;24:156–8.

- 844. Trafimow D, Martin F. The importance of risk in determining the extent to which attitudes affect intentions to wear seat belts. Journal of Applied Social Psychology 1994;24:1–11.
- 845. Treiber FA. A comparison of the positive and negative consequences approaches upon car restraint usage. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1986;11:15–24.
- 846. Tremblay GC, Peterson L. Prevention of childhood injury: clinical and public policy challenges. Clinical Psychology Review 1999;19:415–34.
- 847. Treser CD, Trusty MN, Yang PP. Personal flotation device usage: do educational efforts have an impact? Journal of Public Health Policy 1997;18:346–56.
- 848. Tyler TR, Cook FL. The mass media and judgements of risk: distinguishing impact on personal and society level judgments. Journal of Personality and Social Psychology 1984;47:693–708.
- 849. Uberos DJ, Gomez A, Munoz A, Molina A, Galdo G, Perez FJ. Television and childhood injuries: is there a connection? Archives of Pediatric and Adolescent Medicine 1998;152:712–4.
- 850. Underwood G, Jiang C, Howarth CI. Modeling of safety measure effects and risk compensation. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1993;25:277–88.
- 851. United States Public Health Service. Safety counseling in children and adolescents. American Family Physician 1995;51:429–31.
- 852. van der Molen H, van den Herik J, Van de Klaauw C. Pedestrian behaviour of children and accompanying parents during school journeys: an evaluation of a training programme. British Journal of Educational Psychology 1983;53:152–68.
- 853. van der Molen HH. Child pedestrians' exposure, accidents and behavior. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1981:13:193–224.
- 854. van Haastregt JCM, Diederiks JPM, van Rossum E, de Witte LP, Crebolder HFJM. Effects of preventive home visits to elderly people living in the community: systematic review. British Medical Journal 2000;320:754–8.
- 855. Van Houten R, Malenfant JEL. Changing the behavior of high risk-takers by modifying community norms: taking advantage of powerful social contingencies. Risk-Taking Behavior and Traffic Safety Symposium: Chatham, Cape Cod, MA. National Highway Safety Administration; 1997.
- 856. Van Houten R, Malenfant L. The influence of signs prompting motorists to yield before marked crosswalks on motor vehicle-pedestrain conflicts at crosswalks with flashing amber. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1992;24:217–25.
- 857. Van Houten R, Malenfant L, Rolider A. Increasing driver yielding and pedestrian signaling with prompting, feedback and enforcement. Journal of Applied Behaviour Analysis 1985;18:103–10.
- 858. Van Houten R, Nau P, Marini Z. An analysis of public posting in reducing speeding behaviour on an urban highway. Journal of Applied Behaviour Analysis 1980;13:383–95.
- 859. Van Houten R, Nau PA. Feedback intervention and driving speed: a parametric and comparative analysis. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1983;16:253–81.
- 860. Van Houten R, Retting RA. Increasing motorist compliance and caution at stop signs. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 2001;34:185–93.

- 861. Van Houten R, Rolider A, Nau PA, et al. Large-scale reductions in speeding and accidents in Canada and Israel: a behavioural ecological perspective. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1985;18(1):87–93.
- 862. Van Houten R, Van Houten F. The effects of a specific prompting sign on speed reduction. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1987;19:115–7.
- 863. van Poppel MN, Koes BW, Smid T, Bouter LM. A systematic review of controlled clinical trials on the prevention of back pain in industry. Occupational and Environmental Medicine 1997;54:841–7.
- 864. Van Rijn OJL, Meertens RM, Kok G, Bouter LM. Determinents of behavioural risk factors for burn injuries. Burns 1991;17:364–70.
- 865. Van Schagen I. Training children to make safe crossing decision. In: Rottengatter J, de Bruin R, editors. Road user behaviour: theory and research. Maastricht (The Netherlands): Van Gorum; 1988.
- 866. Van Schagen INLG, Brookuis KA. Training young cyclists to cope with dynamic traffic situations. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1994;26:223–30.
- 867. Van Weeghel I, Kendrick D, Marsh P. Do families with risk factors for childhood unintentional injury request injury prevention interventions? Archives of Disease in Childhood 1997; 77: 28–31.
- 868. Varas R, Carbone R, Hammond JSH. A one-hour burn prevention program for grade school children: its approach and success. Journal of Burn Care and Rehabilitation 1988;9(1):69–71.
- 869. Varma AO, Robertson LS, Preusser DF, Geller ES. Behavioral interventions [panel discussion]. Bulletin of the New York Academy of Medicine 1988;64:678–83.
- 870. Vernberg K, Culver-Dickinson P, Spyker DA. The deterrent effect of poison warning stickers. American Journal of Diseases of Children 1984;138:1018–20.
- 871. Victor J, Lawrence P, Munster A, Horn SD. A statewide targeted burn prevention program. Journal of Burn Care and Rehabilitation 1988;9:425–9.
- 872. Vineis P, Ronco G, Ciccone G, Gogliani F. Home injuries in children: a population-based intervention trial. Epidemiology 1994;5:349–51.
- 873. Vinje MP. Children as pedestrians: abilities and limitations. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1981;13:225–40.
- 874. Viscusi WK, Cavallo GO. The effect of product safety regulation on safety precautions. Risk Analysis 1994;14:917–30.
- 875. Viscusi WK, Magat WA. Information processing and individual decisions. In: Viscusi WK, Magat WA, Huber J, et al., editors. Learning About Risk: Consumer and worker responses to hazard information. Cambridge (MA): Harvard University Press; 1987. p. 1–12.
- 876. Von Holst H, Nygren A, Andersson AE, editors. Transportation, traffic safety, and health: prevention and health. Third International Conference: Washington, DC. Stockholm: Karolinska Institutet; 1998.
- 877. Wadud ES, Kreuter MW, Clarkson S. Risk perception, beliefs about prevention, and preventive-health behaviors among farmers. Journal of Agricultural Safety and Health 1998;4(1):15–24.
- 878. Walker B, Beck K, Walker A, Shemanski S. The short term effects of a fire safety education program for the elderly. Fire Technology 1992;28:134–62.

- 879. Wallack L. Drinking and driving: toward a broader understanding of the role of mass media. Journal of Public Health Policy 1984;5:471–96.
- 880. Waller AE, Clarke J, Langley JD. An evaluation of a program to reduce home hot tap water temperatures. Australian Journal of Public Health 1993;17(2):116–23.
- 881. Walsh KC. Extinguishing burn injuries through public awareness. Plastic Surgical Nursing 1992;12:164–7.
- 882. Wang C. Culture, meaning and disability: injury prevention campaigns and the production of stigma. Social Science Medicine 1992;35:1093–1102.
- 883. Warda L, Tenenbein M, Moffatt MEK. House fire injury prevention update. Part II. A review of the effectiveness of preventive interventions. Injury Prevention 1999;5:217–25.
- 884. Warner KE, Wickizer TM, Wolfe RA, Schildroth JE, Samuelson MH. Economic implications of workplace health promotion programs: review of the literature. Journal of Occupational Medicine 1988;30:106–12.
- 885. Watts D, O'Shea N, Flynn E, Trask A, Kelleher D. Effect of a bicycle safety program and free bicycle helmet distribution on the use of bicycle helmets by elementary school children. Journal of Emergency Nursing 1997;23:417–9.
- 886. Watzke J, Smith DBD. Concern for and knowledge of safety hazards among older people: implications for research and prevention. Experimental Aging Research 1994;20:177–88.
- 887. Wazana A. Are there injury-prone children? A critical review of the literature. Canadian Journal of Psychiatry 1997;42:602–10.
- 888. Wazana A, Krueger P, Raina P, Chambers L. A review of the risk factors for child pedestrian injuries: are they modifiable? Injury Prevention 1997;3:295–304.
- 889. Webne S, Kaplan B, Shaw M. Pediatric burn prevention: an evaluation of the efficacy of a strategy to reduce tap water temperature in a population at risk for scalds. Journal of Developmental and Behavioral Pediatrics 1989;10(4):187–91.
- 890. Weinstein N. Testing four competing theories of health protective behavior. Health Psychology 1993;12:325–33.
- 891. Weinstein ND. Persuasive conversations between friends about health and safety precautions. Health Education Quarterly 1993;20:347–60.
- 892. Weinstein ND, editor. Taking care: understanding and encouraging self-protective behavior. Cambridge: Cambridge University Press; 1987.
- 893. Weinstein ND, Grubb PD, Vautier JS. Increasing automobile seat belt use: an intervention emphasizing risk susceptibility. Journal of Applied Psychology 1986;71:285–90.
- 894. Weinstein ND, Nicholich M. Correct and incorrect interpretations of correlations between risk perceptions and risk behaviors. Health Psychology 1993;12:235–45.
- 895. Weinstein ND, Sandman PM. Predictors of home radon testing and implications for testing promotion programs. Health Education Quarterly 1993;20:471–87.
- 896. Weinstein ND, Sandman PM, Roberts NE. Perceived susceptibility and self-protective behavior: a field experiment to encourage home radon testing. Health Psychology 1991;10:25–33.

- 897. Weinstock MA, Rossi JS, Redding CA., Maddlock JE, Cottrill SD. Sun protection behaviors and stages of change for the primary prevention of skin cancers among beachgoers in Southeastern New England. Annals of Behavioral Medicine 2000;22:286–93.
- 898. Weiss BD, Duncan B. Bicycle helmet use by children: knowledge and behavior of physicians. American Journal of Public Health 1986;76:1022–3.
- 899. Welander, G. Svanstrom, L, Ekman, R. Safety promotion: an introduction. Kristianstads Boktryckeri AB: Kristianstad; 2000.
- 900. Wells M, Stokols D, McMahan S, Clitheroe C. Evaluation of a worksite injury and illness prevention program: do the effects of the REACH OUT training program reach the employees? Journal of Occupational Health Psychology 1997;2:25–34.
- 901. Wells-Parker E, Bangert-Drowns R, McMillen R, Williams M. Final results from a meta analysis of remedial interventions with drink/drive offenders. Addictions 1995;90:907–26.
- 902. West P. Health inequalities in the early years: is there equalisation in youth? Society of Scientific Medicine 1997;44:833–58.
- 903. West R, Elander J, French D. Mild social deviance, Type-A behaviour pattern and decision-making style as predictors of self-reported driving style and traffic accident risk. British Journal of Psychology 1993;84:207–19.
- 904. West R, Sammons P, West A. Effects of a traffic club on road safety knowledge and self reported behaviour of young children and their parents. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1993;25:609–18.
- 905. West R, Train H, Junger M, Pickering A, Taylor E, West A. Childhood accidents and their relationship with problem behaviour. London: Department of the Environment, Transport and the Regions (DETR); 1998.
- 906. Wilde GJS. Effects of mass media communications on health and safety habits: an overview of issues and evidence. Addiction 1993;88:983–96.
- 907. Wilde GJS. Improve risk perception and reduce risk acceptance: two proposals for driver education. Working Conference on Novice Driver Education: University of Alberta, Edmonton 1993.
- 908. Wilde GJS. Incentive programmers: an alternative approach to accident reduction among young drivers. In: Mayhew DR, Simpson HM, Donelson AC, editors. Young driver accidents: in search of solutions. Ottawa (Canada): Traffic Injury Research Foundation of Canada; 1985.
- 909. Wilde GJS. Risk homeostasis theory and traffic accidents: propositions, deductions and discussion of dissension in recent reactions. Ergonomics 1988;31:441–68.
- 910. Wilde GJS. The use of incentives for the promotion of accident-free driving. Journal of Studies on Alcohol 1985;10 Suppl:161–7.
- 911. Wilde GJS, Ackersviller MJ. Accident journalism and traffic safety education: a three-phase investigation of accident reporting in the Canadian daily press. Ottawa (Canada): Transportation Canada; 1981.
- 912. Wilde GJS, Murdoch PA. Incentive systems for accident-free and violation-free driving in the general population. Ergonomics 1982;25:879–90.
- 913. Wilkins TT. The "Stay Alive From Education" (SAFE) program: description and preliminary pilot testing. Journal of Alcohol & Drug Education 2000;45(2):1–11.

- 914. Williams AF, Lund AK. Injury control. What psychologists can contribute. American Psychologist 1992;47:1036–9.
- 915. Williams AF, Wells JK, Farmer CM. Effectiveness of Ford's belt reminder system in increasing seat belt use. Injury Prevention 2002;8:293–6.
- 916. Williams AF, Wells JK, McCartt AT, Preusser DF. "Buckle up NOW!"—an enforcement program to achieve high belt use. Journal of Safety Research 2000;31:195–201.
- 917. Williams CE, Jones RT. Impact of self-instructions on response maintenance and children's fear of fire. Journal of Clinical Child Psychology 1989;18:84–9.
- 918. Williams M, Thyer BA, Bailey JS, Harrison DF. Promoting safety belt use with traffic signs and prompters. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1989;22:71–6.
- 919. Wills KE, Christoffel KK, Lavigne JV, et al. Patterns and correlates of supervision in child pedestrian injury. The Kids 'N' Cars research team. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1997;22:89–104.
- 920. Wilson PD, Testani-Dufour L. Bicycle safety programs: targeting injury prevention through education. Pediatric Nursing 1993;19:343–6.
- 921. Wilson RJ. The relationship of seat belt non-use to personality, lifestyle and driving record. Health Education Research 1990;5:175–85.
- 922. Winn GL. Two important trends in motorcycle safety regulations: rider education and conspicuity improvement. Accident Reconstruction 1987:147–52.
- 923. Winston FK, Woolf KD, Jordan A, Bhatia E. Actions without consequences: injury-related messages in children's programs. Archives of Pediatrics & Adolescent Medicine 2000;154:366–9.
- 924. Winters DJ. Needs and problems of older drivers and pedestrians: an exploratory study with teaching/learning implications. Educational Gerontology 1984;10:135–46.
- 925. Witte K, Stokols D, Ituarte P, Schneider M. Testing the Health Belief Model in a field study to promote bicycle safety helmets. Communication Research 1993;20:564–86.
- 926. Wittenbraker J, Gibbs B, Kahle LR. Seat belt attitudes, habits, and behaviors: an adaptive amendment to the Fishbein Model. Journal of Applied Social Psychology 1983;13:406–21.
- 927. Wodarski JS. A social learning approach to teaching adolescents about alcohol and driving: a multiple variable follow-up evaluation. Journal of Behaviour Therapy & Experimental Psychiatry 1987;18(1):51–60.
- 928. Wong TY, Seet B. A behavioral analysis of eye protection use by soldiers [review]. Military Medicine 1997:162:744–8.
- 929. Wood G. A study of human behavior in fires. In: Fires and Human Behavior. Chichester (UK): John Wiley & Sons, 1980.
- 930. Woodruff SI, Conway TL, Bradway L. The U.S. Navy Healthy Back Program: effect on back knowledge among recruits. Military Medicine 1994;159(7):475–84.
- 931. Woolf A, Lewander W, Filippone G, Lovejoy F. Prevention of childhood poisoning: efficacy of an educational program carried out in an emergency clinic. Pediatrics 1987;80:359–63.

- 932. Woolf AD, Saperstein A, Forjuoh S. Poisoning prevention knowledge and practices of parents after a childhood poisoning incident. Pediatrics 1992;90:867–70.
- 933. Wortel E, de Geus GH. Prevention of home-related injuries of preschool children: safety measures taken by mothers. Health Education Research 1993;8:217–31.
- 934. Wortel E, de Geus GH, Kok G. Behavioral determinants of mothers' safety measures to prevent injuries of preschool children. Scandinavian Journal of Psychology 1995;36:306–22.
- 935. Wouters PIJ, Bos JMJ. Traffic accident reduction by monitoring driving behaviour with in-car data recorders. Accident Analysis & Prevention 2000;32:643–50.
- 936. Wright M, Rivara FP, Ferse D. Evaluation of the Think First head and spinal cord injury prevention program. Injury Prevention 1995;1:81–5.
- 937. Wright MW, Wright ST, Wagners RF. Mechanisms of sunscreen failure. Journal of the American Academy of Dermatology 2001:44: 781–4.
- 938. Wuebker LJ. Safety locus of control as a predictor of industrial accidents and injuries. Journal of Business and Psychology 1986;1(1):19–30.
- 939. Wurtele SK, Gillispie EI, Currier LL, Franklin CF. A comparison of teachers vs. parents as instructors of a personal safety program for preschoolers. Child Abuse and Neglect 1992;16:127–37.
- 940. Xie C, Parker D, Stradling S. Driver behavior and its consequences: the case of Chinese drivers. Proceedings of the International Conference on Traffic Safety and Transport Psychology: Berne, Switzerland;2000.
- 941. Yagil D. Reasoned action and irrational motives: a prediction of drivers' intention to violate traffic laws. Journal of Applied Social Psychology 2001;31:720–40.
- 942. Yates SM, Dunnagan TA. Evaluating the effectiveness of a home-based fall risk reduction program for rural community-dwelling older adults. Journals of Gerontology Series A—Biological Sciences & Medical Sciences 2001;56:226–30.
- 943. Yeaton WH, Bailey JS. Utilization analysis of a pedestrian safety training program. Journal of Applied Behaviour Analysis 1983;16:203–16.
- 944. Young A. A community-based head injury prevention program. Family and Community Health 1991;14:75–8.
- 945. Young DS, Lee DN. Training children in road crossing skills using a roadside simulation. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1987;19(5):327–41.
- 946. Ytterstad B, Smith GS, Coggan CA. Harstad injury prevention study: prevention of burns in young children by community based intervention. Injury Prevention 1998;4:176–80.
- 947. Ytterstad B, Wasmuth HH. The Harstad injury prevention study: evaluation of hospital-based injury recording and community-based intervention for traffic injury prevention. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1995;27:111–23.
- 948. Zohar D. Promoting the use of personal protective equipment by behavior modification techniques. Journal of Safety Research 1980;12(2):78–85.
- 949. Zuckerman BS, Duby JC. Developmental approach to injury prevention. Pediatric Clinics of North America 1985;32:17–29.

KEYWORD INDEX

CONTRIBUTING FACTORS

alcohol: 36, 48, 71, 91, 114, 133, 153, 171, 257, 262, 280, 287, 324, 332, 346, 347, 379, 473, 514, 519, 527, 562, 572, 573, 666, 758, 782

child development: 14, 17, 18, 39, 85, 101, 115, 124, 127, 141, 158, 159, 235, 238, 297, 498, 529, 544, 545, 546, 550, 592, 611, 614, 620, 623, 624, 625, 626, 632, 633, 634, 636, 640, 642, 656, 736, 750, 797, 801, 815, 829, 949

MODE OF INTERVENTION

behavior modification: 7, 35, 58, 78, 126, 225, 247, 249, 251, 264, 327, 333, 340, 361, 362, 381, 408, 472, 504, 553, 561, 582, 591, 694, 692, 696, 699, 703, 777, 801, 809, 831, 845, 855, 857, 859, 860, 862, 908, 910, 912, 915, 935, 948

health communications: 26, 69, 75, 82, 93, 94, 100, 125, 151, 163, 172, 182, 183, 193, 252, 302, 324, 348, 359, 378, 425, 438, 459, 491, 499, 528, 556, 568, 580, 608, 644, 647, 649, 650, 655, 657, 660, 661, 681, 682, 700, 707, 710, 735, 762, 788, 813, 819, 833, 848, 849, 870, 875, 879, 891, 906, 911, 918, 923

PROGRAM EVALUATIONS

2, 9, 15, 29, 34, 67, 80, 86, 99, 100, 128, 129, 152, 155, 203, 204, 205, 226, 227, 228, 239, 242, 254, 269, 270, 276, 288, 292, 293, 302, 304, 318, 337, 403, 404, 427, 432, 433, 434, 436, 445, 463, 464, 465, 471, 483, 484, 486, 516, 519, 522, 533, 535, 538, 543, 552, 571, 572, 577, 579, 582, 587, 602, 603, 604, 628, 646, 653, 658, 659, 660, 672, 673, 679, 704, 706, 725, 740, 751, 756, 758, 762, 765, 785, 792, 804, 818, 822, 827, 852, 871, 872, 880, 900, 927, 936, 942, 943, 947

INTERVENTION SETTING

community-based: 2, 35, 60, 81, 117, 135, 195, 255, 259, 266, 269, 287, 346, 347, 363, 428, 466, 472, 479, 522, 535, 628, 637, 696, 719, 720, 722, 738, 739, 740, 768, 833, 944, 946, 947

employment-based: 554, 182, 187, 247, 251, 256, 258, 265, 292, 327, 554

hospital-based: 121, 142, 153, 179, 426, 452, 582, 641, 947

school-based: 40, 98, 186, 191, 228, 260, 293, 312, 334, 465, 466, 468, 484, 493, 540, 549, 551, 609, 612, 635, 675, 679, 693, 771, 811, 843, 939

TARGET AUDIENCE/STUDY POPULATION

multicultural populations: 3, 20, 122, 221, 280, 559, 678

older adults: 2, 10, 12, 155, 236, 283, 305, 350, 351, 379, 463, 492, 574, 585, 641, 669, 793, 810, 854, 878, 886, 924, 942

parents: 39, 41, 47, 48, 49, 50, 51, 55, 66, 70, 71, 86, 97, 101, 111, 112, 116, 122, 128, 190, 192, 207, 208, 215, 240, 241, 248, 278, 285, 286, 300, 310, 319, 320, 321, 322, 323, 328, 330, 336, 344, 370, 387, 404, 415, 416, 418, 441, 443, 442, 461, 469, 500, 514, 521, 536, 539, 546, 547, 559, 614, 620, 624, 625, 627, 632, 634, 645, 657, 697, 699, 728, 743, 747, 764, 815, 829, 852, 867, 904, 919, 932, 933, 934, 939

peers: 53, 113, 514, 519, 818

physicians: 118, 119, 143, 383, 417, 721, 724, 759, 817, 898

REFERENCES BY SUBJECT HEADINGS

BICYCLE

Abularrage JJ, DeLuca AJ, Abularrage CJ. Effect of education and legislation on bicycle helmet use in a multiracial population. Archives of Pediatrics and Adolescent Medicine 1997;151(1):41–4.

Arnold L, Quine L. Predicting helmet use among schoolboy cyclists: an application of the Health Belief Model. In: Rutter DR, Quine L, editors. Social psychology and health: European perspectives. Aldershot (England): Avebury/Ashgate Publishing; 1994. p. 10–30.

Bagley C. The urban setting of juvenile pedestrian injuries: a study of behavioural ecology and social disadvantage. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1992;24:673–8.

Berchem SP. A community campaign that increased helmet use among bicyclists. Transportation Research Record 1987;1141:43–5.

Betz CL. Bicycle safety: opportunities for family education. Pediatric Nursing 1983;9:109-11.

Britt J, Silver I, Rivara FP. Bicycle helmet promotion among low-income preschool children. Injury Prevention 1998:4:280–3.

Brown J. Bicycle helmet promotion. Pediatrics 1992;89:684-5.

Carlin JB, Taylor P, Nolan T. School-based bicycle safety education and bicycle injuries in children: a case-control study. Injury Prevention 1998;4:22–7.

Coppens NM, Mandeville McCabe B. Promoting children's use of bicycle helmets. Journal of Pediatric Health Care 1995;9:51–8.

Coron J, McLaughlin G, Dormon SM. Factors influencing use of bicycle helmets among undergraduate students. Journal of American College Health 1996;44:294–7.

Cote TR, Sacks JJ, Lambert-Huber DA, et al. Bicycle helmet use among Maryland children: effect of legislation and education. Pediatrics 1992;89:1216–20.

Cushman R, Down J, MacMillan N, Waclawik H. Helmet promotion in the emergency room following a bicycle injury: a randomized trial. Pediatrics 1991;88:43–7.

Cushman R, James W, Waclawik H. Physician promoting of bicycle helmets for children: a randomized trial. American Journal of Public Health 1991;81:1044–8.

Dannenberg AL, Gielen AC, Beilenson PL, Wilson MH, Joffe A. Bicycle helmet laws and educational campaigns: an evaluation of strategies to increase children's helmet use. American Journal of Public Health 1993;83:667–74.

Ehrlich PF, Longhi J, Vaughan R, Rockwell S. Correlation between parental perception and actual childhood patterns of bicycle helmet use and riding practices: implications for designing injury prevention strategies. Journal of Pediatric Surgery 2001;36:763–6.

Ekman R, Schelp L, Welander G, Svanstrom L. Can a combination of local, regional and national information substantially increase bicycle-helmet wearing and reduce injuries—experiences from Sweden. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1997;29:321–8.

Everett SA, Price JH, Bergin DA, Groves BW. Personal goals as motivators: predicting bicycle helmet use in university students. Journal of Safety Research 1996;27:43–53.

Farley C, Haddad S, Brown B. The effects of a 4-year program promoting bicycle helmet use among children in Quebec. American Journal of Public Health 1996;86:46–51.

Farley C, Otis J, Benoit M. Evaluation of a four-year bicycle helmet promotion campaign in Quebec aimed at children ages 8 to 12: impact on attitudes, norms and behaviours. Canadian Journal of Public Health 1997;88:62–6.

Ferguson B, Blampied NM. Unenlightened: an unsuccessful attempt to promote the use of cycle lights at night. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1991;23:561–71.

Finnoff JT, Laskowski ER, Altman KL, Diehl NN. Barriers to bicycle helmet use. Pediatrics 2001;108:16–22.

Garrett Hendrickson S, Becker H. Impact of a theory-based intervention to increase bicycle helmet use in low income children. Injury Prevention 1998;4:126–31.

Gielen AC, Joffe A, Dannenberg AL, Wilson MEH, Beilenson PL, DeBoer M. Psychosocial factors associated with the use of bicycle helmets among children in counties with and without helmet use laws. Journal of Pediatrics 1994:124:204–10.

Graitcer PL, Kellermann AL, Christoffel T. A review of educational and legislative strategies to promote bicycle helmets. Injury Prevention 1995;1:122–9.

Hendrickson SG, Becker H. Impact of a theory based intervention to increase bicycle helmet use in low income children. Injury Prevention 1998;4:126–31.

Jaffe B, Tamir D. Bicycle helmets in Israel: observed change in usage following a nationwide campaign. Israel Journal of Medicine Science 1996;32(2):135–7.

Jones CS, King W, Poteet-Johnson D, Wang MQ. Prevention of bicycle-related injuries in childhood: role of the caregiver. Southern Medical Journal 1993;86:859–64.

Jones CS, Macrina D. Using the PRECEDE model to design and implement a bicycle helmet campaign. Wellness Perspectives: Research, Theory and Practice 1993;9:68–75.

Joshi MS, Beckett K, Macfarlane A. Cycle helmet wearing in teenagers—do health beliefs influence behaviour? Archives of Disease in Childhood 1994:71:536–9.

Kim AN, Rivara FP, Koepsell TD. Does sharing the cost of a bicycle helmet help promote helmet use? Injury Prevention 1997;3:38–42.

Lee AJ, Mann NP, Takriti R. A hospital led promotion campaign aimed to increase bicycle helmet wearing among children aged 11–15 living in West Berkshire 1992–98. Injury Prevention 2000;6:151–3.

Liller KD, Kent EB, Knowles A, McDermott RJ. Promoting use of bicycle helmets among children: a school and community-based effort. Journal of Health Education 1995;26:173–7.

Liller KD, Smorynski A, McDermott RJ, Crane NB, Weibley RE. The MORE HEALTH bicycle safety project. Journal of School Health 1995;65:87–90.

Logan P, Leadbetter S, Gibson RE, et al. Evaluation of a bicycle helmet giveaway program in Texas, 1995. Pediatrics 1998;101:578–82.

Macarthur C, Parkin PC, Sidky M, Wallace W. Evaluation of a bicycle skills training program for young children: a randomized controlled trial. Injury Prevention 1998;4:116–21.

Macknin ML, Mendendorp SV. Association between bicycle helmet legislation, bicycle safety education, and use of bicycle helmets in children. Archives of Pediatric and Adolescent Medicine 1994;148:255–9.

McEvoy M. Increasing bicycle helmet use among school-age children. Nurse-Practitioner: American Journal of Primary Health Care 1996;21(4):14,16,170.

Mickalide A. Evaluation of the SAFE KIDS bicycle helmet campaign: grassroots efforts increase helmet sales and use. Childhood Injury Prevention Quarterly 1991;2(3):10–3.

Miller PA, Binns HJ, Christoffel KK. Children's bicycle helmet attitudes and use: association with parental rules. Archives of Pediatrics and Adolescent Medicine 1996;150:1259–64.

Moore DW, Adair V. Effects of a school-based education programme on safety helmet usage by 11- to 13-year-old cyclists. Educational Psychology 1990;10:73–8.

Morris BAP, Trimble NE. Promotion of bicycle helmet use among schoolchildren: a randomized clinical trial. Canadian Journal of Public Health 1991;82:92–4.

Nakayama DK, Pasieka KB, Gardner MJ. How bicycle -related injuries change bicycling practices in children. American Journal of Diseases of Children 1990;144:928–9.

Otis J, Lesage D, Godin G, Brown B, Farley C, Lambert J. Predicting and reinforcing children's intentions to wear protective helmets while bicycling. Public Health Reports 1992;107:283–9.

Page RM, Follett TK, Scanlan A, Hammermeister J, Friesen R. Perceived barrier, risk perception, and social norm attitudes about wearing helmets among college students. American Journal of Health Behavior 1996;20:33–40.

Parkin PC, Hu X, Spence LJ, Kranz KE, Shortt LG, Wesson DE. Evaluation of a subsidy program to increase bicycle helmet use by children of low-income families. Pediatrics 1995;96:283–7.

Parkin PC, Spence LJ, Hu X, Kranz KE, Shortt LG, Wesson DE. Evaluation of a promotional strategy to increase bicycle helmet use by children. Pediatrics 1993;91:772–7.

Pendergrast RA, Ashworth CS, DuRant RH, Litaker M. Correlates of children's bicycle helmet use and short-term failure of school-level interventions. Pediatrics 1992;90:354–8.

Peterson L, Gillies R, Cook SC, Schick B., Little T. Developmental patterns of expected consequences for simulated bicycle injury events. Health Psychology 1994;13:218–23.

Peterson L, Oliver KK, Brazeal TJ, Bull CA. A developmental exploration of expectations for and beliefs about preventing bicycle collision injuries. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1995;20:13–22.

Preston B. Child cyclist accidents and cycling proficiency training. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1980;12:31–40.

Quine L, Rutter DR, Arnold L. Persuading school-age cyclists to use safety helments: effectivness of an intervention based on the theory of planned behaviour. British Journal of Health Psychology 2001;6:327–45.

Ressler WH, Toledo E. Kasdah B'Rosh Tov: a description and evaluation of the Israeli bicycle helmet campaign. Health Education and Behavior 1998;25:354–70.

Rivara FP, Thompson DC, Patterson MQ, Thompson RS. Prevention of bicycle-related injuries: helmets, education, and legislation [review]. Annual Review of Public Health 1998;19:293–318.

Rogers LW, Bergman AB, Rivara FP. Promoting bicycle helmets to children: a campaign that worked. Journal of Musculoskeletal Medicine 1991;8:64–77.

Rourke LL. Bicycle helmet use among school children: impact of a community education program and a cycling fatality. Canadian Family Physician 1994;40:1116–24.

Rouzier P, Alto WA. Evolution of a successful community bicycle helmet campaign. Journal of the American Board of Family Practice 1995;8:283–7.

Ruch-Ross HS, O'Connor KG. Bicycle helmet counseling by pediatricians: a random national survey. A merican Journal of Public Health 1993;83:728–30.

Runyan CW, Runyan DK. How can physicians get kids to wear bicycle helmets? A prototypic challenge in injury prevention. American Journal of Public Health 1991;81:972–3.

Schelp ER, Welander G, Svanstrom L. Can a combination of local, regional and national information substantially increase bicycle-helmet wearing and reduce injuries? Experiences from Sweden. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1997;29:321–8.

Schneider ML, Ituarte P, Stokols D. Evaluation of a community bicycle helmet promotion campaign: what works and why. American Journal of Health Promotion 1993;7:281–7.

Seijts GH, Kok G, Bouter LM, Klip HAJ. Barriers to wearing bicycle safety helmets in the Netherlands. Archives of Pediatric and Adolescent Medicine 1995;149:174–80.

Stevenson T, Lennie J. Empowering school students in developing strategies to increase bicycle helmet wearing. Health Education Research: Theory and Practice 1992;7:555–66.

Towner P, Marvel MK. A school-based intervention to increase the use of bicycle helmets. Family Medicine 1992;24:156–8.

Van Schagen INLG, Brookuis KA. Training young cyclists to cope with dynamic traffic situations. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1994;26:223–30.

Watts D, O'Shea N, Flynn E, Trask A, Kelleher D. Effect of a bicycle safety program and free bicycle helmet distribution on the use of bicycle helmets by elementary school children. Journal of Emergency Nursing 1997;23:417–9.

Weiss BD, Duncan B. Bicycle helmet use by children: knowledge and behavior of physicians. American Journal of Public Health 1986;76:1022–3.

Wilson PD, Testani-Dufour L. Bicycle safety programs: targeting injury prevention through education. Pediatric Nursing 1993;19:343–6.

Witte K, Stokols D, Ituarte P, Schneider M. Testing the Health Be lief Model in a field study to promote bicycle safety helmets. Communication Research 1993;20:564–86.

BEHAVIORAL AND SOCIAL DETERMINANTS

Bausell R. A national survey assessing pediatric preventive behaviors. Pediatric Nursing 1985;11:438–42.

Beck KH, Ko M, Scaffa ME. Parental monitoring, acceptance, and perceptions of teen alcohol misuse. American Journal of Health Behavior 1997;21(1):26–32.

Beck KH, Shattuck T, Haynie D, Crump AD, Simons-Morton BG. Associations between parent awareness, monitoring, enforcement, and adolescent involvement with alcohol. Health Education Research 1999;14(6):765–76.

Bernardo LM. Parent-reported injury-associated behaviors and life events among injured, ill, and well preschool children. Journal of Pediatric Nursing 1996;11:100–10.

Bijur PE, Golding J, Kurzon M. Childhood accidents, family size, and birth order. Social Science and Medicine 1988;26:839–43.

Bijur PE, Kurzon M, Overpeck MD, Scheidt PC. Parental alcohol use, problem drinking, and children's injuries. JAMA 1992:267:3166–71.

Bjorgvinsson T. Health and safety habits as a function of the perceived value of the future. Dissertation Abstracts International: Section B: the Sciences & Engineering 1999;59(10-B):55–70.

Bradbury K, Janicke DM, Riley AW, Finney JW. Predictors of unintentional injuries to school-age children seen in pediatric primary care. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1999;24(5):423–33.

Cataldo MF, Finney JW, Richman GS, et al. Behavior of injured and uninjured children and their parents in a simulated hazardous setting. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1992;17:73–80.

Christophersen ER. Improving compliance in childhood injury control. In: Krasnegor NA, Epstein LH, et al., editors. Developmental aspects of health compliance behavior. Hillsdale (NJ): Lawrence Erlbaum Associates; 1993. p. 219–31.

Cobb BK, Cairns BD, Miles MS, Cairns RB. A longitudinal study of the role of sociodemographic factors and childhood aggression on adolescent injury and "close calls." Journal of Adolescent Health 1995;17:381–8.

DiLillo D, Potts R, Himes S. Predictors of children's risk appraisals. Journal of Applied Developmental Psychology 1998;19:415–27.

Gable S, Peterson L. School-age children's attributions about their own naturally occurring minor injuries: a process analysis. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1998;23:323–32.

Garling T, Garling A. Parents' protection of children from dangers. In: Valsiner J, editor. Children's development within socioculturally structured environments. Norwood (NJ): Ablex; 1988. p. 60–83.

Gielen AC, Wilson MEH, Faden R, Wissow L, Harvilchuck JK. In-home injury prevention practices for infants and toddlers: the role of parental beliefs, barriers, and housing quality. Health Education Quarterly 1995;22(1):85–95.

Greaves P, Glik DC, Kronenfeld JJ, Jackson K. Determinants of controllable in-home child safety hazards. Health Education Research 1994;9:307–15.

Green J, Hart L. Children's views of accident risks and prevention: a qualitative study. Injury Prevention 1998;4:14–21.

Green J. Risk and the construction of social identity: children's talk about accidents. Sociology of Health and Illness 1997;19:457–79.

Hapgood R, Kendrick D, Marsh P. Do self reported safety behaviours predict childhood unintentional injuries? Injury Prevention 2001;7:14–7.

Harden J, Backett-Milburn K, Scott S, Jackson S. Scary faces, scary places: children's perception of risk and safety. Health Education Journal 2000;59:12–22.

Haynie DL, Beck KH, Crump AD, Shattuck T, Simons-Morton B. Parenting strategies regarding teen behavior: parent and teen perceptions. American Journal of Health Behavior 1999;23:403–14.

Hendricks CM, Reichert A. Parents' self-reported behaviors related to health and safety of very young children. Journal of School Health 1996;66:247–51.

Hillman M, Adams J, Whitelegg J. One false move: a study of children's independent mobility. London: Policy Studies Institute; 1990.

Howarth CI. The relationship between objective risk, subjective risk and behaviour. Ergonomics 1988;31:527–35.

Jan MM, Hasanain FH, Al-Dabbagh AA. Infant and child safety practices of parents. Saudi Medical Journal 2000;21(12):1142-6.

Jaquess DL, Finney JW. Previous injuries and behavior problems predict children's injuries. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1994;19:79–89.

Johnston BD, Grossman DC, Connell FA, Koepsell TD. High-risk periods for childhood injury among siblings. Pediatrics 2000;105:562–8.

Kennedy CM, Rodriquez DA. Risk taking in young Hispanic children. Journal of Pediatric Health Care 1999;13(3 Part 1):126–35.

Klein D. Societal influences on childhood accidents. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1980;12:275-81.

Kronenfeld JJ, Glik D. Perceived risk and its applicability to medical sociological research. Research in the Sociology of Health Care 1991;9:303–30.

Kronenfeld JJ, Glik DC, Jackson K, Perceived risk of childhood injury among parents of preschoolers: social class differences. Journal of Free Inquiry and Creative Sociology 1992;20(2):139–48.

Kronenfeld JJ, Reiser M, Glik DC, Alatorre C, Jackson K. Measuring safety behaviors of parents of young children: impact of cognitive, stress, and background factors. Health, an Interdisciplinary Journal 1997;1(2):205–25.

Lavery B, Siegel AW. Adolescent risk-taking: analysis of problem behaviors in problem children. Journal of Experimental Child Psychology 1993;55:277–94.

Levene S. Is there more to parental supervision than political incorrectness? Injury Prevention 1996;2:10–1.

Loder RT, Warschausky S, Schwartz EM, Hensinger RN, Greenfield ML. The psychosocial characteristics of children with fractures. Journal of Pediatric Orthopaedics 1995;15:41–6.

McLennan JD, Kotelchuck M. Parental prevention practices for young children in the context of maternal depression. Pediatrics 2000;105:1090–5.

Morrongiello BA, Bradley MD. Sibling power: influence of older siblings' persuasive appeals on younger siblings' judgements about risk taking behaviours. Injury Prevention 1997;3:23–8.

Morrongiello BA. Children's perspectives on injury and close-call experiences: sex differences in injury-outcome processes. Journal of Pedatric Psychology 1997;22:499–512.

Mulligan-Smith D, Puranik S, Coffman S. Parental perception of injury prevention practices in a multicultural metropolitan area. Pediatric Emergency Care 1998;14(1):10–4.

O'Campo P, Rao RP, Gielen AC, Royalty W, Wilson M. Injury-producing events among children in low-income communities: the role of community characteristics. Journal of Urban Health 2000;77(1):34–49.

Peterson L, Bartelstone J, Kern T, Gillies R. Parents' socialization of children's injury prevention: description and some initial parameters. Child Development 1995;66:224–35.

Peterson L, Brazeal T, Oliver K, Bull CA. Gender and developmental patterns of affect, belief, and behavior in simulated injury events. Journal of Applied Developmental Psychology 1997;9:531–46.

Peterson L, Cook SC, Little T, Schick B. "Mom lets me go there": the role of environment and supervision in children's minor injuries. Children's Environments Quarterly 1991;8:15–23.

Peterson L, Ewigman B, Kivlahan C. Judgments regarding appropriate child supervision to prevent injury: the role of environmental risk and child age. Child Development 1993;64:934–50.

Peterson L, Moreno A, Harbeck-Weber C. "And then it started bleeding": children's and mothers' perceptions and recollections of daily injury events. Journal of Clinical Child Psychology 1993;22:345–54.

Peterson L, Mori L, Scissors C. "Mom or Dad says I shouldn't": supervised and unsupervised children's knowledge of their parents' rules for home safety. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1986;11:177–88.

Plument JM. Relationship between children's overestimation of their physical abilities and accident proneness. Developmental Psychology 1995;31:866–76.

Potts R, Doppler M, Hernandez M. Effects of television content on physical risk-taking in children. Journal of Experimental Child Psychology 1994;58:321–31.

Potts R, Martinez IG, Dedmon A. Childhood risk taking and injury: self-report and informant measures. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1995;20:5–12.

Riley A, Harris S, Ensminger M, et al. Behavior and injury in urban and rural adolescents. Injury Prevention 1996;2:266–73.

Ritzel DO, Klein K, Gast J, Sarvela PD. Cross cultural child injury prevention awareness. Injury Prevention 1996;2:44–6.

Roberts H, Smith S, Bryce C. Children at risk? Safety as a social value. Buckingham (UK): Open University Press; 1995.

Roberts H, Smith SJ, Lloyd M, et al. Safety as a social value: a community approach. In: British Sociological Association, editor. Private risks and public dangers. London (UK): Ashgate Publishing Group; 1992.

Roberts MC, Warren JS. Television, children's health and safety behavior, and pediatric psychology. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1998;23:165–8.

Romanov K, Hatakka M, Keskinen E, et al. Self-reported hostility and suicidal acts, accidents, and deaths: a prospective study of 21,443 adults aged 25 to 59. Psychosomatic Medicine 1994;56:328–36.

Sellstrom E, Bremberg S, Garling A, Hornquist JO. Risk of childhood injury: predictors of mothers' perceptions. Scandinavian Journal of Public Health 2000;28:188–93.

Sellstrom E, Bremberg S. Perceived social norms as crucial determinants of mothers' injury preventive behaviour. Acta Paediatrica 1996;85:702–7.

Sheehy NP, Chapman AJ. Accidents, perceptions of danger, and the social context: a conceptual analysis. Journal of Community Psychology 1986;14:307–14.

Sparks G, Craven MA, Worth C. Understanding differences between high and low childhood accident rate areas: the importance of qualitative data. Journal of Public Health Medicine 1994;16:439–46.

Speltz ML, Gonzales N, Sulzbacher S, Quan L. Assessment of injury risk in young children: a preliminary study of the injury behavior checklist. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1990;15:373–83.

Stern BL, Peterson L. Linking wrongdoing and consequence: a developmental analysis of children's punishment orientation. Journal of Genetic Psychology 1999;160:205–24.

Svenson-Garling A, Garling T, Valsiner J. Parents' knowledge of children's competence, perceptions of risk, and causes of child accidents, and residential satisfaction. In: Garling T, Valsiner J, editors. Children within environments: towards a psychology of accident prevention. New York: Plenum; 1985. p. 65–89.

Tyler TR, Cook FL. The mass media and judgements of risk: distinguishing impact on personal and society level judgments. Journal of Personality and Social Psychology 1984;47:693–708.

Uberos DJ, Gomez A, Munoz A, Molina A, Galdo G, Perez FJ. Television and childhood injuries: is there a connection? Archives of Pediatric and Adolescent Medicine 1998;152:712–4.

Underwood G, Jiang C, Howarth CI. Modeling of safety measure effects and risk compensation. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1993;25:277–88.

Weinstein ND, editor. Taking care: understanding and encouraging self-protective behavior. Cambridge: Camb ridge University Press; 1987.

Weinstein ND, Nicholich M. Correct and incorrect interpretations of correlations between risk perceptions and risk behaviors. Health Psychology 1993;12:235–45.

West P. Health inequalities in the early years: is there equalisation in youth? Society of Scientific Medicine 1997;44:833–58.

West R, Train H, Junger M, Pickering A, Taylor E, West A. Childhood accidents and their relationship with problem behaviour. London: Department of the Environment, Transport and the Regions (DETR); 1998.

Winston FK, Woolf KD, Jordan A, Bhatia E. Actions without consequences: injury-related messages in children's programs. Archives of Pediatrics & Adolescent Medicine 2000;154:366–9.

Wortel E, de Geus GH, Kok G. Behavioral determinants of mothers' safety measures to prevent injuries of preschool children. Scandinavian Journal of Psychology 1995;36:306–22.

Wortel E, de Geus GH. Prevention of home-related injuries of preschool children: safety measures taken by mothers. Health Education Research 1993;8217–31.

Zuckerman BS, Duby JC. Developmental approach to injury prevention. Pediatric Clinics of North America 1985;32:17–29.

CHILD OCCUPANT PROTECTION

Arneson SW, Triplett JL. Riding with Bucklebear: an automobile safety program for preschoolers. Journal of Pediatric Nursing 1990;5:115–22.

Berger L, Saunders S, Armitage K, Schauer L. Promoting the use of car safety devices for infants: an intensive health education approach. Pediatrics 1984;74(1):16–9.

Bowman JA, Sanson-Fisher RW, Webb GR. Interventions in preschools to increase the use of safety restraints by preschool children. Pediatrics 1987;79(1):103.

Brink SG, Simons-Morton BG. Evaluation of a hospital-based car safety seat education and loan program for low-income mothers: the car seat connection. Health Education Quarterly 1989;16:45–56.

Chang A, Dillman AS, Leonard E, English P. Teaching car passenger safety to preschool children. Pediatrics 1985;76:425–8.

Christophersen ER, Gyulay J. Parental compliance with car seat usage: a positive approach with long-term follow-up. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1981;6:301–12.

Christophersen ER. Preventing injuries to children: a behavioral approach to child passenger safety. In: Matarazzo JD, Weiss SM, Herd JA, Miller NE, Weiss SM, editors. Behavioral health: a handbook of health enhancement and disease prevention. Toronto: John Wiley & Sons; 1984. p. 990–1002.

Colletti RB. A statewide hospital-based program to improve child passenger safety. Health Education Quarterly 1984;11:207–13.

Decina LE, Temple MG, Dorer HS. Increasing child safety-seat use and proper use among toddlers [brief communications and research notes]. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1994;26:667–73.

Eriksen MP, Gielen AC. The application of health education principles to automobile child restraint programs. Health Education Quarterly 1983;10:30–55.

Foss RD. Evaluation of a community-wide incentive program to promote safety restraint use. American Journal of Public Health 1989;79:304–6.

Foss RD. Psychosocial factors in child safety restraint use. Journal of Applied Social Psychology 1985;15:269-84.

Foss RD. Sociocultural perspective on child occupant protection. Pediatrics 1987;80:886–93.

Geddis D, Pettengell R. Parent education: its effect on the way children are transported in cars. New Zealand Medical Journal 1982;95:314.

Gielen AC, Eriksen MP, Daltroy LH, Rost K. Factors associated with the use of child restraint devices. Health Education Quarterly 1984;11:195–206.

Gielen AC, Radius S. Project KISS (Kids In Safety Belts): educational approaches and evaluation measures. Health Education 1984;15:43–7.

Goebel JB, Copps TJ, Sulayman RF. Infant car seat usage: effectiveness of a postpartum educational program. Journal of Obstetric, Gynecologic, and Neonatal Nursing 1984;Jan/Feb:33–6.

Greenberg LW, Coleman AB. A prenatal and postpartum safety education program: influence on parental use of infant car restraints. Journal of Developmental and Behavioral Pediatrics 1982;3:32–4.

Liberato CP, Eriacho B, Schmiesing J, Krump M. Safesmart Safety Seat Intervention Project: a successful program for the medically-indigent. Patient Education and Counseling 1989;13:161–70.

Nichols J. Effectiveness and efficiency of safety belt and child restraint usage programs: a review. Washington (DC): National Highway Traffic Safety Administration; 1982.

Radius SM, McDonald EM, Bernstein L. Influencing car safety seat use: prenatal and postnatal predictors. American Journal of Health Behavior 1991;15:29–38.

Ramsey A, Simpson E, Rivara FP. Booster seat use and reasons for nonuse. Pediatrics 2000;106(2):E20.

Reissinger KS, Williams AF, Wells JK, John CE, Roberts TR, Podgainy HJ. Effect of pediatricians' counseling on infant restraint use. Pediatrics 1981;67:201–6.

Roberts MC, Broadbent MH. Increasing preschoolers' use of car safety devices: an effective program for day care staff. Children's Health Care 1989;18:157–62.

Roberts MC, Layfield DA. Promoting child passenger safety: a comparison of two positive methods. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1987;12:257–71.

Roberts MC, Turner DS. Preventing death and injury in childhood: a synthesis of child safety seat efforts. Health Education Quarterly 1984;11:181–93.

Roberts MC, Turner DS. Rewarding parents for their children's use of safety seats. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1986;11:25–36.

Robitaille Y, Legault J, Abbey H, Pless IB. Evaluation of an infant car seat program in a low-income community. American Journal of Diseases of Children 1990;144(1):74–8.

Sleet DA. Reducing motor vehicle trauma through health promotion programming. Health Education Quarterly 1984:11:113–25.

Smith PB, Johnson TC, McClelland KA. Preventive health and safety education in public hospitals: implementing a child restraint car seat lend-lease program for indigent patients. Patient Education and Counseling 1985;7:311–6.

Sowers-Hoag KM, Thyer BA, Bailey JS. Promoting automobile safety belt use in young children. Journal of Applied Behavioral Science 1987;20:133–8.

Stuy M, Green M, Doll N. Child care centers: a community resource for injury prevention. Journal of Developmental and Behavioral Pediatrics 1993;14:224–29.

Tietge NS, Bender SJ, Scutchfield FD. Influence of teaching techniques on infant car seat use. Patient Education & Counseling 1994;9:167–75.

Treiber FA. A comparison of the positive and negative consequences approaches upon car restraint usage. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1986;11:15–24.

CONSUMER PRODUCT SAFETY

Celuch K, Lust J, Showers L. A test of a model of consumers' responses to product manual safety information. Journal of Applied Social Psychology 1998;28:377–94.

Comini R. Industry efforts to educate the public on safety. Annals of the New York Academy of Sciences 1994;720:289–98.

deTurck MA, Chih IH, Hsu YP. Three studies testing the effects of role models on product users' safety behavior. Human Factors 1999;41:397–412.

Hunn BP, Dingus TA. Interactivity, information, and compliance cost in a consumer product warning scenario. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1992;24:497–505.

Racicot BM, Wogalter MS. Effects of a video warning sign and social modeling on behavioral compliance. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1995;27:57–64.

Sadan N, Raz A, Wolach B. Impact of community educational programmes on foreign body aspiration in Israel. European Journal of Pediatrics 1995;154:859–62.

Viscusi WK, Cavallo GO. The effect of product safety regulation on safety precautions. Risk Analysis 1994;14:917–30.

CROSS-CUTTING TOPICS

Ajzen I. From intention to actions: a theory of planned behavior. In: Kuhl J, Beckman J, editors. Action-control: from cognition to behavior. Heidelberg, Germany: Springer; 1985. p. 11–39.

Arnett JJ, Jensen LA. Socialization and risk behavior in two countries: Denmark and the United States. Youth and Society 1994;26:3–22.

Coleman P, Munro J, Nicholl J, Harper R, Kent G, Wild D. The effectiveness of interventions to prevent accidental injury to young persons ages 15–24 years: a review of the evidence. University of Sheffield: Medical Care Research Unit; 1996.

Conner M, Norman P, editors. Predicting health behaviour. Buckingham, England: Open University Press; 1996.

Coppens NM, Koziara DM. Children's perceptions concerning school injuries. Journal of School Nursing 1997;13(3):14–9.

Fennel R, Ogletree RJ. Health education and injury prevention: working together. American Journal of Health Education 2003;34 suppl:5.

Fishbein M, Triandis HC, Kanfer FH, et al. Factors influencing behavior and behavior change. In: Baum A, Tevenson TA, Singer JE, editors. Handbook of Health Psychology. Mahwah (NJ): Lawrence Erlbaum Associates; 2001.

Geller ES. The Psychology of Safety. Boca Raton (FL): CRC Press; 1998.

Gielen AC. Health education and injury control: integrating approaches. Health Education Quarterly 1992;19:203–18.

Gielen AC, Girasek DC. Integrating perspectives on the prevention of unitintentional injuries. In: Schneiderman N, Speers M, Silva J, Tomes H, Gentry J, editors. Integrating behavioral sciences and social sciences with public health. Washington (DC): American Psychological Association; 2001. p. 203–30.

Gielen AC, Sleet D. Application of behavior-change theories and methods to injury prevention. Epidemiologic Reviews 2003;25:65–76.

Glik D, Kronenfeld J, Jackson K. Predictors of risk perceptions of childhood injury among parents of preschoolers. Health Education Quarterly 1991;18:285–301.

Glik DC, Kronenfeld JJ, Jackson K. Safety behaviors among parents of preschoolers. Health Values 1993;17(1):18–27.

Grossman D, Johnston B. Behavioral approaches to injury control: participant's notebook and workshop materials. Seattle (WA): Harborview Injury Prevention and Research Center; 2003.

Hale AR, Glendon AI. Individual behavior in the control of danger, vol. 2. New York: Elsevier; 1987

Halpern-Felsher BL, Millstein SG, Ellen J, et al. The role of behavioral experience in judging risks. Health Psychology 2001;20:120–6.

Health Education Authority. Health promotion in childhood and young adolescence for the prevention of unintentional injuries. Health Promotion Effectiveness Reviews 1996;2.

Hodnett ED, Roberts I. Home based social support for socially disadvantaged mothers. Cochrane Database of Systematic Reviews 1998; 2.

Holder HD, Saltz RF, Grube JW, et al. A community prevention trial to reduce alcohol-impaired accidental injury and death: overview. Addiction 1997;92(suppl 2):155–71.

Institute of Medicine, Committee on Health and Behavior. Health and behavior: the interplay of biological, behavioral and societal influences. Washington (DC): National Academy Press; 2001.

Jeffs D, Booth D, Calvert D. Local injury information, community participation and injury reduction. Australian Journal of Public Health 1993;17(4):365–72.

Johnston BD, Rivara FP, Droesch RM, et al. Behavior change counseling in the emergency department to reduce injury risk: a randomized, controlled trial. Pediatrics 2002;110:267–74.

Kirsch I. Response expectancy theory and application: a decennial review. Applied and preventive Psychology 1997;6:69–79.

Krause TR, Hidley JH, Hodson SJ. Behavior-based safety process. New York: Van Nostrand Reinhold; 1990.

Kronenfeld JJ, Glik DC, Jackson K, Perceived risk of childhood injury among parents of preschoolers: social class differences. Journal of Free Inquiry and Creative Sociology 1992;20(2):139–48.

Kronenfeld JJ, Reiser M, Glik DC, Alatorre C, Jackson K. Measuring safety behaviors of parents of young children: impact of cognitive, stress, and background factors. Health, an Interdisciplinary Journal 1997;1(2):205–25.

Langley JD, Silva PA, Williams SM. Absence of psychosocial bias in the underreporting of unintentional childhood injuries. Journal of Epidemiology and Community Health 1998;42:76–82.

Leganger A, Kraft P, Roysamb E. Perceived self-efficacy in health behaviour research: conceptualization, measurement and correlates. Psychology & Health 2000;15(1):51–69.

Liller K, Sleet DA, editors. Special issue on injury prevention. American Journal of Health Behavior 2004;28 (1 Suppl):S1–S71.

Marsh P, Kendrick D. Injury prevention training - is it effective? Health Education Research 1998;13(1):47–56.

Mayhew MS. Strategies for promoting safety and preventing injury. Nursing Clinics of North America 1991:26:885–93.

Mercy JA, Sleet DA, Doll LS. Applying a developmental approach to injury prevention. American Journal of Health Education 2003;34 suppl:6–12.

Merrill BA. A global look at compliance in health/safety and rehabilitation. Journal of Orthopedic and Sports Physical Therapy 1994;19:242–8.

Morrongiello BA, Miron J, Reutz R. Prevention of paediatric acquired brain injury: an interactive, elementary-school program. Canadian Journal of Public Health 1998;89(6):391–6.

Peterson L, Brown D, Bartelstone J, Kern T. Methodological considerations in participant event monitoring of low baserate events in health psychology: children's injuries as a model. Health Psychology 1996;15:1–7.

Peterson L, Crowson J, Saldana L, Holdridge S. Of needles and skinned knees: children's coping with medical procedures and minor injuries for self and other. Health Psychology 1999;18:197–200.

Peterson L, Farmer J, Mori L. Process analysis of injury situations: a complement to epidemiological methods. Journal of Social Issues 1987;43:33–44.

Peterson L, Harbeck C, Moreno A. Measures of children's injuries: self-reported versus maternal-reported events with temporally proximal versus delayed reporting. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1993;18:133–47.

Peterson L, Roberts MC. Complacency, misdirection, and effective prevention of children's injuries. American Psychologist 1992;47:1040–4.

Peterson L, Tremblay G. Importance of developmental theory and investigation to research in clinical child psychology. Journal of Clinical Child Psychology 1999;28:448–56.

Roberts GW, Banspach SW, Peacock N. Behavioral scientists at the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention: evolving and integrated roles. American Psychologist 1997;52:143–6.

Roberts H. Qualitative research methods in interventions in injury. Archives of Disease in Childhood 1997;76:487–9.

Roberts MC, Fanurik D, Layfield DA. Behavioral approaches to prevention of childhood injuries. Journal of Social Issues 1987;43:105–18.

Roberts MC. Public health and health psychology: two cats of Kilkinny. Professional Psychology 1987;18:145–9.

Robertson LS. Behavior and injury prevention: whose behavior? In: Matarazzo JD, Weiss SM, Herd JA, et al., editors. Behavioral Health: A Handbook of Health Enhancement and Disease Prevention. New York: John Wiley and Sons, Inc.; 1984. p. 980–9.

Runyan CW. Progress and potential in injury control. American Journal of Public Health 1993;83:637-9.

Schieber RA, Vegega ME. Education versus environmental countermeasures: is it really an either-or proposition? American Journal of Health Education 2003;34 suppl:54–56.

Schneiderman N, Speers MA, Silva JM, et al., editors. Integrating behavioral and social sciences with public health. Washington (DC): American Psychological Association: 2001.

Schwartz R, editor. Focal point issue: injury prevention and control. Health Promotion Practice 2003;4:85–196.

Shields J. Have we become so accustomed to being passive that we've forgotten how to be active? Injury Prevention 1997;3:243–6.

Sleet DA, Bryn S, editors. Injury prevention for children and youth. American Journal of Health Education 2003;34 suppl:1–65.

Sleet DA, Gielen A. Injury prevention. In: Arnold J, Gorin S, editors. Health promotion handbook. St Louis: Mosby; 1998. p. 247–75.

Sleet DA, Hammond WR, Jones RT, Thomas N, Whitt B. Using psychology for injury and violence prevention in the community. In: Rozensky RH, Johnson NG, Goodheart CD, Hammond WR (Editors). Psychology builds a healthy world: opportunities for research and practice. Washington (DC): American Psychological Association; 2003. p. 185–216.

Smedley BD, Syme SL, editors. Promoting health: intervention strategies from social and behavioral research. Washington (DC): National Academy Press; 2000.

Snider DE, Satcher D. Behavioral and social sciences at the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention: critical disciplines for public health. American Psychologist 1997:52:140–2.

Spielberger CD, Frank RG. Injury control. A promising field for psychologists. American Psychologist

1992;47:1029-30.

Stokols D. Establishing and maintaining healthy environments: toward a social ecology of health promotion. American Psychologist 1992;47:6–22.

Towner EML, Jarvis SN. Unintentional injury prevention. In: David TJ, editor. Recent advances in pediatrics. London: Churchill Livingstone; 1996.

Towner EML, Simpson G, Jarvis S. Preventing unintentional injuries in children and youth. Effective Health Care 1996;2(5):1–16.

Tremblay GC, Peterson L. Prevention of childhood injury: clinical and public policy challenges. Clinical Psychology Review 1999;19:415–34.

Weinstein N. Testing four competing theories of health protective behavior. Health Psychology 1993;12:325–33.

Williams AF, Lund AK. Injury control. What psychologists can contribute. American Psychologist 1992;47:1036–9.

DROWNING

Asher KN, Rivara FP, Felix D, Vance L, Dunne R. Water safety training as a potential means of reducing risk of young children's drowning. Injury Prevention 1995;1:228–33.

Coffman SP. Parent education for drowning prevention. Journal of Pediatric Health Care 1991;5(3):141-6.

Committee on Sports Medicine and Fitness and Committee on Injury and Poison Prevention. Swimming programs for infants and toddlers. Pediatrics 2000;105:868–70.

Quan L, Bennett E, Cummings P, Henderson P, Del Beccaro MA. Do parents value drowning prevention information at discharge from the emergency department? Annals of Emergency Medicine 2001;37:382–5.

Quan L, Gomez A. Swimming pool safety: an effective submersion prevention program. Journal of Environmental Health 1990;52:344–6.

Treser CD, Trusty MN, Yang PP. Personal flotation device usage: do educational efforts have an impact? Journal of Public Health Policy 1997;18:346–56.

FALLS

Abreu N, Hutchins J, Matson J, Polizzi N, Seymour CJ. Effect of group versus home visit safety education and prevention strategies for falling in community-dwelling elderly persons. Home Health Care Management and Practice 1998;10(4):57–65.

Allegrante JP, MacKenzie CR, Robbins L, Cornell CN. Hip fracture in older persons: does self-efficacy-based intervention have a role in rehabilitation? Arthritis Care and Research 1991;4:39–47.

Aminzadeh F, Edwards N. Factors associated with cane use among community dwelling older adults. Public Health Nursing 2000;17:474–83.

Deery HA, Day LM, Fildes BN. An impact evaluation of a falls prevention program among older people. Accident Analysis & Prevention 2000;32:427–33.

Gallagher EM, Brunt H. Head over heels: Impact of a health promotion program to reduce falls in the elderly. Canadian Journal on Aging 1996;15(1):84–96.

Gardner MM, Buchner DM, Robertson MC, Campbell AJ. Practical implementation of an exercise-based falls prevention programme. Age & Ageing 2001;30:77–83.

Gillespie LD, Gillespie WJ, Cumming R, Lamb SE, Rowe BH. Interventions for preventing falls in the elderly (Cochrane Review). In: The Cochrane Library, Issue 3, Oxford (UK); 2000.

Hornbrook MC, Stevens VJ, Wingfield DJ, Hollis JF, Greenlick MR, Ory MG. Preventing falls among community-dwelling older persons: results from a randomized trial. The Gerontologist 1994;34(1):16–23.

Hornbrook MC, Stevens VJ, Wingfield DJ. Seniors' program for injury control and education. Journal of the American Geriatrics Society 1993;41:309–14.

Li FZ, Harmer P, McAuley E, et al. An evaluation of the effects of Tai Chi exercise on physical function among older persons: a randomized controlled trial. Annals of Behavioral Medicine 2001;23:139–46.

Mallonee S, Istre GR, Rosenberg ML, et al. A randomized trial of a consultation service to reduce falls in nursing homes. JAMA 1996;278:557–62.

NHS Centre for Reviews and Dissemination. Preventing falls and unintentional injuries in older people. Effective Health Care 1996;2:4.

Ray W, Taylor JA, Meador KG, et al. A randomized trial of a consultation service to reduce falls in nursing homes. JAMA 1997;278:557–62.

Sowden A, Pehl L, Eastwood A, Glenny A. Preventing falls and subsequent injury in older people. Effective Health Care 1996;2(4):1–16.

Studenski S, Duncan PW, Chandler J, et al. Predicting falls: the role of mobility and nonphysical factors. Journal of the American Geriatrics Society 1994;42:297–302.

van Haastregt JCM, Diederiks JPM, van Rossum E, de Witte LP, Crebolder HFJM. Effects of preventive home visits to elderly people living in the community: systematic review. British Medical Journal 2000;320:754–8.

Yates SM, Dunnagan TA. Evaluating the effectiveness of a home-based fall risk reduction program for rural community-dwelling older adults. Journals of Gerontology Series A—Biological Sciences & Medical Sciences 2001:56:226–30.

FIRE AND BURNS

Adler R, Nunn R, Northam E, Lebnan V, Ross R. Secondary prevention of childhood fire setting. Journal of the American Academy of Child and Adolescent Psychiatry 1994;33:1194–202.

Beck KH. A canonical correlation of fire protective behaviors and beliefs. Fire Technology 1989;25:41–50.

Benthorn L, Frantzich H. Fire alarm in a public building: how do people evaluate information and choose evacuation exit? In: Shields TJ, editor. Proceedings of the 1st International Symposium on Human Behavior in Fire: University of Ulster, Belfast; 1998: 213–22.

Bouter LM, van Rijn OJL, Kok G. Importance of planned health education for burn injury prevention. Burns 1990;16(3):198–202.

Brannigan V, Smidts C, Kilpatrick A. Human behavior and risk based fire regulation. Proceedings of the 2nd International Symposium on Human Behavior in Fire: MIT, Cambridge, MA. London: Interscience Communications Limited; 2001: 411–8.

Canter D, editor. Fires and Human Behavior, 2nd Edition. London: David Fulton; 1990.

Cardenas MP, Simons-Morton BG. The effect of anticipatory guidance on mother's self-efficacy and behavioral intentions to prevent burns caused by hot tap water. Patient Education and Counseling 1993;21:117–23.

Carson J, Powell P. The Learn Not to Burn Preschool Program evaluation in West Virginia. Quincy (MA): Center for High-Risk Outreach, NFPA; 1995.

Corrarino JE, Walsh PJ, Boyle ML, Anselmo D. The Cool Kids Coalition: a community effort to reduce scald burn risk in children. American Journal of Maternal Child Nursing 2000;25(1):10–7.

D'Argenio P, Cafaro L, Santonastasi F, Taggi F, Binkin N. Capodanno Senza Danno: The effects of an intervention program on fireworks injuries in Naples. American Journal of Public Health 1996; 86:84–6.

DiGuiseppi C, Higgins J. Systematic review of controlled trials of interventions to promote smoke alarms. Archives of Disease in Childhood 2000;82:341–8.

Eckelt K, Fannon M, Blades B, Munster A. A successful burn prevention program in elementary schools. Journal of Burn Care and Rehabilitation 1985:6:509.

Fuller SK. Evaluating fire protection investment decisions for homeowners. Socio-Economic Planning Sciences 1991:25:143–54.

Gamache S, Porth D, Diment, E. The development of an education program effective in reducing the fire deaths of preschool children. Proceedings of the 2nd International Symposium on Human Behavior in Fire: MIT, Cambridge, MA. London: Interscience Communications Limited; 2001: 309–20.

Giffen WJ, Haro E, Lehto MR, Papastavrou JD. Use and misuse of smoke detectors in residential areas. Perceptual and Motor Skills 1996;82:1211–22.

Grant E, Turney E, Bartlett M, Winbon C, Peterson HD. Evaluation of a burn prevention program in a public school system. Journal of Burn Care and Rehabilitation 1992;13:703–7.

Haney A, Zeh D, Krob MJ. Fire prevention for teenage mothers enrolled in high school. Journal of Burn Care & Rehabilitation 1988;9:648–9.

Hanson M, Mackay S, Atkinson L, Staley S, Pignatiello A. Fire setting during the preschool period: assessment and intervention issues. Canadian Journal of Psychiatry 1995;40:299–303.

Heinle JA, Jensen RW, Lewis RW, Kealey GP. An effective method of educating junior high-aged children in fire and burn safety without disruption of the school curriculum. Journal of Burn Care and Rehabilitation 1995;16:91–5.

Hillman H, Jones RT, Farmer L. The acquisition and maintenance of fire emergency skills. Effects of rationale and behavioral practice. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1986;11:247–58.

Holmes GA, Jones RT. Fire evacuation skills: cognitive-behavioral versus computer-mediated instruction. Fire Technology 1996;32:51–64.

Hsu F. A study of occupants' behavior in industrial/commercial fire incidents—case study. Proceedings of the 2nd International Symposium on Human Behavior in Fire: MIT, Cambridge, MA. London: Interscience Communications Limited; 2001: 471–5.

Jones RT, Haney JI. A primary preventive approach to the acquisition and maintenance of fire emergency responding: comparison of external and self-instruction strategies. Journal of Community Psychology 1984;12:180–91.

Jones RT, Kazdin AE, Haney JI. A follow-up to training emergency skills. Behavior Therapy 1982;12:716–22.

Jones RT, Kazdin AE, Haney JI. Social validation and training of emergency fire safety skills for potential injury prevention and life saving. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1981;14:249–60.

Jones RT, Ollendick TH, McLaughlin KJ, et al. Elaborative and behavioral rehearsal in the acquisition of fire emergency skills and the reduction of fear of fire. Behavior Therapy 1989;20:93–101.

Jones RT, Ribbe DP, Cunningham P. Psychosocial correlates of fire disaster among children and adolescents. Journal of Traumatic Stress 1994:7:117–22.

Jones RT, Ribbe DP. Child, adolescent, and adult victims of residential fire: psychosocial consequences. Behavior Modification 1991;15:560–80.

Jones RT, Van Hasselt VB, Sisson LA. Emergency fire safety skills: a study with blind adolescents. Behavior Modification 1984:8:59–78.

Jones RT, Zaharopoulos V, Tamoski R. Behavioral aspects of pediatric burn injuries. New York: Plenum Press; 1994.

Knudson-Cooper M. What are the research priorities in the behavioral areas for burn patients? Journal of Trauma 1984;24:S197–202.

Kolko DJ. Efficacy of cognitive-behavioral treatment and fire safety education for children who set fires: initial and follow-up outcomes. Journal of Child Psychology, Psychiatry & Allied Disciplines 2001;42:359–69.

Kronenfeld JJ, Glik D, Kirby J. Home fire safety and related behaviors among parents of preschoolers. Children's Environments Quarterly 1991;8:31–40.

Leslie JC. Behavioural safety: extending the principles of applied behavioural analysis to safety in fires in public buildings. Proceedings of the 2nd International Symposium on Human Behavior in Fire: MIT, Cambridge, MA. London: Interscience Communications Limited; 2001: 1–9.

Lewis B, Kaplan S, Weinberg K. Do children retain what they are taught? Journal of Burn Care and Rehabilitation 1994;15(3):298–302.

McCabe M, Moore H. Is National Fire Safety Week a waste of time? Fire Prevention 1990;232(12).

McClintock T, Shields TJ, Reinherdt-Rutland AH, Leslie JC. A behavioural solution to the learned irrelevance of emergency exit signage. Proceedings of the 2nd International Symposium on Human Behavior in Fire: MIT, Cambridge, MA. London: Interscience Communications Limited; 2001: 23–33.

McClintock T. Dishabituation and stimulus equivalence could make all emergency fire exits familiar. Journal of Applied Fire Science 2000;9:125–34.

Meacham B. Factors affecting the perception of risk and their impact on human behavior in fire. Proceedings of the 2nd International Symposium on Human Behavior in Fire: MIT, Cambridge, MA. London: Interscience Communications Limited: 2001:35–6.

Mickalide A, Validzic A. Smoke alarm maintenance in low-income families. American Journal of Public Health 1999;89:1584–5.

Miller R, Reisinger K, Blatter M, Wucher F. Pediatric counseling and subsequent use of smoke detectors. American Journal of Public Health 1982;74:392–3.

Ozkaya A. A qualitative approach to children of developing countries from human behaviour in fire aspect. Proceedings of the 2nd International Symposium on Human Behavior in Fire: MIT, Cambridge, MA. London: Interscience Communications Limited; 2001: 531–8.

Randall J, Jones RT. Teaching children fire safety skills. Fire Technology 1993;29:268-80.

Ribbe D, Jones RT, McCarthy DM. Use of videotaped peer modeling in the acquisition of emergency coping skills: active versus passive strategies. Fire Technology 1995;31:212–23.

Ritvo E, Shanok SS, Lewis DO. Firesetting and non-firesetting delinquents. A comparison of neuropsychiatric, psychoeducational, experiential, and behavioral characteristics. Child Psychiatry & Human Development 1983;13:259–67.

Sime J. Affiliative behavior during escape to building exits. Journal of Environmental Psychology 1983;3:21-41.

Teplica D. An image-based campaign to prevent burn injuries. Annals of the New York Academy of Sciences 1994;720:281–8.

Thompson R, Summers S, Rampey-Dobbs R, Mani MM, Hiebert JH, Schneider S. The effect of instruction on burn prevention in eighth grade students in preparation for babysitting. Journal of Burn Care and Rehabilitation 1992;13:482–6.

Van Rijn OJL, Meertens RM, Kok G, Bouter LM. Determinents of behavioural risk factors for burn injuries. Burns 1991;17:364–70.

Varas R, Carbone R, Hammond JSH. A one-hour burn prevention program for grade school children: its approach and success. Journal of Burn Care and Rehabilitation 1988;9(1):69–71.

Victor J, Lawrence P, Munster A, Horn SD. A statewide targeted burn prevention program. Journal of Burn Care and Rehabilitation 1988;9:425–9.

Walker B, Beck K, Walker A, Shemanski S. The short term effects of a fire safety education program for the elderly. Fire Technology 1992;28:134–62.

Walsh KC. Extinguishing burn injuries through public awareness. Plastic Surgical Nursing 1992;12:164-7.

Warda L, Tenenbein M, Moffatt MEK. House fire injury prevention update. Part II. A review of the effectiveness of preventive interventions. Injury Prevention 1999;5:217–25.

Webne S, Kaplan B, Shaw M. Pediatric burn prevention: an evaluation of the efficacy of a strategy to reduce tap water temperature in a population at risk for scalds. Journal of Developmental and Behavioral Pediatrics 1989;10(4):187–91.

Williams CE, Jones RT. Impact of self-instructions on response maintenance and children's fear of fire. Journal of Clinical Child Psychology 1989;18:84–9.

Wood G. A study of human behavior in fires. In: Fires and Human Behavior. Chichester (UK): John Wiley & Sons, 1980.

Ytterstad B, Smith GS, Coggan CA. Harstad injury prevention study: prevention of burns in young children by community based intervention. Injury Prevention 1998;4:176–80.

IMPAIRED DRIVING

Albert WG, Simpson RI. Evaluating an educational program for the prevention of impaired driving among Grade 11 students. Journal of Drug Education 1985;15:57–71.

Atkin CK. Effects of televised alcohol messages on teenage drinking patterns. Journal of Adolescent Health Care 1990;11:10–24.

Avolio AEC, Ramsey FL, Neuwelt EA. Evaluation of a program to prevent head and spinal cord injuries: a comparison between middle school and high school. Neurosurgery 1992;31:557–62.

Basch CE, DeCicco IM, Malfetti JL. A focus group study on decision processes of young drivers: reasons that may support a decision to drink and drive. Health Education Quarterly 1989;16(3):389–96.

Beck KH, Lockhart SJ. A model of parental involvement in adolescent drinking and driving. Journal of Youth and Adolescence 1992;21:35–51.

Beck KH, Shattuck T, Haynie D, Crump AD, Simons-Morton BG. Associations between parent awareness, monitoring, enforcement, and adolescent involvement with alcohol. Health Education Research 1999;14(6):765–76.

Beck KH, Summons TG, Matthews MP. Monitoring parent concerns about teenage drinking and driving: a focus group interview approach. Journal of Alcohol and Drug Education 1991;37:46–57.

Beck KH, Summons TG. The social context of drinking among high school drinking drivers. American Journal of Drug and Alcohol Abuse 1987;13:179–96.

Beck KH, Thombs DL. Preventing adolescent DWI and RWID: safety education implications for parents. The Health Education Monograph Series 1996;14(3):4–10.

Beck KH. Driving while under the influence of alcohol: relationship to attitudes and beliefs in a college population. American Journal of Drug and Alcohol Abuse 1981;8(3):377–88.

Brown RA. Conventional education and controlled drinking education courses with convicted drunken drivers. Behavior Therapy 1980;11:632–42.

Clayton AB. Attitudes towards drinking and driving: their role in the effectiveness of countermeasures. Alcohol, Drugs, and Driving 1986;2:1–8.

Corey MA. A behavioral solution to the drunk driving dilemma. Journal of Substance Abuse Treatment 1987;4:37–40

Cousins LS. The effects of public education on subjective probability of arrest for impaired driving: a field study. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1980;12:131–41.

Dearing B, Caston RJ, Babin J. The impact of a hospital-based educational program on adolescent attitudes toward drinking and driving. Journal of Drug Education 1991;21:349–59.

Donovan DM, Marlatt GA, Salzberg PM. Drinking behaviour, personality factors and high-risk driving: a review and theoretical foundation. Journal of Studies on Alcohol 1983;44:395–428.

Geller ES, Elder J, Hovell M, Sleet D. Behavioral approaches to drinking-driving interventions. In: Ward W, Lewis FM, editors. Advances in Health Education and Promotion. London (UK): Jessica Kingsley Press; 1991. p. 45–68.

Geller ES, Lehman GR. Drinking-driving interventions strategies: a person-situation-behavior framework. In: Laurence MD, Zimring FE, Snortum JR, editors. Social control of the drinking driver. Studies in crime and justice. Chicago: University of Chicago Press; 1988. p. 297–320.

Geller ES. Preventing injuries and deaths from vehicle crashes: encouraging belts and discouraging booze. In: Edwards J, Tindale RS, Heath L, Posavac EJ, editors. Social influence processes and prevention. Social psychological applications to social issues, vol. 1. New York: Plenum Press; 1990. p. 249–77.

Haskins JB. The role of mass media in alcohol and highway safety campaigns. Journal of Studies on Alcohol 1985;10 Suppl:184–91.

Hernandez ACR, Rabow J. Passive and assertive student interventions in public and private drunken driving situations. Journal of Studies on Alcohol 1987;48:269–71.

Holder HD, Gruenewald PJ, Ponicki WR, et al. Effect of community-based interventions on high-risk drinking and alcohol-related injuries. JAMA 2000;284:2341–7.

Holder HD, Saltz RF, Grube JW, et al. A community prevention trial to reduce alcohol-impaired accidental injury and death: overview. Addiction 1997;92(suppl 2):155–71.

Homel R, Carseldine D, Kearns I. Drink-driving countermeasures in Australia. Alcohol, Drugs and Driving 1988:4:113–44.

Howat P, Robinson S, Binns C, Palmer S, Landauer A. Educational biofeedback driving simulator as a drink-driving prevention strategy. Journal of Alcohol and Drug Education 1991;37:7–14.

Job R. The application of learning theory to driving confidence: the effect of age and the impact of random breath testing. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1990;22:97–107.

Kivikink R, Schell B, Steinke G. A study of perceived drinking-driving behaviour changes following media campaigns and police spot checks in two Canadian cities. Canadian Journal of Criminology 1986;28(3):263–78.

Kooler JM, Bruvold WH. Evaluation of an educational intervention upon knowledge, attitudes, and behavior concerning drinking/drugged driving. Journal of Drug Education 1992;22(1):87–100.

Kuthy S, Grap MJ, Penn L, Henderson V. After the party's over: evaluation of a drinking and driving prevention program. Journal of Neuroscience Nursing 1995;27:273–7.

Mann RE, Vingilis ER, Leigh G, Anglin L, Blefgen H. School-based programmes for the prevention of drinking and driving: issues and results. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1986;18:325–37.

McKnight AJ, Voas RB. Prevention of alcohol-related road crashes. In: Heather N, Peters TJ, Stockwell T. International handbook of alcohol dependence and problems. West Sussex (England): John Wiley and Sons; 2001. p. 741–70.

McKnight AJ. Intervention with alcohol-impaired drivers by peers, parents and purveyors of alcohol. Health Education Research 1990;5:225–36.

McKnight AJ. Server intervention to reduce alcohol involved traffic crashes. Alcohol Health and Research World 1996;20:227–9.

McMillen DL, Pang MG, Wells-Parker E, Anderson BJ. Behavior and personality traits among DUI arrestees, nonarrested impaired drivers, and nonimpaired drivers. The International Journal of the Addictions 1991;26:227–35.

Meier SE, Brigham RA, Handel G. Effects of feedback on legally intoxicated drivers. Journal of Studies on Alcohol 1984;45:528–33.

Meier SE, Brigham TA, Gilbert BJ. Analyzing methods for increasing designated driving. Journal of Prevention & Intervention in the Community [Special issue] 1998;17(1):1–14.

Mercer GW. The relationships among driving while impaired charges, police drinking-driving roadcheck activity, media coverage, and alcohol-related casualty traffic accidents. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1985;17:467–74.

Mosher JF. Server intervention: a new approach for preventing drinking driving. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1983;15:483–97.

Murgraff V, White D, Phillips K. An application of protection motivation theory to riskier single-occasion drinking. Psychology and Health 1999;14:339–50.

Nichols J, Ellingstad V, Reis R. The effectiveness of education and treatment programs for drinking drivers: a decade of evaluation. In: Goldberg L, editor. Alcohol, drugs, and traffic safety, vol. III. Stockholm (Sweden): Almqvist, Wiksell International; 1980.

Nichols J. DWI education and other treatment programs in the U.S.: their potential and their effectiveness. 11th International Conference on Alcohol, Drugs, and Traffic Safety. Chicago: National Safety Council; 1989.

Polacsek M, Rogers EM, Woodall WG, Delaney H, Wheeler D, Rao N. MADD victim impact panels and stages-of-change in drunk-driving prevention. Journal of Studies on Alcohol 2001;62:344–50.

Russ NW, Geller ES, Leland LS. Blood-alcohol level feedback: a failure to deter impaired driving. Psychology of Addictive Behaviors 1988;2:124–30.

Russ NW, Geller ES. Training bar personnel to prevent drunken driving: a field evaluation. American Journal of Public Health 1987;77:952–4.

Sen A. Do stricter penalties deter drinking and driving? An empirical investigation of Canadian impaired driving laws. Canadian Journal of Economics 2001;34(1):149–64.

Shope JT, Elliott MR, Raghunathan TE, Waller PF. Long-term follow-up of a high school alcohol misuse prevention program's effect on students' subsequent driving. Alcoholism: Clinical & Experimental Research 2001;25:403–10.

Simons-Morton BG, Brink SG, Simons-Morton DG, et al. An ecological approach to the prevention of injuries due to drinking and driving. Health Education Quarterly 1989;16:397–411.

Simons-Morton BG, Snider S. Evaluation of a local designated driver and responsible server program to prevent drinking and driving. Journal of Drug Education 1997;27:321–33.

Simpson HM. Community-based approaches to highway safety. Health promotion and drinking-driving. Part 3. Drug and Alcohol Dependence 1987;20(1):27–37.

Single E. Server intervention: a new approach to the prevention of impaired driving. Health Education Research 1990:5:237–45.

Sleet DA, Wagenaar A, Waller PE, editors. Drinking, driving and health promotion [theme issue]. Health Education Quarterly 1989;16:329–33.

Snortum JR. Deterrrence of alcohol-impaired driving: an effect in search of a cause. In: Laurence MD, Snortum JR, Zomring FE, editors. Social control of the drinking driver. Chicago: University of Chicago Press; 1988.

Wallack L. Drinking and driving: toward a broader understanding of the role of mass media. Journal of Public Health Policy 1984;5:471–96.

Wells-Parker E, Bangert-Drowns R, McMillen R, Williams M. Final results from a meta analysis of remedial interventions with drink/drive offenders. Addictions 1995;90:907–26.

Wilkins TT. The "Stay Alive From Education" (SAFE) program: description and preliminary pilot testing. Journal of Alcohol & Drug Education 2000;45(2):1–11.

Wodarski JS. A social learning approach to teaching adolescents about alcohol and driving: a multiple variable follow-up evaluation. Journal of Behaviour Therapy & Experimental Psychiatry 1987;18(1):51–60.

INJURY PREVENTION EDUCATION AND COUNSELING

Barone V, Greene B, Lutzker J. Home safety with families being treated for child abuse and neglect. Behavior Modification 1986;10(1):93–114.

Bass JL, Cristoffel KK, Widome M, et al. Childhood injury prevention counseling in primary care settings: a critical review of the literature. Pediatrics 1993;92(4):544–80.

Bass JL, Mehta KA, Eppes BM. What school children need to learn about injury prevention. Public Health Reports 1989;104:385–8.

Bass JL, Mehta KA, Ostrovsky M, Halperin SF. Educating parents about injury prevention. Pediatric Clinics of North America 1985;32:233–42.

Bass JL. Effectiveness of injury prevention counseling [comment]. Injury Prevention 1995;1:146.

Beck KH, Thombs DL. Preventing adolescent DWI and RWID: safety education implications for parents. The Health Education Monograph Series 1996;14(3):4–10.

Bickman L. The evaluation of prevention programs. Journal of Social Issues 1983;39:181-94.

Birkland P. International update: two successful Canadian programs teach teenagers trauma prevention. Journal of Emergency Nursing 1993;19:35–6.

Bochniak S, Lammers HB. Effect of numbers vs. pictures on perceived effectiveness of a public safety awareness advertisement. Perceptual and Motor Skills 1991;73:77–8.

Clamp M, Kendrick D. A randomized controlled trial of general practitioner safety advice for families with children under 5 years. British Medical Journal 1998;316:1576–9.

Coggan C, Disley B, Patterson P. Community based intervention on adolescent risk taking: using research for community action. Injury Prevention 1998;4:58–62.

Cohen L, Runyan C. Barriers to pediatric injury prevention counseling. Injury Prevention 1999;5:36-40.

Cohen LR, Runyan CW, Bowling JM. Social determinants of pediatric residents' injury prevention counseling. Archives of Pediatrics & Adolescent Medicine 1998;152:169–75.

Colley L. Different backgrounds, different information needs: home safety awareness among parents of preschool children. Professional Nurse 1994;9:832–6.

Comini R. Industry efforts to educate the public on safety. Annals of the New York Academy of Sciences 1994;720:289–98.

Daltroy LH, Iversen MD, Larson MG, et al. Teaching and social support: effects on knowledge, attitudes, and behaviors to prevent low back injuries in industry. Health Education Quarterly 1993;20:43–62.

Damron F. Safety education priorities for achieving optimum wellness. American Journal of Health Behavior 1985;9:26–9.

Davies S, Haines H, Norris B, Wilson JR. Safety pictograms: are they getting the message across? Applied Ergonomics 1998;29(1):15–23.

Day LM, Ozanne-Smith J, Cassell E, Li L. Evaluation of the Latrobe Valley Better Health Injury Prevention Program. Injury Prevention 2001;7:66–9.

Dunn KA, Cline DM, Grant T, et al. Injury prevention instruction in the emergency department. Annals of Emergency Medicine 1993;22:1280–5.

Dussault C. The apple of social marketing. The Safety Network 1993;9:3–4.

Earls F. The era of health promotion for children and adolescents —a cross-sectional survey of strategies and new knowledge [editorial]. American Journal of Public Health 1998;88:869–71.

Edmondson A. Psychological safety and learning behavior in work teams. Administrative Science Quarterly 1999;44:350–83.

Ehiri JE, Watt GCM. The role of health visitors in the prevention of home accidents involving children: time for a rethink? Health Bulletin 1995;53:20–5.

Eichel JD, Goldman L. Safety makes sense: a program to prevent unintentional injuries in New York City public schools. Journal of School Health 2001;71:180–3.

Farmer GL. Disciplinary practices and perceptions of school safety. Journal of Social Service Research 1999;26(1):1–38.

Federal Advisory Panel on Health Promotion Strategies for High-Risk Youth. Designing health promotion approaches to high-risk adolescents through formative research with youth and parents. Public Health Reports 1993;108:68–77.

Feldman MA, Case L. Teaching child-care and safety skills to parents with intellectual disabilities through self-learning. Journal of Intellectual & Developmental Disability 1999;24(1):27–44.

Finney JW, Christopherson ER, Friman PC, et al. Society of Pediatric Psychology Task Force Report: pediatric psychology and injury control. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1993;18:499–526.

Finney JW. Pediatric injury control: adding pieces to the puzzle. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1995;20(1):1–3.

Frank RG, Bouman DE, Cain K, Watts C. A preliminary study of a traumatic injury prevention program. Psychology and Health 1992;6:129–40.

Frederick K, Bixby E, Orzel MN, Stewart-Brown S, Willett K. An evaluation of the effectiveness of the Injury Minimization Programme for Schools (IMPS). Injury Prevention 2000;6:92–5.

Geller ES. Intervening to increase children's use of safety belts. Alcohol, Drugs & Driving 1989;5:37-59.

Geller ES. Teaching behavior-based safety through fiction: a review of "Who Killed My Daddy?" A behavioral safety fable. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1999;32:241–3.

Gielen AC, Dannenberg A, Ashburn N, Kou J. Teaching safety: evaluation of a children's village in Maryland. Injury Prevention 1996;2:26–31.

Gilchrist J. Preventing dog bites in children: randomised controlled trial of an educational intervention. Journal of Pediatrics 2001;138:1512–3.

Hall-Long BA, Schell K, Corrigan V. Youth safety education and injury prevention program. Pediatric Nursing 2001;27(2):141–8.

Halperin SF, Bass JL, Metha KA. Knoweldge of accident prevention among parents of young children in nine Massachusetts towns. Public Health Reports 1998;6:548–52.

Jelalian E, Spirito A, Rasile D, Vinnick L, Rohrbeck C, Arrigan M. Risk taking, reported injury, and perception of future injury among adolescents. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1997;22:513–31.

Johnston BD, Rivara FP, Droesch RM, et al. Behavior change counseling in the emergency department to reduce injury risk: a randomized, controlled trial. Pediatrics 2002;110:267–74.

Jones RT, Kazdin AE, Haney JI. A follow-up to training emergency skills. Behavior Therapy 1982;12:716–22.

Jones RT, Kazdin AE. Teaching children how and when to make emergency telephone calls. Behavior Therapy 1980;11:509–21.

Jordan EA, Duggan AK, Hardy JB. Injuries in children of adolescent mothers: home safety education associated with decreased injury risk. Pediatrics 1993;91:481–7.

Kelly B, Sein C, McCarthy P. Safety education in a pediatric primary care setting. Pediatrics 1987;79:818–24.

Kendrick D, Marsh P. Inequalities in receipt of injury prevention in primary care. Health Education Journal 2000; 59:150–6.

Kitzman H, Olds DL, Henderson CR Jr, et al. Effect of prenatal and infancy home visitation by nurses on pregnancy outcomes, childhood injuries, and repeated childbearing. A randomized controlled trial. JAMA 1997;278:644–52.

Komaki J, Heinzmann AT, Lawson L. Effect of training and feedback: component analysis of a behavioral safety program. Journal of Applied Psychology 1980;65:261–70.

Lewis B, Kaplan S, Weinberg K. Do children retain what they are taught? Journal of Burn Care and Rehabilitation 1994;15(3):298–302.

Luria JW, Smith GA, Chapman JI. An evaluation of a safety education program for kindergarten and elementary school children. Archives of Pediatrics and Adolescent Medicine 2000;154:227–31.

Lustig JL, Ozer EM, Adams SH, et al. Improving the delivery of adolescent clinical preventive services through skills-based training. Pediatrics 2001;107:1100–7.

Matthews JR, Friman PC, Barone VJ, Ross LV, Christophersen ER. Decreasing dangerous infant behaviors through parent instruction. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1987;20:165–9.

McFarland PH, Stanton AL. Preparation of children for emergency medical care: a primary prevention approach. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1991;16:489–504.

Minchom PE, Sibert JR, Newcombe RG, Bowley MA. Does health education prevent childhood accidents? Postgraduate Medical Journal 1984;60:260–2.

Morrongiello BA, Hillier L, Bass M. 'What I said' versus 'what you heard': a comparison of physicians' and parents' reporting of anticipatory guidance on child safety issues. Injury Prevention 1995;1:223–7.

Mullan C, Smithson RC. Community Childhood Accident Prevention Project. Using home visitors to promote child safety in deprived areas. Cooperation and working together. Belfast: 2000.

Nansel TR. Weaver N. Donlin M. Jacobsen H. Kreuter MW. Simons-Morton B. Baby, Be Safe: the effect of tailored communications for pediatric injury prevention provided in a primary care setting. Patient Education & Counseling 2002;46(3):175–90.

Nentwig CG. Effectiveness of the back school. A review of the results of evidence-based evaluation [German]. Orthopade 1999;28:958–65.

Olds DL, Henderson CR, Kitzman H. Does prenatal and infancy nurse home visitation have enduring effects on qualities of prenatal caregiving and child health at 25 to 50 months of life? Pediatrics 1994;93:89–98.

Paul CL, Sanson-Fisher RW, Redman S, Carter S. Preventing accidental injury to young children in the home using volunteers. Health Promotion International 1994;9:241–9.

Pearn J. Advocacy for safety education. The doctor's role. Medical Journal of Australia 1984;140:537-9.

Pelletier AR, Quinlan KP, Sacks JJ, Van Gilder TJ, Gilchrist J, Ahluwalia HK. Injury prevention practices as depicted in G-rated and PG-rated movies. Archives of Pediatrics & Adolescent Medicine 2000;154:283–6.

Peterson L. Preventing the leading killer of children: the role of the school psychologist in injury prevention. School Psychology Review 1988;17:593–600.

Peterson L. The "safe at home" game: training comprehensive prevention skills in latchkey children. Behavior Modification 1984;8:474–94.

Pless IB, Arsenault L. The role of health education in the prevention of injuries to children. Journal of Social Issues 1987;43(2):87–103.

Poche C, Brouwer R, Swearingen M. Teaching self-protection to young children. Journal of Applied Behaviour Analysis 1981;14:169–76.

Poche C, Yoder P, Miltenberger R. Teaching self-protection to children using television techniques. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1988;21:253–61.

Porter BE. Predicting active and effective agents for safety: test of the actively caring approach. Journal of Safety Research 1998;29:223–33.

Potts R, Runyan D, Zerger A, Marchetti K. A content analysis of safety behaviors of television characters: implications for children's safety and injury. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1996;21:517–28.

Potts R, Swisher L. Effects of televised safety models on children's risk taking and hazard identification. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1998;23:157–63.

Ribbe D, Jones RT, McCarthy DM. Use of videotaped peer modeling in the acquisition of emergency coping skills: active versus passive strategies. Fire Technology 1995;31:212–23.

Richards JS, Hendricks C, Roberts M. Prevention of spinal cord injury: an elementary education approach. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1991;16:595–609.

Roberts H, Smith S, Bryce C. Prevention is better. Sociology of Health and Illness 1993;15:447-63.

Rogers RW. Cognitive and physiological processes in fear appeals and attitude change: a revised theory of protection motivation. In: Cacioppo JT, Petty RE, editors. Social psychophysiology: a sourcebook. New York: Guilford Press; 1983. p. 153–74.

Saldana L, Peterson L. Preventing injury in children: the need for parental involvement. In: Watson TS, Gresham FM, editors. Handbook of child behavior therapy. Issues in clinical child psychology. New York: Plenum Press; 1998. p.221–38.

Sewell KH, Gaines SK. A developmental approach to childhood safety education. Pediatric Nursing 1993;19:464–6.

Sibert JR. Accidents to children: the doctor's role. Education or environmental change? Archives of Disease in Childhood 1991;66:890–3.

Simons-Morton BG, Mullen PD, Mains DA, Tabak ER, Green LW. Characteristics of controlled studies of patient education and counseling for preventive health behaviors. Patient Education and Counseling 1992;19:175–204.

Smith T. Guide to finding pediatric injury prevention public education materials. Journal of Emergency Nursing 1997;23:248–50.

Solis GR. Evaluation of a children's safety fair. Pediatric Nursing 1991;17:255–8.

Sundelin C, Rasmussen F, Berfenstam R, Troedsson K. Information through television: does it promote child safety? Injury Prevention 1996;2:36–40.

Svanstrom L. Building safe communities: a safety promotion movement entering 2000. In: Norheim L, Waller M, editors. Best practices: quality and effectiveness of health promotion. 4th European IUHPE Conference: Helsinki, Finland. Helsinki: Finnish Centre for Health Promotion; 2000: 102–12.

Tellnes G. An evaluation of an injury prevention campaign in general practice in Norway. Family Practice 1985;2(2):91–3.

Tenn L, Dewis ME. An evaluation of a Canadian peer-driven injury prevention programme for high-risk adolescents. Journal of Advanced Nursing 1996;23:329–37.

Towner E, Carter Y, Hayes M. Implementation of injury prevention for children and young people. Injury Prevention 1998;4 Suppl:S26–33.

Towner EML. The role of health education in childhood injury prevention [review]. Injury Prevention 1995;1:53-8.

United States Public Health Service. Safety counseling in children and adolescents. American Family Physician 1995;51:429–31.

Wilde GJS. Effects of mass media communications on health and safety habits: an overview of issues and evidence. Addiction 1993;88:983–96.

Woodruff SI, Conway TL, Bradway L. The U.S. Navy Healthy Back Program: effect on back knowledge among recruits. Military Medicine 1994;159(7):475–84.

Wright M, Rivara FP, Ferse D. Evaluation of the Think First head and spinal cord injury prevention program. Injury Prevention 1995;1:81–5.

Wurtele SK, Gillispie EI, Currier LL, Franklin CF. A comparison of teachers vs. parents as instructors of a personal safety program for preschoolers. Child Abuse and Neglect 1992;16:127–37.

Young A. A community-based head injury prevention program. Family and Community Health 1991;14:75-8.

MOTOR VEHICLE INJURIES

Åberg L. Attitudes. In: Barjonet PE, editor. Traffic Psychology Today. Boston: Kluwer Academic Publishers; 2001.

Arnett JJ. Developmental sources of crash risk in young drivers. Injury Prevention 2002;8(Suppl II):ii7–23.

Arnett JJ. Reckless behavior in adolescence: a developmental perspective. Developmental Review 1992;12:339–73.

Arnett JJ. Risk behavior and role transitions during the twenties. Journal of Youth and Adolescence 1998;27:301–20

Arnett JJ, Offer D, Fine MA. Reckless driving in adolescence: "state" and "trait" factors. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1997;29:57–63.

Arthur W, Doverspike DV. Predicting motor vehicle crash involvement from a personality measure and a driving knowledge test. Journal of Prevention and Intervention in the Community 2001;122(1):35–42.

Assum T. Attitudes and road accident risk. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1997;29:153-9.

Atkin CK. Television socialization and risky driving by teenagers. Alcohol, Drugs and Driving 1989;5:1–11.

Baxter JS, Manstead ASR, Stradling SG, Campbell KA, Reason JT, Parker D. Social facilitation and driver behaviour. British Journal of Psychology 1990;81:351–60.

Beck KH, Hartos J, Simons-Morton B. Teen driving risk: the promise of parental influence and public policy. Health Education and Behavior 2002;29(1):73–84.

Beck KH, Shattuck T, Raleigh R. A comparison of teen perceptions and parental reports of influence on driving risk. American Journal of Health Behavior 2001;25(4):376–87.

Beck KH, Shattuck T, Raleigh R. Parental predictors of teen driving risk. American Journal of Health Behavior 2001;25(1):10–20.

Bell KE, Young KR, Salzberg CL, West RP. High school driver education using peer tutors, direct instruction, and precision teaching. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1991;24:45–51.

Ben-Ari O, Florian V, Mikulincer M. Does a threat appeal moderate reckless driving? A terror management theory perspective. Accident Analysis and Prevention 2000;32:1–10.

Bierness DJ, Simpson HM. Predicting young driver crash involvement: the role of lifestyle factors. 35th Annual Proceedings of the Association for the Advancement of Automotive Medicine: Toronto, Canada. Des Plaines, Illinois; 1991: 12.

Bierness DJ. Do we really drive as we live? The role of personality factors in road crashes. Alcohol, Drugs and Driving 1993;9:129–43.

Blomquist G. A utility maximization model of driver traffic safety behaviour. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1986;18:371–5.

Booth WL. Effects of police visibility on driver behaviour. The Police Chief 1983; January: 42-6.

Bower GH. Incentive programs for promoting safer driving. In: Koornstra MJ, Christensen J, editors. Enforcement and rewarding: strategies and effects. Proceedings of the OECD International Road Safety Symposium: Copenhagen, Denmark. Leidschendam, The Netherlands: SWOV Institute for Road Safety Research; 1991.

Boyle GJ. Effects of viewing a road trauma film on emotional and motivational factors. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1984;16:383–6.

Brown ID, Groeger JA. Risk perception and decision making during the transition between novice and experienced driver status. Ergonomics 1988;31(4):585–97.

Budd RJ, North D, Spencer C. Understanding seat-belt use: a test of bentler and Speckart's extension of the 'theory of reasoned action'. European Journal of Social Psychology 1984;14:69–78.

Clark AW, Powell RJ. Changing drivers' attitudes through peer group decision. Human Relations 1984;37(2):155–62.

Crandall RW, Graham JD. Automobile safety regulation and offsetting driver behaviour: some new empirical estimates. Economic Review 1984;74:328–31.

Cvetkovich G, Earle TC. Decision making and risk taking of young drivers: conceptual distinctions and issues. Alcohol, Drugs and Driving 1988;4:9–19.

Deery HA, Fildes BN. Young novice driver subtypes: relationship to high-risk behavior, traffic accident record, and simulator driving performance. Human Factors 1999;41:628–43.

Diew Wong Y, Nicholson A. Driver behaviour at horizontal curves: risk compensation and the margin of safety. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1992;24:425–36.

Donovan RJ, Jalleh G, Henley N. Discussion paper series: effective road safety advertising. Nedlands (Western Australia): University of Western Australia Graduate School of Management; 1997–1998.

Drucker AD. Egocentrism and invincibility in adolescent male automobile drivers: an applied perspective. Dissertation Abstracts International: Section B: the Sciences & Engineering 2000;61(1-B):562.

Drummond AE, Triggs TJ; Driving as skilled performance: a perspective for improving young driver safety. Melbourne (Australia): Monash University Accident Research Center; 1991.

Duncan J, Williams P, Brown J. Components of driving skill: experience does not mean expertise. Ergonomics 1991;34:919–37.

Elander J, West R, French D. Behavioral correlates of individual differences in road-traffic crash risk: an examination of methods and findings. Psychological Bulletin 1993;113:279–94.

Evans GW, Johansson G. Urban bus driving: an international arena for the study of occupational health psychology. Journal of Occupational Health Psychology 1998;3(2):99–108.

Evans L, Wasielewski P, Von Buseck CR. Compulsory seat belt usage and driver risk-taking behaviour. Human Factors 1982;24(1):41–8.

Evans L. An attempt to categorize the main determinants of traffic safety. Health Education Research 1990;5:111–24.

Everett SA, Shults RA, Barrios LC, Sacks JJ, Lowry R, Oeltmann J. Trends and subgroup differences in transportation-related injury risk and safety behaviors among high school students, 1991–1997. Journal of Adolescent Health 2001;28:228–34.

Frank RG, Bouman DE, Cain K, Watts C. A preliminary study of a traumatic injury prevention program. Psychology and Health 1992;6:129–40.

Friedland ML, Trebilock M, Roach K. Regulating Traffic Safety. Toronto: University of Toronto Press; 1990.

Friedland ML. Regulating traffic safety: a legal perspective. In: Rothe JP, editor. Challenging the Old Order: Towards new directions in traffic safety theory. New Brunswick (NJ): Transaction Publishers; 1990. p. 95–106.

Fuller R. A conceptualization of driving behaviour as threat avoidance. Ergonomics 1984;27:1139–55.

Fuller R. Psychological aspects of learning to drive. In: Rothengatter JA, de Bruin R, editors. Road User Behaviour: Theory and Research. Assen: Van Gorcum; 1988.

Fuller R, Santos JA, editors. Human Factors for Highway Safety. New York: Pergamon Press; 2002. Geller ES, Berry TD, Ludwig TD, et al. A conceptual framework for developing and evaluating behavior change interventions for injury control. Health Education Research 1990;5:125–37.

Geller ES, Ludwig, TD. A behaviour change taxonomy for improving road safety. In: Koornstra MJ, Christensen, J, editors. Enforcement and rewarding: strategies and effects. Proceedings of the OECD International Road Safety Symposium: Copenhagen, Denmark. Leidschendam, The Netherlands: SWOV Institute for Road Safety Research; 1991: 41–5.

Geller ES. A behavioral science approach to transportation safety. Bulletin of the New York Academy of Medicine 1988;64:632–61.

Geller ES. Applications of behavior analysis to prevent injuries from vehicle crashes. Concord (MA): Cambridge Center for Behavioral Studies; 1998.

Geller ES. Increasing road safety behaviors. In: Glenwick DS, Jason LA, editors. Promoting health and mental health in children, youth, and families. vol. 27. New York: Springer Publishing Co; 1993:149–77.

Gregersen NP. Systematic cooperation between driving schools and parents in driver education: an experiment. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1994;26:453–61.

Hakamies-Blomquist L. Compensation in older drivers as reflected in their fatal accidents. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1994;26:107–12.

Hale AR. Modifying individual road user behaviour. In: Koornstra MJ, Christensen J, editors. Enforcement and rewarding: strategies and effects. Proceedings of the OECD International Road Safety Symposium: Copenhagen, Denmark. Leidschendam, The Netherlands: SWOV Institute for Road Safety Research; 1991.

Harre N. Risk evaluation, driving, and adolescents: a typology. Developmental Review 2000;20:206-26.

Harre N, Brandt T. The effectiveness of a year 10 traffic safety programme. New Zealand Journal of Educational Studies 2000;35(1):79–83.

Hartos JL, Eitel P, Haynie DL, Simons-Morton BG. Can I take the car? Relations among parenting practices and adolescent problem driving practices. Journal of Adolescent Research 2000;15:352–67.

Hartos JL, Eitel P, Simons-Morton BG. Do parent-imposed delayed licensure and restricted driving reduce risky driving behaviors among newly-licensed teens? Prevention Science 2001;2(2):113–22.

Hartos JL, Eitel P, Simons-Morton BG. Parenting practices and adolescent risky driving: a three-month prospective study. Health Education and Behavior 2002;29(2):194–206.

Hartos JL, Simons-Morton BG. Acceptability of the CHECKPOINTS parent-teen driving agreement: pilot test. American Journal of Preventive Medicine 2001;21:138–41.

Hatakka M, Keskinen E, Gergersen NP, Glad A, Hernetkoski K. From control of the vehicle to personal self-control; broadening the perspectives to driver education. Transportation Research 2002;5F(3):201–16.

Hauer E, Ahlin FJ, Bowser JS. Speed enforcement and speed choice. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1982;14:267–78.

Hillman M. Children, transport and the quality of life. London: Policy Studies Institute; 1993.

Huguenin RD. The concept of risk and behaviour models in traffic psychology. Ergonomics 1988;31:557-69.

Hurst PM. Can anyone reward safe driving? Accident Analysis and Prevention 1980;12:217-20.

Irwin CE Jr. Adolescent development and driving: does driving differ from other health damaging behaviors. In: Simpson H, editor. New to the road: reducing the risks for young motorists. Los Angeles: Youth Enhancement Service; 1996. p. 51–70.

Jessor R. Road safety and health behavior: some lessons for research and intervention. Health Education Research 1989;5:281–3.

Job R. The application of learning theory to driving confidence: the effect of age and the impact of random breath testing. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1990;22:97–107.

Johnston IR. Traffic safety education: panacea, prophylactic or placebo? World Journal of Surgery 1992;16:374-8.

Jonah BA. Preventing road accident casualties: integrating two solutions. Health Education Quarterly 1990;5:109–10.

Jones L, Davis A, Eyers T. Young people, transport and risk: comparing access and independent mobility in urban, suburban and rural environments. Health Education Journal 2000;59:315–28.

Jørgensen F. Measuring car drivers' skills —an economist's view. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1993;25:555–9.

Joslin PD. Road safety legislation—persuasion as an alternative to enforcement. Pediatrics 1991;79:818–24.

Kaplan JL, Wright MJ, Lazarus L, et al. Use of an unmanned police car to reduce traffic speed. Journal of Trauma—Injury Infection & Critical Care 2000;49(1):43–6.

Karan BS, Kopelman RE. The effects of objective feedback on vehicular and industrial accidents: a field experiment using outcome feedback. Journal of Organizational Behaviour Management 1986;8:45–56.

Keall MD, Povey LJ, Frith WJ. The relative effectiveness of a hidden versus a visible speed camera programme. Accident Analysis and Prevention 2001;33:277–84.

Kelsey SL, Janke M, Peck RC, Ratz M. License extensions for clean-record drivers: a 4-year follow-up. Journal of Safety Research 1985;16:149–67.

Kroj G. Programs to improve driving behaviour in the Federal Republic of Germany. Journal of Traffic Medicine 1989;17(1):17–25.

Kunreuther H. Incentives for improving driving behavior ex ante/ex post considerations. In: Evans L, Schwing RC, editors. Human behavior & traffic safety. New York: Plenum Press; 1985. p. 365–78.

Lehto MR, Foley JP. Risk-taking, warning lables, training, and regulation: are they associated with the use of helmets by all-terrain vehicle riders? Journal of Safety Research 1991;24:191–200.

Leiss W. Traffic safety and the media environment. In: Rothe JP, editor. Challenging the old order: toward new directions in traffic safety theory. New Brunswick (NJ): Transaction Publishers; 1990. p. 149–64.

Lourens PF, Van der Molen HH, Oude Egberink HJH. Drivers and children: a matter of education? Journal of Safety Research 1991;22:105–12.

Ludwig TD, Geller ES. Assigned versus participative goal setting and response generalization: managing injury control among professional pizza deliverers. Journal of Applied Psychology 1997;82:253–61.

Ludwig TD, Geller ES. Improving the driving practices of pizza deliverers: response generalization and moderating effects of driving history. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1991;24:31–44.

Ludwig TD, Geller ES, Mawhinney TC, editors. Intervening to improve the safety of occupational driving: a behavior change model and review of empirical evidence. Journal of Organizational Behavior Management 2000;19:1–124.

Lund AK, Williams AF, Zador P. High school driver education: further evaluation of the DeKalb County study. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1986;18:349–57.

Lund AK, Williams AF. A review of the literature evaluation of the defensive driving course. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1985;17:449–60.

Malfetti JL. Traffic Safety Communication Rating Scale (TSCRS) with guidelines for preparing and testing a safety message. Falls Church (VA): AAA Foundation for Traffic Safety; 1986.

Maroney S, Dewar R. Alternatives to enforcement in modifying the speeding behaviour of drivers. Washington (DC): Transportation Research Board, National Research Council; 1987.

Mason JM Jr, Patten ML, Micsky RJ, Tarries JP, Brydia RE. Further promotion of safe driving strategies. Volume I: Executive summary. Draft final report. Harrisburg (PA): Pennsylvania Department of Transportation; 1991.

Mayer JP, Anderson C, Gabriel K, Soweid R. A randomized trial of an intervention to prevent lawnmower injuries in children. Patient Education & Counseling 1998;34:239–46.

Mayhew DR, Simpson HM. The safety value of driver education and trainer. Injury Prevention 2002;8(Suppl II):ii3–8.

McCartt AT, Leaf WA, Farmer CM, Ferguson SA, Williams AF. Effects of Florida's graduated licensing program on the behaviors and attitudes of teenagers. Journal of Safety Research 2001;32:119–31.

McKnight AJ, Edwards R. An experimental evaluation of driver license manuals and written tests. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1982;14:187–92.

McKnight AJ, McKnight AS. Multivariate analysis of age related driver ability and performance deficits. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1999;31:445–54.

Moyano Díaz E. Evaluation of traffic violation behaviors and the causal attribution of accidents in Chile. Environment and Behavior 1997:29:264–82.

Murdoch PA, Wilde GJS. Reward and punishment in driver control. Toronto (Canada): Ontario Ministry of Transportation and Communications; 1980.

OCED. Behavioural adaptations to changes in the road transport system. Paris: Road Transport Research; 1990.

OCED. Effectiveness of Road safety education programmes. Paris: Road Transport Research; 1986.

Østvik E, Elvik R. The effects of speed enforcement on individual road user behaviour and accidents. In: Koornstra MJ, Christensen J, editors. Enforcemtn and Rewarding: Strategies and Effects. Leidschendam (The Netherlands): Institute for Road Safety Research; 1991.

Parker D. The relationship between speeding attitudes and speeding behaiour. In: Grayson GB, editor. Behavioural Research in Road Safety VII. Crowthorne (UK): Transportation Research Library; 1997.

Parker D, Manstead ASR. Driver behaviour. In: Semin GR, Fiedler K, editors. Applied Social Psychology. London: Sage Publication; 1996.

Parker D, Manstead ASR, Stradling SG, Reason JT, Baxter JS. Intention to commit driving violations: an application of the theory of planned behaviour. Journal of Applied Psychology 1992;77:94–101.

Potvin L, Champagne F, Laberge-Nadeau C. Mandatory driver training and road safety: the Quebec experience. American Journal of Public Health 1988;78:1206–9.

Preusser DF, Blomberg RD. Development and validation of a road safety public education process. In: Rothengatter, JA, DeBruin RA, editors. Road user behavior: theory and research. Assen (The Netherlands): Van Gorcum; 1988. p. 117–34.

Ragnarsson RS, Bjorgvinsson T. Effects of public posting on driving speed in Icelandic traffic. Journal of Applied Behaviour Analysis 1991;24:53–8.

Rajalin S, Summala H. What surviving drivers learn from fatal road accident. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1997;29:277–83.

Ranney TA. Models of driving behavior: a review of their evolution. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1994;26:733–50.

Roberts DF. The impact of media portrayals of risky driving on adolescents: some speculations. Alcohol, Drugs and Driving 1989;5:13–20.

Robertson LS. Crash involvement of teenaged drivers when driver education is eliminated from high school. American Journal of Public Health 1980:70:599–603.

Roque GM, Roberts MC. A replication of the use of public posting in traffic speed control. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1989;22:325–30.

Rothengatter JA. The effects of police surveillance and law enforcement on driver behaviour. Current Psychological Reviews 1982;2:349–58.

Rothengatter T. A behavioral approach to improving traffic safety behavior of young children. Ergonomics 1984;27:147–60.

Rothengatter T. Risk and the absence of pleasure: a motivational approach to modeling road user behaviour. Ergonomics 1985;31:599–607.

Rothengatter T. The influence of instructional variables on the effectiveness of traffic education. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1981:13:241–53.

Rothengatter T, Vaya EC. Traffic & transport psychology: theory and application. New York: Elsevier Science; 1997.

Sayed T, Brown G, Navin F. Simulation of traffic conflicts at unsignalized intersections with TSC-Sim. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1994;26:593–607.

Schneider W. Influencing individual and group safety values and norms. In: Koornstra MJ, Christensen J, editors. Enforcement and rewarding: strategies and effects. Proceedings of the OECD International Road Safety Symposium: Copenhagen, Denmark. Leidschendam, The Netherlands: SWOV Institute for Road Safety Research; 1991.

Siero S, Boon M, Kok G, Siero F. Modification of driving behavior in a large transport organization: a field experiment. Journal of Applied Psychology 1989;74:417–23.

Simons-Morton BG, Hartos JL, Leaf WA. Promoting parental management of teen driving. Injury Prevention 2002; 8(Suppl II):ii24–31.

Simpson H, editor. New to the road: reducing the risks for young motorists. Los Angeles: Youth Enhancement Service, UCLA School of Medicine; 1996.

Simpson HM. Human-related risk factors in traffic crashes: research needs and opportunities. Journal of Studies on Alcohol 1985;10 Suppl:32–9.

Singh A, Spear M. Road safety education in schools and colleges. Summary report. London (UK): Transport and Road Research Laboratory; 1989.

Sleet DA, editor. Occupant protection and health promotion [theme issue]. Health Education Quarterly 1984:11:109–220.

Sleet DA, Hollenbach K, Hovell M. Applying behavioral principles to motor vehicle occupant protection. Education and Treatment of Children 1986;9:320–33.

Sleet DA, Lonero L. Behavioral strategies for reducing traffic crashes. In: Breslow L, editor. Encyclopedia of public health. New York: McMillan Publishing; 2002. p. 105–7.

Sleet DA. Health education approaches to motor vehicle injury prevention. Public Heath Reports 1987;102:606–8.

Sleet DA. Reducing motor vehicle trauma through health promotion programming. Health Education Quarterly 1984;11:113–25.

Smith DL. The Dekalb Driver Education Project—the same mistakes: improper criteria. Journal of Traffic Safety Education 1983;30:2.

Soames Job RF. The application of learning theory to driving confidence: the effect of age and the impact of random breath testing. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1990;22:97–107.

Stasson M, Fishbein M. The relation between perceived risk and preventive action: a within-subject analysis of perceived driving risk and intentions to wear seatbelts. Journal of Applied Social Psychology 1990;20:1541–57.

Stradling SG, Parker D, Lajunen T, Meadows ML, Xie CQ. Normal behaviour and traffic safety: violations, errors, lapses and crashes. Proceedings of the 4th Annual Conference on Transportation, Traffic Safety and Health: Tokyo, Japan; 1998.

Streff FM. Crash avoidance: new opportunities for behavior analysis. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1991;24:77–9.

Summala H. Risk control is not risk adjustment: the zero-risk theory of driver behaviour and its implications. Ergonomics 1988;31:491–506.

Thompson J, Fraser E, Howarth C. Driver behaviour in the presence of child and adult pedestrians. Ergonomics 1985;28:1469.

Van Houten R, Malenfant JEL. Changing the behavior of high risk-takers by modifying community norms: taking advantage of powerful social contingencies. Risk-Taking Behavior and Traffic Safety Symposium: Chatham, Cape Cod, MA. National Highway Safety Administration; 1997.

Van Houten R, Malenfant L, Rolider A. Increasing driver yielding and pedestrian signaling with prompting, feedback and enforcement. Journal of Applied Behaviour Analysis 1985;18:103–10.

Van Houten R, Malenfant L. The influence of signs prompting motorists to yield before marked crosswalks on motor vehicle-pedestrain conflicts at crosswalks with flashing amber. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1992;24:217–25.

Van Houten R, Nau P, Marini Z. An analysis of public posting in reducing speeding behaviour on an urban highway. Journal of Applied Behaviour Analysis 1980;13:383–95.

Van Houten R, Nau PA. Feedback intervention and driving speed: a parametric and comparative analysis. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1983;16:253–81.

Van Houten R, Retting RA. Increasing motorist compliance and caution at stop signs. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 2001;34:185–93.

Van Houten R, Rolider A, Nau PA, et al. Large-scale reductions in speeding and accidents in Canada and Israel: a behavioural ecological perspective. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1985;18(1):87–93.

Van Houten R, Van Houten F. The effects of a specific prompting sign on speed reduction. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1987;19:115–7.

Von Holst H, Nygren A, Andersson AE, editors. Transportation, traffic safety, and health: prevention and health. Third International Conference: Washington, DC. Stockholm: Karolinska Institutet; 1998.

West R, Elander J, French D. Mild social deviance, Type-A behaviour pattern and decision-making style as predictors of self-reported driving style and traffic accident risk. British Journal of Psychology 1993;84:207–19.

West R, Sammons P, West A. Effects of a traffic club on road safety knowledge and self reported behaviour of young children and their parents. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1993;25:609–18.

Wilde GJS, Ackersviller MJ. Accident journalism and traffic safety education: a three-phase investigation of accident reporting in the Canadian daily press. Ottawa (Canada): Transportation Canada; 1981.

Wilde GJS, Murdoch PA. Incentive systems for accident-free and violation-free driving in the general population. Ergonomics 1982;25:879–90.

Wilde GJS. Improve risk perception and reduce risk acceptance: two proposals for driver education. Working Conference on Novice Driver Education: University of Alberta, Edmonton 1993.

Wilde GJS. Incentive programmers: an alternative approach to accident reduction among young drivers. In: Mayhew DR, Simpson HM, Donelson AC, editors. Young driver accidents: in search of solutions. Ottawa (Canada): Traffic Injury Research Foundation of Canada; 1985.

Wilde GJS. Risk homeostasis theory and traffic accidents: propositions, deductions and discussion of dissension in recent reactions. Ergonomics 1988;31:441–68.

Wilde GJS. The use of incentives for the promotion of accident-free driving. Journal of Studies on Alcohol 1985;10 Suppl:161–7.

Winters DJ. Needs and problems of older drivers and pedestrians: an exploratory study with teaching/learning implications. Educational Gerontology 1984;10:135–46.

Wouters PIJ, Bos JMJ. Traffic accident reduction by monitoring driving behaviour with in-car data recorders. Accident Analysis & Prevention 2000;32:643–50.

Xie C, Parker D, Stradling S. Driver behavior and its consequences: the case of Chinese drivers. Proceedings of the International Conference on Traffic Safety and Transport Psychology: Berne, Switzerland;2000.

Yagil D. Reasoned action and irrational motives: a prediction of drivers' intention to violate traffic laws. Journal of Applied Social Psychology 2001;31:720–40.

Ytterstad B, Wasmuth HH. The Harstad injury prevention study: evaluation of hospital-based injury recording and community-based intervention for traffic injury prevention. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1995;27:111–23.

MOTORCYCLE SAFETY

Allegrante JP, Mortimer RG, O'Rourke TW. Social psychological factors in motorcycle safety helmet use: implications for public policy. Journal of Safety Research 1980;12:115–26.

Chesham DJ, Rutter DR, Quine L. Motorcycling safety research: a review of the social and behavioral literature. Social Science Medicine 1993;37(3):419–29.

Goodrow B. The motorcycle helmet controversy: a test of health values. American Journal of Health Behavior 1982;6:19–22.

Higham S. Education is the key (Motorcycle Safety Course). Driver 1980;14:8–9.

Jonah BA, Dawson NE, Bragg BWE. Are formally trained motorcyclists safer? Accident Analysis and Prevention 1982;14(4):247–55.

McDavid JC, Lohrmann BA, Lohrmann G. Does motorcycle training reduce accidents? Evidence from a longitudinal quasi-experimental study. Journal of Safety Research 1989;20(2):61–72.

Mortimer RG. A further evaluation of the motorcycle rider course. Journal of Safety Research 1988;19:187–96.

Natalier K. Motorcyclists' interpretations of risk and hazard. Journal of Sociology 2001;37(1):65-80.

Sass TR, Zimmerman PR. Motorcycle helmet laws and motorcyclist fatalities. Journal of Regulatory Economics 2000;18:195–215.

Simpson HM, Mayhew DR. The promotion of motorcycle safety: training, education, and awareness. Health Education Research 1990;5:257–64.

Swaddiwudhipong W, Boonmak C, Nguntra P, Mahasakpan P. Effect of motorcycle rider education on changes in risk behaviours and motorcycle-related injuries in rural Thailand. Tropical Medicine & International Health 1998;3:767–70.

Winn GL. Two important trends in motorcycle safety regulations: rider education and conspicuity improvement. Accident Reconstruction 1987:147–52.

OCCUPATIONAL INJURIES

Alavosius MP, Sulzer-Azaroff B. The effects of performance feedback on the safety of client lifting and transfer. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1986;19:261–7.

Daltroy LH, Iversen MD, Larson MG, et al. Teaching and social support: effects on knowledge, attitudes, and behaviors to prevent low back injuries in industry. Health Education Quarterly 1993;20:43–62.

DeJoy DM, Searcy CA, Murphy LR, Gershon RRM. Behavior-diagnostic analysis of compliance with universal precautions among nurses. Journal of Occupational Health Psychology 2000;5:127–41.

Edmondson A. Psychological safety and learning behavior in work teams. Administrative Science Quarterly 1999;44:350–83.

Evans GW, Johansson G. Urban bus driving: an international arena for the study of occupational health psychology. Journal of Occupational Health Psychology 1998;3(2):99–108.

Fanello S, Frampas-Chotard V, Roquelaure Y, et al. Evaluation of an educational low back pain prevention program for hospital employees. Revue Du Rhumatisme, (English Edition) 1999;66(12):711–6.

Fellner DJ, Sulzer-Azaroff B. Increasing industrial safety practices and conditions through posted feedback. Journal of Safety Research 1984;15:7–21.

Fox DK, Hopkins BL, Anger WK. The long-term effects of a token economy on safety performance in open-pit mining. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1987;20:215–24.

Gebhardt WA. Effectiveness of training to prevent job-related back pain: a meta-analysis. British Journal of Clinical Psychology 1994;33:571–4.

Gielen AC, Girasek DC. Integrating perspectives on the prevention of unitintentional injuries. In: Schneiderman N, Speers M, Silva J, Tomes H, Gentry J, editors. Integrating behavioral sciences and social sciences with public health. Washington (DC): American Psychological Association; 2001. p. 203–30.

Hazard RG, Reid S, Haugh LD, McFarlane G. A controlled trial of an educational pamphlet to prevent disability after occupational low back injury. Spine 2000;25:1419–23.

Hemingway MA, Smith CS. Organizational climate and occupational stressors as predictors of withdrawal behaviours and injuries in nurses. Journal of Occupational & Organizational Psychology 1999;72:285–99.

Ilgen DR. Health issues at work: opportunities for industrial/organizational psychology. American Psychologist 1990;45:273–83.

Jones RC. Injury control and engineering education. Bulletin of the New York Academy of Medicine 1988;64:838–45.

Karan BS, Kopelman RE. The effects of objective feedback on vehicular and industrial accidents: a field experiment using outcome feedback. Journal of Organizational Behaviour Management 1986;8:45–56.

Kidd P, Scharf T, Veazie M. Linking stress and injury in the farming environment: a secondary analysis of qualitative data. Health Education Quarterly 1996;23:224–37.

Ludwig TD, Geller ES. Assigned versus participative goal setting and response generalization: managing injury control among professional pizza deliverers. Journal of Applied Psychology 1997;82:253–61.

Ludwig TD, Geller ES. Behavior change among agents of a community safety program: pizza deliverers advocate community safety belt use. Journal of Organizational Behavior Management 1999;19(2):3–24.

Ludwig TD, Geller ES. Improving the driving practices of pizza deliverers: response generalization and moderating effects of driving history. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1991;24:31–44.

Ludwig TD, Geller ES, Mawhinney TC, editors. Intervening to improve the safety of occupational driving: a behavior change model and review of empirical evidence. Journal of Organizational Behavior Management 2000;19:1–124.

McAfee RB, Winn AR. The use of incentives/feedback to enhance work place safety: a critique of the literature. Journal of Safety Research 1989;20:7–19.

McQuiston TH, Coleman P, Wallerstein NB, Marcus AC, Morawetz JS, Ortlieb DW. Hazardous waste worker education: long term effects. Journal of Occupational Medicine 1994;36:1310–23.

Miara C, Gallagher S, Bush D, Dewey R. Developing an effective tool for teaching teens about workplace safety. American Journal of Health Education 2003;34 suppl:30–34.

Murphy DJ, Kiernan NE, Chapman LJ. An occupational health and safety intervention research agenda for production agriculture: does safety education work? American Journal of Industrial Medicine 1996;29:392–6.

Niemcryk SJ, Jenkins CD, Rose RM, Hurst MW. The prospective impact of psychosocial variables on rates of illness and injury in professional employees. Journal of Occupational Medicine 1987;29:645–52.

Peters RH. Strategies for encouraging self-protective employee behaviour. Journal of Safety Research 1991;22(2):53–70.

Siero S, Boon M, Kok G, Siero F. Modification of driving behavior in a large transport organization: a field experiment. Journal of Applied Psychology 1989;74:417–23.

Single E. Server intervention: a new approach to the prevention of impaired driving. Health Education Research 1990;5:237–45.

van Poppel MN, Koes BW, Smid T, Bouter LM. A systematic review of controlled clinical trials on the prevention of back pain in industry. Occupational and Environmental Medicine 1997;54:841–7.

Wadud ES, Kreuter MW, Clarkson S. Risk perception, beliefs about prevention, and preventive-health behaviors among farmers. Journal of Agricultural Safety and Health 1998;4(1):15–24.

Warner KE, Wickizer TM, Wolfe RA, Schildroth JE, Samuelson MH. Economic implications of workplace health promotion programs: review of the literature. Journal of Occupational Medicine 1988;30:106–12.

Wells M, Stokols D, McMahan S, Clitheroe C. Evaluation of a worksite injury and illness prevention program: do the effects of the REACH OUT training program reach the employees? Journal of Occupational Health Psychology 1997;2:25–34.

Wong TY, Seet B. A behavioral analysis of eye protection use by soldiers [review]. Military Medicine 1997;162:744–8.

Woodruff SI, Conway TL, Bradway L. The U.S. Navy Healthy Back Program: effect on back knowledge among recruits. Military Medicine 1994;159(7):475–84.

Wuebker LJ. Safety locus of control as a predictor of industrial accidents and injuries. Journal of Business and Psychology 1986;1(1):19–30.

Zohar D. Promoting the use of personal protective equipment by behavior modification techniques. Journal of Safety Research 1980;12(2):78–85.

PEDESTRIAN INJURY

Agran PF, Winn DG, Anerson CL, Del Valle CP. Family, social, and cultural factors in pedestrian injuries among Hispanic children. Injury Prevention 1998;4(3):188–93.

Ampofo-Boateng K, Thompson JA, Grieve R, Pitcairn T, Lee D, Demetre J. A developmental and training study of children's ability to find safe routes to cross the road. British Journal of Developmental Psychology 1992;83:189–202

Ampofo-Boateng K, Thompson JA. Children's perception of safety and danger on the road. British Journal of Developmental Psychology 1991;82:487–505.

Antaki C, Morris PE, Flude BM. The effectiveness of the "Tufty Club" in road safety education. British Journal of Educational Psychology 1986;56:363–5.

Bagley C. The urban environment and child pedestrian and bicycle injuries: interaction of ecological and personality characteristics. Journal of Community and Applied Social Psychology 1994;2(4):281–9.

Bagley C. The urban setting of juvenile pedestrian injuries: a study of behavioural ecology and social disadvantage. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1992;24:673–8.

Boyce TE, Geller ES. A community-wide intervention to improve pedestrian safety—guidelines for institutionalizing large-scale behavior change. Environment and Behavior 2000;32:502–20.

Briem V, Bengtsson H. Cognition and character traits as determinants of young children's behaviour in traffic situations. International Journal of Behavioral Development 2000;24:492–505.

Christie N. Social, economic and environmental factors in child pedestrian accidents: a research review. Crowthorne (UK): Transport Research Laboratory; 1995.

Christoffel KK, Donovan M, Schofer J, Wills K, Lavigne JV. Psychosocial factors in childhood pedestrian injury: a matched case control study. Pediatrics 1996;97(1):33–42.

Christoffel KK, Schofer JL. Evaluation of a systematic approach for identifying injury scenarios: Kids'n'Cars Team. Injury Prevention 1996;2:221–7.

Cross D, Hall M, Howat P. Using theory to guide practice in children's pedestrian safety education. American Journal of Health Education 2003;34 suppl:42–47.

Cross D, Stevenson M, Hall M, et al. Child pedestrian injury prevention project: student results. Preventive Medicine 2000;30(3):179–87.

Cross RT, Pitkethly A. Concept modification approach to pedestrian safety: a strategy for modifying young children's existing conceptual framework of speed. Research in Science & Technological Education 1991;9(1):93–106.

Davidson LL. Hyperactivity, antisocial behavior, and childhood injury. Journal of Developmental and Behavioral Pediatrics 1987;8:335–40.

Demetre J, Lee D, Grieve R, Pitcairn T, Ampofo-Boateng K, Thomson J. Young children's learning on road-crossing simulations. British Journal of Psychology 1992;83:189–202.

Demetre JD, Lee DN, Pitcairn TK, Grieve R, Thomson JA, Ampofo-Boateng K. Errors in young children's decisions about traffic gaps: experiments with roadside simulations. British Journal of Psychology 1992;83:189–202.

Díaz EM. Theory of planning behavior and pedestrians' intentions to violate traffic regulations. Transportation Research 2002;5F(3):169–76.

Dixey R. Improvements in child pedestrian safety: have they been gained at the expense of other health goals? Health Education Journal 1998;57:60–9.

Downing CS, Murray G, Durrow C. Effects of a road safety booklet for a preschool traffic club. Crowthorne (UK): Department of Transport TRRL; 1981.

Dunne R, Asher K, Rivara F. Behavior and parental expectations of child pedestrians. Pediatrics 1992;89:486-90.

Eichelberger MR, Gotschall CS, Feely HB, Harstad P, Bowman LM. Parental attitudes and knowledge of child safety: national survey. American Journal of Diseases of Children 1990;144:714–20.

Firth DE. Pedestrian behaviour. In: Chapman AJ, Wade FM, Foot HC, editors. Pedestrian accidents. Chichester (UK): John Wiley & Sons; 1982. p. 41–69.

Glindemann KE, Geller ES, Clarke SW, Chevaillier CR, Pettinger CB. A community-based feedback process for disseminating pedestrian BAC levels. Journal of Prevention & Intervention in the Community [Special issue] 1998;17(1):55–65.

Green LW, Kreuter MW. Health promotion as a public health strategy for the 1990s. Annual Review of Public Health 1990;11:319–34.

Hakim AA, Petrovich H, Burchfiel CM, et al. Effects of walking on mortality among non-smoking retired men. New England Journal of Medicine 1998;338:94–9.

Howarth CI, Lightburn A. How drivers respond to pedestrians and vice versa. In: Osborn DJ, Levis JA, editors. Human factors in transport research, vol. 2. London: Academic Press; 1980.

Howarth CI. Interactions between drivers and pedestrians: some new approaches to safety. In: Evans L, Schwing RC, editors. Human behavior and traffic safety. New York: Plenum Press; 1995. p.177–88.

Howat P, Jones S, Hall M, Cross D, Stevenson M. The PRECEDE-PROCEED model: application to planning a child pedestrian injury prevention program. Injury Prevention 1997;3:282–7.

Jones L, Davis A, Eyers T. Young people, transport and risk: comparing access and independent mobility in urban, suburban and rural environments. Health Education Journal 2000;59:315–28.

Jones MH. Measuring pedestrian behavior. Transportation Research Record 743. Transportation Research Board: Washington (DC), National Research Council; 1980.

Lam LT. Factors associated with parental safe road behaviour as a pedestrian with young children in metropolitan New South Wales (Australia). Accident Analysis and Prevention 2001;33:203–10.

Langley JD, Silva PA, Williams SM. Psychosocial factors in unintended childhood injuries. Journal of Safety Research 1987;18:73–89.

Lee DN, Young DS, McLaughlin CM. A roadside simulation of road crossing for children. Ergonomics 1984;27:1271–81.

Limbourg M, Gerber D. A parent training program for the road safety education of preschool children. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1981;13:255–67.

Malenfant F, Van Houten R. Increasing the percentage of drivers yielding to pedestrians in three Canadian cities with a multifaceted safety program. Health Education Research 1989;5:275–9.

Malenfant L, Van Houten R, Hall RV, Cahoon G. The use of public posting, prompting, and police enforcement procedures to increase driver yielding and pedestrian signalling at marked crosswalks. Journal of Police Science and Administration 1985;13:295–302.

Michon JA. Traffic education for young pedestrians: an introduction. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1981;13:163–7.

Myint Thein M, Lee J. Road safety education for schoolchildren. World Health Forum 1993;14:407.

Nishioka N, Ieda S, Takahashi H. An experimental study on the safety behavior of children in a dashing-out situation: effects of verbal instructions and traffic conditions on safety behavior. IATSS Research 1991;15(1):39.

Paffenbarger RS, Hyde RT, Wing AL, Lee IM, Jung DL, Kampert JB. The association between changes in physical activity level and other lifestyle characteristics with mortality among men. New England Journal of Medicine 1993;328:538–45.

Pless IB, Peckham CS, Power C. Predicting traffic injuries in childhood: a cohort analysis. Journal of Pediatrics 1989;115:932–8.

Pless IB, Taylor HG, Arsenault L. The relationship between vigilance deficits and traffic injuries involving children. Pediatrics 1995;95:219–24.

Preusser DF, Blomberg RD. Reducing child pedestrian accidents through public education. Journal of Safety Research 1984;15(2):47–56.

Preusser DF, Lund AK. And keep on looking: a film to reduce pedestrian crashes among 9 to 12 year olds. Journal of Safety Research 1988;19:177–85.

Race K. Evaluating pedestrian safety education materials for children ages five to nine. Journal of School Health 1988;58:277.

Renaud L, Stolovitch H. Simulation gaming: an effective strategy for creating appropriate traffic-safety behaviors in five-year-old children. Simulation and Games 1988;19:328–45.

Renaud L, Suissa S. Evaluation of the efficacy of simulation games in traffic safety education of kindergarten children. American Journal of Public Health 1989;79:307–9.

Rivara FP, Booth C, Bergman A, Rogers L, Weiss J. Prevention of pedestrian injuries to children: effectiveness of a school training program. Pediatrics 1991;88:770–5.

Roberts I. Adult accompaniment and the risk of pedestrian injury on the school home journey. Injury Prevention 1995;1:242–4.

Rothengatter T. A behavioral approach to improving traffic safety behavior of young children. Ergonomics 1984:27:147–60.

Schagen I. Crossing at junctions: experimental application of a road safety module for primary schools. In: DeBruin RS, editor. Traffic Research Centre annual report. Groningen (The Netherlands): University of Groningen; 1985.

Schieber RA, Thompson NJ. Developmental risk factors for childhood pedestrian injuries. Injury Prevention 1996;2:228–36.

Sheehy NP. Accidents and the social environment. In: Chapman AJ, Wade FM, Foot HC, editors. Pedestrian accidents. Chichester (UK): John Wiley & Sons; 1982. p. 205–35.

Stevenson M, Jones S, Cross D, et al. The child pedestrian injury prevention project. Health Promotion Journal of Australia 1996;6:32–6.

Stevenson M, Sleet DA. Which prevention strategies for child pedestrian injuries? A review of the literature. International Quarterly Community Health Education 1996–1997;16:207–17.

Stevenson MR, Iredell H, Howat P, Cross D, Hall M. Measuring community/environmental interventions: the child pedestrian injury prevention project. Injury Prevention 1999;5:26–30.

Thackray RM, Duker RL. Child pedestrian supervision guidance. Washington (DC): U.S. Department of Transportation, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration; 1983.

Thompson J, Fraser E, Howarth C. Driver behaviour in the presence of child and adult pedestrians. Ergonomics 1985:28:1469.

Thomson JA, Ampofo-Boateng K, Lee DN, Grieve R, Pitcairn TK, Demetre JD. The effectiveness of parents in promoting the development of road crossing skills in young children. British Journal of Educational Psychology 1998:68:475–91.

Thomson JA, Ampofo-Boateng K, Pitcairn T, Grieve R, Lee D, Demetre J. Behavioural group training of children to find safe routes to cross the road. British Journal of Educational Psychology 1992;62:173.

van der Molen H, van den Herik J, Van de Klaauw C. Pedestrian behaviour of children and accompanying parents during school journeys: an evaluation of a training programme. British Journal of Educational Psychology 1983;53:152–68.

van der Molen HH. Child pedestrians' exposure, accidents and behavior. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1981;13:193–224.

Van Houten R, Malenfant L, Rolider A. Increasing driver yielding and pedestrian signaling with prompting, feedback and enforcement. Journal of Applied Behaviour Analysis 1985;18:103–10.

Van Houten R, Malenfant L. The influence of signs prompting motorists to yield before marked crosswalks on motor vehicle-pedestrain conflicts at crosswalks with flashing amber. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1992;24:217–25.

Van Schagen I. Training children to make safe crossing decision. In: Rottengatter J, de Bruin R, editors. Road user behaviour: theory and research. Maastricht (The Netherlands): Van Gorum; 1988.

Vinje MP. Children as pedestrians: abilities and limitations. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1981;13:225–40.

Wazana A, Krueger P, Raina P, Chambers L. A review of the risk factors for child pedestrian injuries: are they modifiable? Injury Prevention 1997;3:295–304.

Wills KE, Christoffel KK, Lavigne JV, et al. Patterns and correlates of supervision in child pedestrian injury. The Kids 'N' Cars research team. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1997;22:89–104.

Yeaton WH, Bailey JS. Utilization analysis of a pedestrian safety training program. Journal of Applied Behaviour Analysis 1983;16:203–16.

Young DS, Lee DN. Training children in road crossing skills using a roadside simulation. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1987;19(5):327–41.

PLAYGROUND INJURIES

Heck A, Collins J, Peterson L. Decreasing children's risk taking on the playground. Journal of Applied Behaviour Analysis 2001;34:349–52.

McEvoy M, Montana B, Panettieri MJ. A nursing intervention to ensure a safe playground environment. Journal of Pediatric Health Care 1996;10:209–16.

Roseveare CA, Brown JM, Barclay McIntosh JM, Chalmers DJ. An intervention to reduce playground equipment hazards. Injury Prevention 1999;5:124–8.

Poisoning

Cooper J, Widness J, O'Shea J. Pilot evaluation of instructing parents of newborns about poison prevention strategies. American Journal of Diseases of Children 1988;142:627–9.

Dershewitz RA, Paichel W. Effectiveness of a health education program in a lower socio economic population: replication of an Ipecac guidance study. Clinical Pediatrics 1984;23:686–8.

Dershewitz RA, Posner MK, Paichel W. The effectiveness of health education on home use of Ipecac. Clinical Pediatrics 1983;22:268–70.

DiLillo D, Peterson L, Farmer J. Injury and poisoning. In: Boll TJ, Johnson SB, Perry NW, et al., editors. Handbook of Clinical health Psychology, Vol. 1: Medical Disorders and Behavioral Applications. Washington (DC): American Psychological Association; 2002.

Fergusson DM, Horwood LJ, Beautrais AL, Shannon FT. A controlled field trial of poisoning prevention methods. Pediatrics 1982;69:515–20.

Johnson FR, Luken RA. Radon risk information and voluntary protection: evidence from a natural experiment. Risk Analysis 1987;7:97–107.

Krenzelok EP. The use of pois on prevention and education strategies to enhance the awareness of the poison information center and to prevent accidental pediatric poisonings. Journal of Toxicology—Clinical Toxicology 1995;33:663–7.

Liller K, Craig J, Crane N, McDermott R. Evaluation of a poison prevention lesson for kindergarten and third grade students. Injury Prevention 1998;4:218–21.

Osborne SC, Garrettson LK. Perception of toxicity and dose by 3- and 4-year old children. American Journal of Diseases of Children 1985;139:790–2.

Palmisano PA. Targeted intervention in the control of accidental drug overdoses by children. Public Health Reports 1981;96:151–6.

Sandman PM, Weinstein ND. Predictors of home radon testing and implications for testing promotion programs. Health Education Quarterly 1993;20:471–87.

Schnell L, Tanz R. The effect of providing Ipecac to families seeking poison-related services. Pediatric Emergency Care 1993;9(1):36–9.

Vernberg K, Culver-Dickinson P, Spyker DA. The deterrent effect of poison warning stickers. American Journal of Diseases of Children 1984:138:1018–20.

Weinstein ND, Sandman PM, Roberts NE. Perceived susceptibility and self-protective behavior: a field experiment to encourage home radon testing. Health Psychology 1991;10:25–33.

Weinstein ND, Sandman PM. Predictors of home radon testing and implications for testing promotion programs. Health Education Quarterly 1993;20:471–87.

Woolf A, Lewander W, Filippone G, Lovejoy F. Prevention of childhood poisoning: efficacy of an educational program carried out in an emergency clinic. Pediatrics 1987;80:359–63.

Woolf AD, Saperstein A, Forjuoh S. Poisoning prevention knowledge and practices of parents after a childhood poisoning incident. Pediatrics 1992;90:867–70.

REVIEWS

Bandiera GW, Hillers TK, White F. Evaluating programs to prevent unintentional trauma in Canada: challenges and directions. Journal of Trauma-Injury Infection and Critical Care 1999;47:932–7.

Bass JL, Cristoffel KK, Widome M, et al. Childhood injury prevention counseling in primary care settings: a critical review of the literature. Pediatrics 1993;92(4):544–80.

Bower GH. Incentive programs for promoting safer driving. In: Koornstra MJ, Christensen J, editors. Enforcement and rewarding: strategies and effects. Proceedings of the OECD International Road Safety Symposium: Copenhagen, Denmark. Leidschendam, The Netherlands: SWOV Institute for Road Safety Research; 1991.

Chesham DJ, Rutter DR, Quine L. Motorcycling safety research: a review of the social and behavioral literature. Social Science Medicine 1993;37(3):419–29.

Christie N. Social, economic and environmental factors in child pedestrian accidents: a research review. Crowthorne (UK): Transport Research Laboratory; 1995.

Coleman P, Munro J, Nicholl J, Harper R, Kent G, Wild D. The effectiveness of interventions to prevent accidental injury to young persons ages 15–24 years: a review of the evidence. University of Sheffield: Medical Care Research Unit: 1996.

DiGuiseppi C, Higgins J. Systematic review of controlled trials of interventions to promote smoke alarms. Archives of Disease in Childhood 2000;82:341–8.

Elkan R, Kendrick D, Hewitt M, Robinson J, Dewey M, Blair M, Tolley K, Williams D, Brummell K. The effectiveness of domicillary visiting: a systematic review of the literature and meta-analysis. Health Technology Assessment 2000; 4 (13).

Finney JW, Christopherson ER, Friman PC, et al. Society of Pediatric Psychology Task Force Report: pediatric psychology and injury control. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1993;18:499–526.

Fishbein M. Developing effective behavior change interventions: some lessons learned from behavioral research. In: Backer TE, Susan DL, Soucy G, editors. Reviewing the behavioral science knowledge base on technology transfer, Monograph #155. Rockville (MD): National Institute on Drug Abuse; 1995. p. 246–61.

Graitcer PL, Kellermann AL, Christoffel T. A review of educational and legislative strategies to promote bicycle helmets. Injury Prevention 1995;1:122–9.

Christophersen ER. Injury control. American Psychologist 1989;44:237–41.

Hagenzieker MP, Bijleveld FD, Davidse RJ. Effects of incentive programs to stimulate safety belt use: a meta-analysis. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1997;29(6):759–77.

Irwin CE Jr, Cataldo MF, Matheny AP Jr, Peterson L. Health consequences of behaviors: injury as a model. Pediatrics 1992;90:798–807.

Jarvis S, Towner E, Dowswell T. Reducing childhood accidents. The effectiveness of health promotion interventions. A review of research methodologies. Newcastle (UK): Northern and Yorkshire Regional Health Authority; 1994.

Kendrick D, Elkan R, Hewitt M, Dewey M, Blair M, Robinson J, Williams D, Brummell K. Does home visiting improve parenting and the quality of the home environment? A systematic review and meta analysis. Archives of Disease in Childhood 2000; 82: 443–51.

Kinnane JM, Garrison HG, Coben JH, Alonso-Serra HM. Injury prevention: is there a role for out-of-hospital emergency medical services? [review]. Academic Emergency Medicine 1997;4:306–12.

Kirsch I. Response expectancy theory and application: a decennial review. Applied and preventive Psychology 1997;6:69–79.

Klassen TP, MacKay JM, Moher D, Walker A, Jones AL. Community-based injury prevention interventions. Future of Children 2000;10(1):83–110.

Klassen TP. The effectiveness of injury control interventions [thesis]. Hamilton, Ontario (Canada): McMaster University; 1995.

Krause TR, Seymour KJ, Sloat KCM. Long-term evaluation of a behavior-based method for improving safety performance: a meta-analysis of 73 interrupted time-series replications. Safety Science 1999;32:1–18.

Krenzelok EP. The use of poison prevention and education strategies to enhance the awareness of the poison information center and to prevent accidental pediatric poisonings. Journal of Toxicology—Clinical Toxicology 1995;33:663–7.

Kroj G. Programs to improve driving behaviour in the Federal Republic of Germany. Journal of Traffic Medicine 1989;17(1):17–25.

Langley J. Injury control: psychosocial considerations [review]. Journal of Child Psychology, Psychiatry & Allied Disciplines 1984;25:349–56.

Lund AK, Williams AF. A review of the literature evaluation of the defensive driving course. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1985;17:449–60.

Lustig JL, Ozer EM, Adams SH, et al. Improving the delivery of adolescent clinical preventive services through skills-based training. Pediatrics 2001;107:1100–7.

Mann RE, Vingilis ER, Leigh G, Anglin L, Blefgen H. School-based programmes for the prevention of drinking and driving: issues and results. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1986;18:325–37.

Mulligan J, Law C, Speller V. Interventions to control injury in children and young people: a literature review. London: Wessex Institute of Public Health Medicine; 1995.

Munro J, Coleman P, Nicholi J, Harper R, Kent G, Wild D. Can we prevent accidental injury to adolescents? A systematic review of the evidence. Injury Prevention 1995;1:249–55.

NHS Centre for Reviews and Dissemination. Unintentional injuries in young people. Effective Health Care 1996;2:5.

Nichols J. Effectiveness and efficiency of safety belt and child restraint usage programs: a review. Washington (DC): National Highway Traffic Safety Administration; 1982.

Nielsen E, Sheppard MA. Television as a patient education tool: a review of its effectiveness. Patient Education and Counseling 1988;11:3–16.

Oakley A, Fullerton D. Review of effectiveness of health promotion interventions to prevent accidents in the elderly. London (UK): Health Education Authority; 1995.

Pawson R, Myhill A. Learning lessons: enhancing evaluation through research review. Crowthorne (UK): Transportation Research Laboratory; 2001.

Peterson L, Brown D. Integrating child injury and abuse/neglect research: common histories, etiologies, and solutions. Psychological Bulletin 1994;116:293–315.

Peterson NM, Bullard-Cawthorne L, Hale LJ. Community-based injury prevention programs: toward a safer Wisconsin. World Medical Journal 2000;99:22–6.

Ranney TA. Models of driving behavior: a review of their evolution. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1994;26:733–50.

Rivara FP, Thompson DC, Patterson MQ, Thompson RS. Prevention of bicycle-related injuries: helmets, education, and legislation [review]. Annual Review of Public Health 1998;19:293–318.

Roberts I, Kramer M, Suissa S. Does home visiting prevent childhood injury? A systematic review of randomized controlled trials. British Medical Journal 1996;312:29–33.

Roberts MC, Turner DS. Preventing death and injury in childhood: a synthesis of child safety seat efforts. Health Education Quarterly 1984;11:181–93.

Rosen BN, Peterson L. Gender differences in children's outdoor play injuries: a review and an integration. Clinical Psychology Review 1990;10:275–94.

Scheidt PC. Behavioral research toward prevention of childhood injury. Report of a workshop sponsored by the National Institute of Child Health and Human Development, Sept 3–5, 1986. American Journal of Diseases of Children 1988;142:612–7.

Stevenson M, Sleet DA. Which prevention strategies for child pedestrian injuries? A review of the literature. International Quarterly Community Health Education 1996–1997;16:207–17.

Thyer BA, Geller ES. Behavior analysis in the promotion of safety belt use: a review. In: Hersen M, Eisler RM, Miller PM, editors. Progress in behavior modification, vol. 26. Newbury Park (CA): Sage Publications; 1990. p. 150–72.

Towner E, Dowswell T, Jarvis S. Updating the evidence. A systematic review of what works in preventing childhood unintentional injuries. Part I. Injury Prevention 2001;7:161–4.

Towner E, Dowswell T, Mackereth C, Jarvis S. What works in preventing unintentional injuries in children and young adolescents? An updated systematic review. London: Health Development Agency; 2001.

Towner EML, Dowswell T, Jarvis S. Reducing childhood accidents. The effectiveness of health promotion interventions: a literature review. London: Health Education Authority; 1993.

Towner EML, Dowswell T, Simpson G, Jarvis S. Health promotion in childhood and young adolescence for the prevention of unintentional injuries [series on health promotion effectiveness reviews]. London: Health Education Authority; 1996.

Towner EML. The role of health education in childhood injury prevention [review]. Injury Prevention 1995;1:53-8.

van Haastregt JCM, Diederiks JPM, van Rossum E, de Witte LP, Crebolder HFJM. Effects of preventive home visits to elderly people living in the community: systematic review. British Medical Journal 2000;320:754–8.

van Poppel MN, Koes BW, Smid T, Bouter LM. A systematic review of controlled clinical trials on the prevention of back pain in industry. Occupational and Environmental Medicine 1997;54:841–7.

Varma AO, Robertson LS, Preusser DF, Geller ES. Behavioral interventions [panel discussion]. Bulletin of the New York Academy of Medicine 1988;64:678–83.

Wang C. Culture, meaning and disability: injury prevention campaigns and the production of stigma. Social Science Medicine 1992;35:1093–1102.

Warda L, Tenenbein M, Moffatt MEK. House fire injury prevention update. Part II. A review of the effectiveness of preventive interventions. Injury Prevention 1999;5:217–25.

Warner KE, Wickizer TM, Wolfe RA, Schildroth JE, Samuelson MH. Economic implications of workplace health promotion programs: review of the literature. Journal of Occupational Medicine 1988;30:106–12.

Wazana A. Are there injury-prone children? A critical review of the literature. Canadian Journal of Psychiatry 1997;42:602–10.

Welander, G. Svanstrom, L, Ekman, R. Safety promotion: an introduction. Kristianstads Boktryckeri AB: Kristianstad; 2000.

Wong TY, Seet B. A behavioral analysis of eye protection use by soldiers [review]. Military Medicine 1997;162:744–8.

SEAT BELTS

Begg DJ, Langley JD. Seat-belt use and related behaviors among young adults. Journal of Safety Research 2000;31(4):211–20.

Bernstein L, McDonald EM, Radius SM. Promoting wellness through passenger protection legislation. American Journal of Health Behavior 1990;14:16–24.

Berry TD, Geller ES, Calef RS, Calef RA. Moderating effects of social assistance on verbal interventions to promote safety belt use: an analysis of weak plays. Environment & Behavior 1992;24:653–69.

Boyce TE, Geller ES. Attempts to increase vehicle safety-belt use among industry workers: what can we learn from our failures? Journal of Organizational Behavior Management 1999;19(3):27–44.

Budd RJ, North D, Spencer C. Understanding seat-belt use: a test of bentler and Speckart's extension of the 'theory of reasoned action'. European Journal of Social Psychology 1984;14:69–78.

Cope JG, Grossnickle WF, Geller ES. An evaluation of three corporate strategies for safety belt use promotion. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1986;18:243–51.

Cope JG, Johnson AW, Grossnickle WF. Behaviour engineering proposals: three effects on drivers and passengers of a mandatory use law for safety belts. Perceptual and Motor Skills 1990;71:291–8.

Dunton S, Perkins DD, Zopf KJ. The impact of worksite-based health risk appraisal programs on observed safety belt use. Health Education Research 1990;5:207–16.

Dussault C. Beyond 90%: a profile of non-users of seat belts and the marketing of seat belt use in Quebec. In: Wilkins K, Anderson L, editors. Proceedings of the International Conference on Air Bags and Seat Belts: Evaluation and Implications for Public Policy: Montreal, Quebec. Chronic Diseases in Canada 1993; 14: S33–7.

Dussault C. Effectiveness of a selective traffic enforcement program combined with incentives for seat belt use in Quebec. Health Education Research 1990;5:217–23.

Eddy JM, Marotto DA, Beltz SM. Analysis of the effectiveness of a safety belt incentive program at Cigna Corporation. American Journal of Health Promotion 1988; Winter: 31–8.

Evans L, Wasielewski P, Von Buseck CR. Compulsory seat belt usage and driver risk-taking behaviour. Human Factors 1982;24(1):41–8.

Ferrari JR, Baldwin CH. Promoting safety belt use in shopping carts: "Buckle-up your baby." Environment and Behavior 1989;21:603–19.

Geller ES, Bruff CD, Nimmer JG. "Flash for life": community-based prompting for safety belt promotion. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1985;18:309–14.

Geller ES, Davis L, Spicer K. Industry-based incentives for promoting seat belt use: differential impact on white-collar versus blue-collar employees. Journal of Organizational Behaviour Management 1983;5:17–29.

Geller ES, Hahn HA. Promoting safety belt use at industrial sites: an effective program for blue collar employees. Professional Psychology—Research & Practice 1984;15:553–64.

Geller ES, Johnson RP, Pelton SL. Community-based interventions for encouraging safety belt use. American Journal of Community Psychology 1982;10:183–95.

Geller ES, Kalsher MJ, Rudd JR, Lehman GR. Promoting safety belt use on a university campus: an integration of commitment and incentive strategies. Journal of Applied Social Psychology 1989;19:3–19.

Geller ES, Lehman GR. The buckle-up promise card: a versatile intervention for large-scale behavior change. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1991;24:91–4.

Geller ES, Paterson L, Talbott E. A behavioral analysis of incentive prompts for motivating seat belt use. Journal of Applied Behaviour Analysis 1982;15:403–15.

Geller ES, Rudd JR, Kalsher MJ, et al. Employer-based programs to motivate safety belt use: a review of short-term and long-term effects. Journal of Safety Research 1987;18:1–17.

Geller ES. A delayed reward strategy for large-scale motivation of safety belt use: a test of long-term impact. Accident Analysis & Prevention 1984;16:457–63.

Geller ES. Intervening to increase children's use of safety belts. Alcohol, Drugs & Driving 1989;5:37-59.

Geller ES. Preventing injuries and deaths from vehicle crashes: encouraging belts and discouraging booze. In: Edwards J, Tindale RS, Heath L, Posavac EJ, editors. Social influence processes and prevention. Social psychological applications to social issues, vol. 1. New York: Plenum Press; 1990. p. 249–77.

Geller ES. Rewarding safety belt usage at an industrial setting: tests of treatment generality and response maintenance. Journal of Applied Behaviour Analysis 1983;16:189–202.

Gemming MG, Runyan CW, Hunter WW, Campbell BJ. A community health education approach to occupant protection. Health Education Quarterly 1984;11:147–58.

Grant BA. Effectiveness of feedback and education in an employment based seat belt program. Health and Education Research 1990;5:197–205.

Hagenzieker MP. Enforcement or incentives? Promoting safety belt use among military personnel in the Netherlands. Journal of Applied Behaviour Analysis 1991;24:23–30.

Hagenzieker MP, Bijleveld FD, Davidse RJ. Effects of incentive programs to stimulate safety belt use: a meta-analysis. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1997;29(6):759–77.

Hazinski MF, Eddy VA, Morris JAJ. Children's traffic safety program: influence of early elementary school safety education on family seat belt use. Journal of Trauma 1995;39:1063–8.

Hunter WW, Stutts JC. Use of economic incentives to modify safety belt use behaviour. The 26th Annual Proceedings of the American Association for Automotive Medicine: Ottawa, Canada. Des Plaines, IL: American Association for Automotive Medicine; 1984: 249–65.

Janssen W. Seat-belt wearing and driving behavior: an instrumented-vehicle study. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1994;26:249–61.

Johnson RP, Geller ES. Contingent versus noncontingent rewards for promoting seat belt usage. Journal of Community Psychology 1984;12:113–22.

Kalsher MJ, Geller ES, Clarke SW, Lehman GR. Safety belt promotion on a naval base: a comparison of incentives vs. disincentives. Journal of Safety Research 1989;20:103–13.

Kizer KW, Trent RB. Safety belts and public health: the role of medical practitioners. Western Journal of Medicine 1991;154:303–6.

Lawson D, Sleet DA, Amoni M. Priorities for motor vehicle occupant protection among children and youth. Health Education 1984;15(5):27–9.

Lehman GR, Geller ES. Educational strategies to increase children's use of safety belts: are extrinsic rewards necessary? Health Education Research 1990;5:187–96.

Lehman GR, Geller ES. Participative education for children: an effective approach to increase safety belt use. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1990;23:219–25.

Ludwig TD, Geller ES. Behavior change among agents of a community safety program: pizza deliverers advocate community safety belt use. Journal of Organizational Behavior Management 1999;19(2):3–24.

Macknin M, Gustafson CGJ, Barich D. Office education by pediatricians to increase seat belt use. American Journal of Diseases of Children 1987;141:1305.

Martin GL, Newman IM. Women as motivators in the use of safety belts. American Journal of Health Behavior 1990;14:37–47.

Mathews RM, Dix M. Behavior change in the funny papers: feedback to cartoonists on safety belt use [comment]. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1992;25:769–75.

Morrow R. A school-based program to increase seat belt use. Journal of Family Practice 1989;29:517–20.

Mortimer RG, Goldstein K, Armstrong RW, Macrina D. Effects of incentives and enforcement on the use of seat belts by drivers. Journal of Safety Research 1990;21:25–37.

Nelson DE. Validity of self reported data on injury prevention behavior: lessons from observational and self reported surveys of safety belt use in the US. Injury Prevention 1996;2:67–9.

Nelson GD, Moffit PB. Safety belt promotion: theory and practice. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1988;20:27–38

Nichols J. Effectiveness and efficiency of safety belt and child restraint usage programs: a review. Washington (DC): National Highway Traffic Safety Administration; 1982.

Nimmer JG, Geller ES. Motivating safety belt use at a community hospital: an effective integration of incentive and commitment strategies. American Journal of Community Psychology 1988;16:381–94.

Pasto L, Baker AG. Evaluation of a brief intervention for increasing seat belt use on a college campus. Behavior Modification 2001;25:471–86.

Roberts DS, Geller ES. A statewide intervention to increase safety belt use: adding to the impact of a belt use law. American Journal of Health Promotion 1994;8:172–4.

Roberts MC, Alexander K, Knapp LG. Motivating children to use safety belts: a program combining rewards and "flash for life." Journal of Community Psychology 1990;18:110–9.

Roberts MC, Fanurik D, Wilson DR. A community program to reward children's use of seat belts. Journal of Community Psychology 1988;16:395–407.

Roberts MC, Fanurik D. Rewarding elementary school children for their use of safety belts. Health Psychology 1986;5:185–96.

Robertson LS. Insurance incentives and seat belt use. American Journal of Public Health 1984;74:1157-8.

Rock SM. Risk compensation and the Illinois seat belt use law. Accident Analysis and Prevention 1993;25:537-44.

Rogers RW, Rogers JS, Bailey JS, Runkle W, Moore B. Promoting safety belt use among state employees: the effects of prompting and a stimulus control intervention. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1988;21:263–9.

Rudd JR, Geller ES. A university-based incentive program to increase safety belt use: toward cost-effective institutionalization. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1985;18:215–26.

Saunders S, Pine J. Seat belt education program—a model for public health settings. Health Education Quarterly 1986;13:243–7.

Simons-Morton BG, Brink S, Bates D. Effectiveness and cost effectiveness of persuasive communications and incentives in increasing safety belt use. Health Education Quarterly 1987;14:167–79.

Sleet DA, Geller ES. Incentives for safety belt use. Do they work? Health Education Focal Points. Atlanta: Center for Health Promotion and Education, Centers for Disease Control; 1986. p. 1–3.

Sleet DA, Hollenbach K, Hovell M. Applying behavioral principles to motor vehicle occupant protection. Education and Treatment of Children 1986;9:320–33.

Sleet DA. Reducing motor vehicle trauma through health promotion programming. Health Education Quarterly 1984:11:113–25.

Sowers-Hoag KM, Thyer BA, Bailey JS. Promoting automobile safety belt use in young children. Journal of Applied Behavioral Science 1987;20:133–8.

Stasson M, Fishbein M. The relation between perceived risk and preventive action: a within-subject analysis of perceived driving risk and intentions to wear seatbelts. Journal of Applied Social Psychology 1990;20:1541–57.

Streff FM, Geller ES. Strategies for motivating safety belt use: the application of applied behavior analysis. Health Education Research 1986:1:47–59.

Thuen F, Rise J. Young adolescents' intention to use seat belts: the role of attitudinal and normative beliefs. Health Education Research1994;9:215–23.

Thyer BA, Geller ES, Williams M, Purcell E. Community-based "flashing" to increase safety belt use. Journal of Experimental Education 1987;55:155–9.

Thyer BA, Geller ES. Behavior analysis in the promotion of safety belt use: a review. In: Hersen M, Eisler RM, Miller PM, editors. Progress in behavior modification, vol. 26. Newbury Park (CA): Sage Publications; 1990. p. 150–72.

Thyer BA, Geller ES. The "buckle-up" dashboard sticker: an effective environmental intervention for safety belt promotion. Environment & Behavior 1987:19:484–94.

Trafimow D, Martin F. The importance of risk in determining the extent to which attitudes affect intentions to wear seat belts. Journal of Applied Social Psychology 1994;24:1–11.

Weinstein ND, Grubb PD, Vautier JS. Increasing automobile seat belt use: an intervention emphasizing risk susceptibility. Journal of Applied Psychology 1986;71:285–90.

Williams AF, Wells JK, Farmer CM. Effectiveness of Ford's belt reminder system in increasing seat belt use. Injury Prevention 2002:8:293–6.

Williams AF, Wells JK, McCartt AT, Preusser DF. "Buckle up NOW!" —an enforcement program to achieve high belt use. Journal of Safety Research 2000;31:195–201.

Williams M, Thyer BA, Bailey JS, Harrison DF. Promoting safety belt use with traffic signs and prompters. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1989;22:71–6.

Wilson RJ. The relationship of seat belt non-use to personality, lifestyle and driving record. Health Education Research 1990;5:175–85.

Wittenbraker J, Gibbs B, Kahle LR. Seat belt attitudes, habits, and behaviors: an adaptive amendment to the Fishbein Model. Journal of Applied Social Psychology 1983;13:406–21.

SPORTS INJURIES

Bahr R, Lian O, Bahr IA. A twofold reduction in the incidence of acute ankle sprains in volleyball after the introduction of an injury prevention program: a prospective cohort study. Scandinavian Journal of Medicine & Science in Sports 1997;7:172–7.

Baumert PW Jr, Henderson JM, Thompson NJ. Health risk behaviors of adolescent participants in organized sports. Journal of Adolescent Health 1998;22:460–5.

Condie C, Rivara F, Bergman A. Strategies of a successful campaign to promote the use of equestrian helmets. Public Health Reports 1993;108(1):121–6.

Jlrgensen U, Fredensborg T, Haraszuk JP, Crone KL. Reduction of injuries in downhill skiing by use of an instructional ski video: a prospective randomised intervention study. Knee Surgery, Sports Traumatology, Arthroscopy 1998;6:194–200.

Kok G, Bouter LM. On the importance of planned health education. Prevention of ski injury as an example [review]. American Journal of Sports Medicine 1990;18:600–5.

Smith R, Smoll F. Behavioral research and intervention in youth sports. Behavior Therapy 1991;22:329–44.

Thompson NJ, Morris RD. Predicting injury risk in adolescent football players: the importance of psychological variables. Journal of Pediatric Psychology 1994;19:414–29.

SUN-RELATED INJURIES

Broadstock M, Borland R, Hill D. Knowledge, attitudes and reported behaviours relevant to sun protection and suntanning in adolescents. Psychology & Health 1996;11:527–39.

Buller DB, Borland R, Burgoon M. Impact of behavioral intention on effectiveness of message features: evidence from the Family Sun Safety Project. Human Communication Research 1998;24(3):433–53.

Buller DB, Burgoon M, Hall JR, et al. Using language intensity to increase the success of a family intervention to protect children from ultraviolet radiation: predictions from language expectancy theory. Preventive Medicine 2000;30(2):103–14.

Castle CM, Skinner TC, Hampson SE. Young women and suntanning: an evaluation of a health education leaflet. Psychology and Health 1999;14:517–27.

Detweiler JB, Bedell BT, Salovey P, Pronin E, Rothman AJ. Message framing and sunscreen use: gain-framed messages motivate beachgoers. Health Psychology 1999;18:189–96.

Donovan DT, Singh SN. Sun-safety behavior among elementary school children: the role of knowledge, social norms, and parental involvement. Psychological Reports 1999;84(3 Pt 1):831–6.

Hillhouse JJ, Turrisi R. Examination of the efficacy of an appearance-focused intervention to reduce UV exposure. Journal of Behavioral Medicine 2002:25:395–409.

Jackson KM, Aiken LS. A psychosocial model of sun protection and sunbathing in young women: the impact of health beliefs, attitudes, norms, and self-efficacy for sun protection. Health Psychology 2000;19:469–78.

Jones F, Abraham C, Harris P, Schulz J, Chrispin C. From knowledge to action regulation: modeling the cognitive prerequisites of sun screen use in Australian and UK samples. Psychology and Health 2001;16:191–206.

Jones F, Harris P, Chrispin C. Catching the sun: An investigation of sun-exposure and skin protective behavior. Psychology Health & Medicine 2000;5:131–41.

Lombard D, Neubauer TE, Canfield D, Winett RA. Behavioral community intervention to reduce the risk of skin cancer. Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis 1991;24:677–86.

Lovato C, Shoveller J, Mills C. Canadian national workshop on measurement of sun-related behaviours [workshop report]. Chronic Diseases in Canada 1999;20(2):96–100.

Lowe JB, Borland R, Stanton WR, Baade P, White V, Balanda KP. Sun-safe behaviour among secondary school students in Australia. Health Education Research 200;15:271–81.

McClendon BT, Prentice-Dunn S. Reducing skin cancer risk: an intervention based on protection motivation theory. Journal of Health Psychology 2001; 6:321–8.

Miller DR, Geller AC, Wood MC, Lew RA, Koh HK. The Falmouth Safe Skin Project: evaluation of a community program to promote sun protection in youth. Health Education & Behavior 1999;26:369–84.

Pagoto S, McChargue D, Fuqua RW. Effects of a multicomponent intervention on motivation and sun protection behaviors among Midwestern beachgoers. Health Psychology 2003; 22(4):429–33.

Rossi JS, Blais LM, Redding CA, Weinstock MA. Preventing skin cancer through behavior change: implications for intervention. Dermatoepidemiology 1995;13:613–22.

Shoveller JA, Lovato CY, Peters L, Rivers. J.K. Canadian National Survey on Sun Exposure & Protective Behaviours: outdoor workers. Canadian Journal of Public Health 2000;91(1):34–5.

Steen DM, Peay MY, Owen N. Predicting Australian adolescents' intentions to minimize sun exposure. Psychology and Health 1998;13:111–9.

Weinstock MA, Rossi JS, Redding CA., Maddlock JE, Cottrill SD. Sun protection behaviors and stages of change for the primary prevention of skin cancers among beachgoers in Southeastern New England. Annals of Behavioral Medicine 2000;22:286–93.



CDC's Injury Center Mailstop K63 4770 Buford Hwy, NE Atlanta, GA 30341

www.cdc.gov/injury

Department of Health and Human Services Centers for Disease Control and Prevention